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MR. UT2: The Commission will consolidate the last
two cases of the hearing today and now hear Tases 4819 and
4836. 4819 testimony will be heard first since that was the
application that was filed first.

MR. HATCH: Cases 4819, Application of D. L.
Hannifin for compulsory vooling, Bddy County, New Mexico, and
Case 4836, Application of Michael P. Grace, II, and Corinne
Grace for compulsory vooling, Eddy County, Wew Mexico.

MR. RELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,
Santa Fe, New Mexico, abpearing for the applicant D. L.
Hannifin and I have two witnesses to be sworn.

MR. COOLEY: William .7, Cooley, Burr & Coolevy,
Farmington, New Mexico, avpearing on behalf of the applicants
Michael P. Grace, 1I, and Corinne Grace.

MR. UT2: Are there any other anpearances?

Mr. Cooley, do you have some witnesses here to he
sworn?

MR. COOLEY: We have three -witnesses, two of whom
are oresent.

(Whereuvon, Mr. Bill Lelav was called to the stand

and sworn.)}

PR S

WLILLIAY 0. LeMayY,

h

et vver larsnoes
O 2258

ving boen first duly sworn acacordiang Lo law, upon his oath,

testificd as follows:
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

\r. LeMay, will you olease state your name and
occupation?

william J. LeMay, consulting geologist, santa Fe, New
Mexico.

Wwhat is your involvement with Mr. p. L. Hannifin with
regard to this application?

1 was asked by Mr. gannifin to make a geological study
of South carlsbad Pool, esnecially in the vicinity of
gection 24, Townshin 22 south, Range 726 Fast, where
he owns acreage.

yave you made that study?

Yes, I have.

Nave you previously testified before this Commission
and had yourxr qualifications as a geologist accepted and
made a matter of record?

Yes, 5ir.

MR, RELLAHIN: . pyaminer, arce the witness'

qualifications accentable?

un, UTZ:  Yes, sir, they are.

sn, CooLnY:  Mr. rxawiner, I have & question at

this point as to who the real marty in interest is in this

whether it be MNr. 11annifin or wheothey 1t he sone other

groug. could T inauire of counsel?
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MR, KELLAHIN: Mr. Hannifin desired to be
designated tha operator of this varticular well.

MR, UTZ: Deces he have controlling interest in the
acreage?

| MR. KELLAHIN: VYes, sir, he does.

MR, COOLEY: It was my imoression from sneaking
with Mr. Hannifin this morning that he had in some fashion
contractually dealt with this acreage to another comnany and
that he was not the real prarty at interest.

MR. KELLAHIN: Well, his intent is to be the real
party in interest. He has obtained expertise from other
individuals to assist him in the operation of this well and
he intends to rely on those indiwviduals, but he still retains
his interest. He still had the right to drill and he retains
the ricght to assian the interest.

MR. UTZ: Does he intend to onerate the well
himself?

MR, KELLAHNIY: Yes, sir.

N (By Iir. Xellahin) Mr. LeMay, directing your attention
Lo this varticular avolication, T assure vou have
ovronared some exhibits with regard to this avonlication?

A Yes, T have,

0 Will vou mlease refer to what has been marked as
roplicant's Fxhibit Slumber 1 and identify 1t and

describe what information it contains?
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Exhibit 1 is a vell location map in the South Carlsbad
field area. You will notice the circles around the
various comnleted wells., They are color coded according
to the formatiorsthat are productive and are being
produced within that well.

The area of interest is in the extreme northwest
part of the South Carlshad Pool, hetween two wells wvhich
Grace is currently drilling and I assume in the process
of completing.

Basically, what this map shows, is the proration
unit which would be assigned to a well in the South
Carlsbad Pool, being the south half of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 East. To date, the
rajoritv of completions are from the Morrow sand within
the Morrow formation.

lumerous cases have Soon hronght before the
Commission and there is quite a bit of evidence in here
in the case files for the tyne of accumulation in the
“orrow sand zones and in the Strawn lime and in tha
canyon and Atoka also.

]

Nowever, on the basis of the comnleted wells, this

-

indicataes this nortion of the field has its main
obijective for commercial gas nroduction in the Morrow
sandstones,

Fxhibit Mumber 2 is a structure man drawn on the
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top of the Chester shale. Now, the Chester is the
1owerm§st shale and some operators pick it as the top
of the Missipnian. It was chosen as a structure datum
because it is the lowest marker that has been penetrated
by the wells in the South Carlsbad Pool, as well as
being a good structural marker and being the lowest
marker that geologists draw, and would reflect the
maximum structure that is present in the field area.

As shown in the South half of the map, I have drawn
a fault hetween two wells with aonroximatelv 150 feet
of din. I have seen mans which contour this anomaly as
a very steen dip, hut Y prefer to show it as a fault.

You will note that the general trend of production
has been in a north-south direction and is prohably,
at least in the Morrow formation, controlled somewhat
hy the structural nose coming down in the vicinities of
Saction 19, 30N and 31, and of course, leading into the
close tie adjacent to the fault in the vicinities of
Sections 6, cast half of Section 1, rast half of Section
12.

llowever, the area of inierest is te the north in the
north end of thz field and is between the two wells that
Yr. Crace and "rs., firace have drilled, The two wells are
the o Po Co Yhamber Y, locatod 1,980 fect from the north

and ecact lines of Section 25,
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The Co Po Go Number 1 would be right ovnvosite my
numeral A on the cross-section and the Go Po Go Number
2 would be located 1,980 feet from the north and east
lines of Section 24, Townshin 22 South, Range 26 East.

Mr. Hannifin sunnlied me loqs on these two wells
and drill stem test data and I have my Exhibit Number 3
which is a cross-section from the Go Po Go Mumber 1 to
the Go Po Go Numbher 2.

Referring now to Exhibit Number 3, the cross-section
this shows, my man datum, the Chester formation colored
in blue on the bottom. It shows a nredominant shale
marker present throughout the field and also a
correlation marker colored olive green on Exhibit 3, and
it shows the main may sand in the field as encounvered
in both the Go Po Go Number 1 and Go Po Go Number 2.

On the hasis of drill stem tests, this main ovay
sand was -- had excellent development -~ eighteen feet
at twrenty to twenty-four vercent vorosity in Lhe 0o Po 2o
Number 2 and Aarill stem tested 18,250 MCF, GPD. In the
Go Po So Muwbher 1, however, the sand was hasicallvy tight
and T drill stem tested that interval and recovered
2ighty feet of drilling mud.

This 18 not only »nay sand in the field, but by far
thins develornment in the Gou PG Go Mumbaear 2 i1s one of the

best, if not the hest develooment, from that rarticular
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pay sand that I have seen.

Therc are other pay sands indicated that did test

quantities of gas in the Go Po GO yumber 2. A large

drill stem test, —— 1 say @ large one ~~ covering more

than one sand from 11,412 to 11,503 on a flow rate there,

they flowed 2,629.2 wcr, GPD and it shows there 1S

some small porosity present in two sands there.

Correlating the results of this well with the

wumber 1 with the drill stem tests that are shown, there

is some gas present in the Mumbex 1, and in analyzing

the log, 1 found the scattered sections of two to four

feet of sand average porosity.

sometimes you get nineteen percent, hut there are

real thin sands. There is rothing qualitywise to

compare tc that beautiful sand developnent that was
present in the Humber 2.

I might mention this js the Morrov only. The

Go Po GO Number 1 agid drill stem test the strawn and

rested at 230 MCF, GPD which is some agas, but it is not

substantial. T wouldn't he survrised if the sjumber 1

didn't make 2 well, but T would exnect it to pe a much

nocorer well, certainly . than the vgmber 2.

Again refarcindg nack ©o rxhibit 2, WY rccommended

1ocation for a neli to e Arilled in the nroration uanit

heinag the south half of apction 4 would he a well j
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located 1,980 from the south and east lines. This would
ke a standard unit and a standard location acccrding to
the Scuth Carlsbhad field rules,

I do this for the reason that I think just good oil
field practice, Number 1 dictates crowding the best
production, esrecially with a stratigranhic tyme of
accumulation somewhat controlled by structure, but still
the norosity and permeability developments in these
sands come and go, so it is expensive and it is risky.

Any of these wells are because thev cost over
$200,000 and you want to miaimize the risk and this would
be the minimal risky location. If vou could go over to
the southwest quarter, T show a sinclinal dio in there.

I might say T can justify that sinclinal area on
the basis of a well which doesn't show on this map, but
it is located in Section 22 of 22 South,26 Fast. That
well only went to the canvon, but nrojecting the secticn
balow the canyon, it is about 250 feet high to the
G Po Go Mumber 27 well and therefore, somewhere in here
you have got to get back a reqgional dAinp and that would
he back on regional din,

T have scen some mans which gshow nothing bub west
or northwest din f£rom ithis structure and it is fine when
vou are just dealing with the struacture itself, but when

vou look at the man in a rogional sense, vou have to got
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pack on the regional dip which is dip to the southeast.

1
¢ f4 .
) o 2 what is the potential risk of obtaining a noncommercial
£ 5 3 well at your' particular Jocation?
v 4 well, I think any of these wells are risky. I think this
LR
3 is the least risky location and therefore. the risk
P x wouldn't be too gqreat. T have a hard time estimating 2
[
E noncommerical well.
2 S
o probably mayhe thirty percent risk factor.
(2]
oEb Q Do you have anything else vou would like to add, Mr.
o LeMay, at the present time?
i ‘®
= 1 A 1 might say that in terms of risk, that on 2 forced
>
2 12 pocling, the Commission always reaquests that you make a
=
8 L recommendation for a penalty factor, and I would say in
8 B
;a
4 14 this particular case that 125 percent probably would bhe
x %
S a good el
g 8
o . . . . .
z Y 16 Tt is certainly @ field location. pbut with the
a3 o expense involved and the chance for 2 marginal completion
< 2
a 0
%% '8 1T think 125 oercent would e 2 qood average figure.
o r
P _
‘;"% N tere nxhibits 1 through 3 prenared hy you?
?Lé 19
e I vag, they were.
g 20
- <
x® . KELLAHIH: 1 move for the introduction of
o < 21
‘;‘5 FExhibits 1 throudgh 3.
i 22
iy v, UT7:  without objection, sxhibits 1 through 3
@ 23
3 o
: 5 entercd into the record of this cas2.
z 24
\ RSLER ERTLLATN T have no Furthert questions on
5|
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Direct Examination.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. uTz
S——r FHS

0

That is correct,
MR, uT2. Questions of the witnessg?

CROSS-&XAHINATION
—— P NATION

BY MR. cooLny
—_— VLY

0

A

D

Hr. LeMay, what aqeological difference would there be in
your ovinion if the location were moved from the 1,980,
1,380 as Provosed to g 1,980 from the east ang 660 from
the south?

In other words, moving the well 1,320 feet south?
You are adding to the risk of holding the Porosity on
that gooqd sand.  You are also encountering thig ontional
location, You suqggested at a structurally lower pPosition
wihich, there again, T think would increasga the riskinessg
of thag location,
Do yor hava any estimate of how much lower it would he?
Aceording to MY mar, I show it .- this ig 4 fifty foot

contour. f ghoy it to he anproximataely tuenty-five feet

horizon,
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o 1 Q Structurally, how would that compare to +he Go Po Go
"
2 Number 1?
2 E; 3 . 1t would be high to the Go Po Go Kumber 1.
A &2
‘ 4 0 Approximately how much?
1% ]
R g s A Here again, it would be thirty-five feet high.
ia ;; p 0 go that location would be high to the Go Po Go 1, and
- i3 =}
: ‘Eé 7 low to the Go Po Go Number 27?
ol S
§i% x s A That's correct.
: )
. 1= 9 Q 1s structure the only controlling factor that dictates
oJ
33 10 the location that you have chosen?
B .a
i‘ = A No. I think there are many factors. 1 think structure
o - 1
> . .
K- " does have an influence on the accumulation, possxbly
c 3
|
gg P influencing the environment of devosition of these sands.
-+ 13
- ES “ vou have thicker sands and more porous sands
) z X
W
) 2: 8 accumulate on the structural nose than on the highs or
i u u
. 2 Z
gg on the flanks or on the structural highs. T think the
Sz 16
o«
%% thick develooment ot sandsione in the maln vay gand
<2 17
s B
a3 encountered in the ©o Po Ge qumber 2 dictates crowding
se 18
25 that well as wuch as legally possible to try and held
59 19
%é that sand.
5y 20
-~ 4
x @ that is the one bast vay sand 1 have seen in the
2% 21
2 field.
%z 22
G-

° 2 So 1L 13 & comhination of structure and possibly structuré
. 23 i
é; miaght effect even the lithology?

2 ) 24

h A Corxect.

25 |
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-3 1 9) As you pointed out, there is a considerable lithological
; “t 2 difference in the two wells?
! t y
' A
' L Ya A The sands come and qo.
[F g" 3
L . 0 Do you feel that is directly related to structure or
: & ’ . .
b E p incidental to structure?
‘ 8¢ p A I think structure has a part in it. You can't say that
-
E y it is strictly a matter of structure. I think it is a
. —
Eg s matter of also the sorting of the sands due to wave
(]
= s action which is a highly unpredictable matter.
§ od
55 0 Q If the well that is to be drilled on this south half of
@ .
& " 24 were to be located 660 feet from the south line,
ji? instead of 1,980 feet from the south line, it would be
= = 12
- §§ En exactly equidistant between the Go Po Go 1 and 2, would
o°
- Uux 13 .
go it not?
v
: 14
z3 A It looks like that is correct, Mr. Coolev.
;i1
S N The location that vou oropose is within 1,320 feat of
e
24 the Go Po Go Number 2?
a 17
Ta
5 3 A Again, I would have to scale it off, but T will scale it
T. 18
53 off if vou wish.
Z 5 10
o 3 F
é; 0 “he O0il Conservation Cowniissicn remuires that it be not
3r 20
La ¢closer than 1,320, that is why I am inquiring of you.
2 5 21
23 A Xt is 1,320. Both those wells, Go Po Co Number 2 and
R
ar wy provosed location are 660 from the east-west division
o X
S X
5z line.
2 24
- O Do you feel qualified to testify with resnect to
25
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drainage efficiencies and with respect to the various
locations that are available there, OY is this an
engineering problem rathexr than a geoloqical one?

we tend to do a little bit of both. perhaps if you ask
me a specific question 1 could say if I was qualified to

answer OF not. That generality leaves me kind of

hangind.

Do you feel that from & standooint of efficiency of

drainage that the iocation in the southwest of the

southeast Or 660 feet from the south, and 1,980 from the
east would be a more efficient jocation from the
standpoint of over-all drainage of the vpool than the

location which you propose?

1f you are talking about a uniform reservoir, T think

that we could go after it in that respeci, osut e are not

ralking ahout & uniform reseyYvolir. These sands are not

continuous as Sho™Wn .

The develonment in the wambexy 2 wWas not present in
the Number i, SO as fay as £inld drainage, T don't think
you have that kind af coneevt qoinag for you in the
fyom A single reservoir.

Horrow field, wide arailnage
That is not the distribution of the pay cands within the
south Carlsbad MorroY field.

Tsn't it true ¢hat nunerous atyingars Or sands

developnent have occurred in the garious MOYrow wallie
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that have been drilled in the South Carlshbad area?
That's true,.

On a more uniform spacing vattern, aren't you more
likely to encounter all those stringers that are present
and more efficiently drain them than you would be on a
pattern that was not uniform?

If they extended over the entire area, I think you are
dealing with two hypothetical a question to reclly get
into it. These stringers are not uniform throughout the
field. The chances of encountering a lot of stringers,
we will say, in mwy proposed location as compared to a
lot of stringers in a location 660 from the south, T
think is a quessing game and that we can't say by
sprlitting the difference hetwaen those two wells that

we are qoing to encounter more stringers and therefore
have better field drainage bHecause vou just don'i know
how many stringers you are going to encounter.

We do have & tie on that main sand which is a good
vay zone. Now, wo could, at ny oroposed location
encounter other sands that are not deveiovoned in tho
Go Po Go Mumber 2 and therefore have better drainage
because we encountered these numerous zands.

T think 1t 1s a toss-un whether we would qget better
sand developnent, we will say more stringers, in nmy

nroposed location or the one vou sugansted, 660 feet from
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the south line.

B ﬁg. 2 Have YoOu been retained by Mr. fHannifin and/or his
- éé 3 associates to personally gupervise the arilling of the
. 4 proposed well?
**ﬁ A He hasn't contacted me in that reqard. e naven't even
1;p; discussed jt, sir.
s e any personal jnterest in the well?
l?j A | 1 have none.
0 Do you contemplate acquirindg any?

A No.

0] Do you make it 2 qeneral practice to do field work such

as would be required to supervise the drilling of this

dearnley, meier & mc cormick «

n
o
s g3 well on wells that you do not own an interest in?
VR
,“o
uwo A Normally . 1 don't dao field work on walls T do not have
g Y 14
T X
w W
=3 an interest il no.
3 1
o . . .
x U .(\ 0 Then the matter not having been dlscussed, do vou have
3 W
S uw .
23 any assumptlion as to whother you would or would not he
<g 17
- 3 3 * »
s superVLSan this well?
A% 18
a <
g? ' Iy 1 am assumind ¥ would not be, mainly 1ecause T haven't
e
ve 2 been contacted and my schedule 1S full.
gz
- 4
31 0 Do you have any jdea who would he the qeoloqist in
%
NS charge?
[ 22
S v
3o A Mo, I don't.
P 23
e 0 my ., Lellay, you say you were furnished 1ogs on the
2 24
[

"

co ro Go Mumber 1 and umbher 2 walls bY My, ﬂannifin?

Bl T e T
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A That's correct.
0 Do you know the source of those?
A No, sir, I don't. Y had to have those loas to do the
evaluation I told vyou about.
MR. COOLEY: No further questions of this witness.
MR. KELLAHRIN: No Redirect.
MR. UTZ: Further questions?

CROSS--EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ
0 Mr. LeMay, in accordance with the Carlsbad South Morrow
or South Carlsbad Morrow Pool rules, is the Go Po Go
Number 2 a standard location?
A T have to say I think it is, sir, because the Number 1
appears to be standard.
0 Is your proposed location a standard location then?
A Yes, sir.
MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness?
You may be excused.
Jo yvou have ancther witness?
HR., KELLARIN: Yes, ¥r, Examiner. Call ™r.
Hannifin,

»

(*iercunon My, D. L, Hamifin was called Lo

"
)
[N
o7
o

stand ard duly sworn.)

t k ok % %
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D. L. HANNTFIN

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,

testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

Q

Mr. Hannifin, will you please state your name and
occupation?

D. L. Hannifin. I am an independent o0il overator in
Reswell, New Mexico.

Have you previously testified before this Commission?
No, I haven't.

Are you the Applicant in this case?

¥ am the Avpplicant,

What are you seeking by this»Application, Mr. Hannifin?
I am seeking to be the overator of the opronosed well,
Anything else?

To maintain the operation, to dxill, test and completion
thereof.

To force comnulsory vooling of those peoonle that haven't
joined vyou?

That's correct,

On what acreage do you own the onerating rights?
Southeast quarter of Section 24/22 South, 26 Fast.

Are you familiar with the lease and the mineral

ownershin and the operator rights on the south half of
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A

Section 242

Yes, I am.

Can you describe briefly the ownership that has not
joined you with regard to this pooling?

On the operatirg?

Yes, sir.

Operating rights are owned under farm-out from Atlantic.
I have Atliantic Richfield by Michael P. Grace.

Have you contacted all interest owners about vooling
and designation of an operator for this?

I contacted Mr. Grace., I think you have the letter on
the date I sent him the registered letter in your file.
My registered letter is dated August 21, 1972, and then
additionally on August 30, I phoned Mr. Grace's office
in Carlshad and then Mrs. Grace called me back that
time.

What were the results of your efforts to obtain
voluntary poolina of the Grace's intereast?

I was unsuccessful.

What interest does Mr., Grace cown in this acreage?

A3 I stated pafore, he has a farm-out from Atlantic
Richfield, X believe, with an overriding rovyalty.

On the southwest aquarter?

On the southwest guarter of Section 24, 22/26.

Have vou had any vesponse from others that have
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ownership with regards to the interest to be pooled
here and any indication of what they wish with regard
to designation of an operator?
I have from thé Merland and Incorporated? or the mineral
owners under the southeast Section of Section 24,
requesting that I be appointed the operator of the well.
I have contacted two of the mineral owners under the
southwest quarter of Section 24, Mr. W. E. Walling of
Ropesville, Texas, and Mr. Jack Ingram and his mother,
Mrs. Audrey Ingram, of Carlsbad, New Mexico.
What were the results of those conversations?
The Ingrams, both Mr. Jack Ingram and his mother, also
requested that I be designated as the operator. Mr.
Walling wanted to come down to Carlsbad and consult with
Mr. Don McCormick before he made a decision.
I show you what has been marked Hannifin Exhibit 4 and
ask you to identify that.

Is this the letter you received from Mr. Merchant
of Nerland, Incorporated?
It is.
My, Hannifin, vou desire.to be designated the orerator
of this unit; is that correctrt
That i3 coryract,
hat experience have vou had in this narticular area?

My experience hasz been purely limited to the land




- sace 22
{ 1 experience, the purchase and sale of oil and gas leases
_ 2 over the past few years in this area.
L - E 3 Q How do you intend to compensate for the fact that you
;' 4 do not’ have experience in this area?
s
: 'ég 5 A T made arrangements with Samedan 0il Corporation of
" pt ;i 6 midland, Texas, for the supervision of the drilling
. 'E% v completion and operating of the oronosed well. I think
Tomm
"‘ 8 8 the Commission is acquainted with gamedan's experience
.z E% 9 in both New Mexico and Fddy County.
) .Eé 10 Q with regard to completion of a well on this acreade, what
) %% 1 if any proposed well costs have you obtained?
% ) 12 A 1 obtained an A.F.E. from Moran production company of
Eg §§ 13 Hobbs , New Mexico, for both the dry hole and successful
; éé 14 completion well costs.
]
ig 15 Q 1 show you what has been marked as Fxhibit 5 and ask
%% 16 you to jdentify that.
%% o Wwill you indicate ©LOT the ryaminer's Lenefit the
%% s toial prcpoved cost at this particular time?
%é 9 A Their pronosed cost OF estimated Ary hole cost was
%% 2 $209,100. mheir total conpleted well cost is $290,725. 1
2z
éi 2 This is for 11,800 foot Morrow test. J
g% 2 0 gubsequent to vecelving that AT, from Moran, have
%E 2 you received any cther revised estimates on the cost?
%g ’4 A ves, I did. xr questioned y, MePeter with Morxran as o

nis estimated well cementing cost on his pine.
2 j
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’ 1 Q I show you what has been marked Hannifin Exhibit 6 and
F R 2 ask you to identify that.
3 =
e & 3 . This is the estimated A.F.E. cost with the additional
o4
1 4 cost of well cementing, showing estimated dry hole cost
i“x
e 3 of $216,807 and total cost of the completed well
* -! 3 $305,162. This is for the same deoth.
= 7 MR, UTZ: Wwhat were the revised figures on Exhibit
S - :
T o 8 Number 5?
Tk g 9 MR, KELLAHIN: I think I might have another set of
; . w
i -
D 10 those, Mr, Utz.
] m
E 1 MR. UTZ2: You may proceed.
>
(i -g 12 Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Have you had an opportunity to
. =
8 o8 obtain anv other well costs in this area, Mr. Hannifin?
a4 © g
. 52 14 A Yes, I have. I requested from Cities Service 0il
¥ X
W
:; 15 Company, Mr. Tex Hartman, of Midland, Texas, their
2z
o .
S «" estimated well costs and they had prepared an estimated
de =
?,?, e A.F.L. on this location, dated 3-12-71.
<« D
§§ 18 0 You have then obtained from Cities SQarvices their
32
w estimated A.F.E.?
§§ 19
a2 2 A This was their estimated A.F.E. of 3-12-197) on this
Sz
5 ’t location and they furnished me a conv of it. Their
o «
.z
gi ) estimate for completed well was $£287,184 and for an
. 2
Ity z
e estimated dry hole of $205,692.
w & 23
T o
i This you realize was over a vear ago. At that time
2 24 :
they did, in fact, own the leass on the southeast
25
L o e e e e e e e
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No, r did not,

What 1 am trying to say,

Mr, Hannifin,

is diqg they

forwarg to yoy an estimate of thejyp Droposeg Cost for

Well Cost, Completag well cogt

find g dry hole Cost op here

If the Commission designates You ag the oney

Hannifin, Would yoy
§ drilling if
Certainly.

They

too familiar

I see a date up at

but 7 don'¢ See

thay desire>

Prefor that tho 4y

vraces joip

have Qvery right ¢o do that,

with the Commission's hearings,

i

but

when it

WOrKk to begin 6‘24~1971.

you in

A not

I

]
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understand that they have a period of time after the

hearing to join.

Sshould they refuse to join in and contribute to the cost
of the well, do you propose then that their share of the
cost be made out of production plus a risk factor and
supervision cost?

ves, sir.

Do you have any understanding at this point as to what
can be contemplated as a supervision cost for a well in
this area?

what seenms to be reasonable in the area is in the range
of $135 a month. That is for your foreman cost and your
operating cost.

In your opinion, «ill approval of your Application
prevent waste and protect correlative rights of others?
Yes, Sir.

Do you have anything else you would like to add at this
time, Mr. Hannitin?

{ can't think of anything further at the monent.

MP. KBELLAHTH: 1 raove the introduction of Exhibits

4 through 8, Mr. ExamineX. That is all the questions T have

on Direct Ixamination.

MR, UTZ: without objection, Exhibits 4 through 8

will be entered into the record of this case.

any cuestions nf the witness?
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1 CROSS~-EXAMINATION
- B 2| BY MR. UTZ
g - ? 3 Q You mentioned during your testimony that you had received
f 4 a request or approval or either or both for you as an
- : s . operator of the well in this unit. Merland, Incorporated
- ; 6 was one. What interest do they have?
3 é | ) 7 A They own all the minerals under the southeast quarter
: - 8 of Section 24, 22/26.

9 0 All the southwest?

10 A Southeast.

PRRwIpe
[

-
y, meier & mc cormic

2
. 1 Q Now, by total mineral owner, vou mean twelve and a half
" % 2 percent?
N | -
8 - A Well, they own all the minerals. My lease is from them.
s & g3
o 14 Q who else did you mention?
x
u
. : 5 A I mentioned Mr. Jack Ingram and his mother, Mrs. Audrey
o
z
‘ H Ingram.
)
! E 16
_ 2 - Q What interest do they have?
B >
n
f 18 A Mrs. Ingram owns a 16.6 acre interest and M. Ingram,
2

I helieve. owns a 1 acre interest under the southwest

209 SIMMS BLDG.¢P. Q. BOX 10020 PHONE 243-0091 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87102

g’ 19
N
o quarter of Section 24, 22/26,
3 20
<
ﬁ 21 0 Mrs. Ingram owns a one acre interest?
<«
r4
¢] .
> A No. Mrs. Tngram owns a 16.6 acre interest and Hr,
22
r4
2 Ingram owns a one acre interest, ¥ believe. I talked to
= 23
5 Mr, Walling, but he was unable to make a decision either
24
way at this time. He owns 118 acres under the southwest
25 |
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; : 1 quarter. ,
2 Q He owns how much again?
3 - b 3 A He owns a 118 acre mineral interest.
o 4 0 Under the southwest?
] 3 s A ves, sir.
- —; 6 Q And the 16.6 of Ingram's is under the southwest?
L .
3 = 7 A Yes, sir.
Y - B
o o 8 0 And one acre is under the southwest?
,_, g 9 A Yes, sir.
SR |
- ‘55 10 Q vyou have a letter here from Merland in regard to their
. @
E 11 request. Do you have anything from the other people?
-
% A No. I have just talked to them by telephone. That just
= 3
% °s has to be under direct testimony.
- U3
s xﬂ
$0 1 Q verbal, then?
T X
2% A . .
. es, sir.
N W u 15 r SIE
s 3z
*&% 16 MR, UTZ: You may proceed, Mr. Cooley.
oo
25 CROSS-EXAMINATION
<« 2 11
* 5
3% BY k. COCLIY
$r 18 —
g‘; 19 0 vy, Hannifin, I helieve in answer to your counsal's
CR
X
‘ti question, you freely admit that you have no versonal
% 20
- <
x expertise in drilling and completion of wells in the
5 < 21
. Z
ez nature that you propose to Arill?
e 22
3o A That's correct,
2 i 23
In ¢} You intend tc rely entirely upon gamedan. 1s that an
3 24
oil corporation oY what is 1£?
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i jon.

gamedan 0il Corporat

They will provide this expertise?

4

¥

ye
§
;-

That's correct.

P
2

i
pisi

L Are you fgamiliar with their experience 1€ any, iD the

i . L south carlshad Morrow area?
a5
4 s A; No, 1 am not, except for their 4ry nole that rhey had
- s
= arilled on the edge of tne field-

A right. south of the f£ield, 1 understand.

SJHIZCOIHHK:

Q That yould the ynion gtate Nunber 1 well. would jt not.,

in section 19/23 couth, 26 gast?

with me.

Q po you have any jdea of what Samedan‘s actual cost wWas

dearniey, meier
y
r4
o3
o
4
o
=
(o]
H
[=N)
]
¥
=
jo 7
Q
o
P
=3
[+}]
<4
[\
2
]
o
3
[o )
3
3

in the drilling of that well?

A None at all.

Q Are you aware: for instanceér that their mad pill was

$21,700 alone?

A Mo, - an not. \
9 0 would you pe able to obtain actual cost cf that well in
orderx that the Commission might nave SOMe 1dea OI
20
Samedan's efficioncy?
21
A That woultd yeally nave O e 4 matteyr of Sameéan's, MY .
22
32 cooley -
L B
Zz O
e O 1 am askind 3§ you Can obitain that from Samedan?
3 24
A 1 have no idea. 3 naven't asked rhen.

25
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) Would you attenmpt to?

Certainly. 1 will be glad to ask thew.

- o You would furnish that to the Commission 1 Samedan will
furnish it to you?

Yes.

- ) tsn't it true that that is the only experience that

R
‘%% gamedan has had in the entire South carlshad are2, is
\ rom b
T Eg the drilling of one dry hole?
:; o
. EE 1 don't know the participation in the other wells in
t od
il P there, Mr. Coolev.
Ig
o (o b)
) =] well, you are placing your entire trust in gamedan and
' @ what I am asking you 18 what basis do you have for doing
Y = -
S
o 8 so as far as attaining any particular exvertise that
=

they may have in this area?
A Their general experience in the o3l industrvy for a great

many years.

Q You are avare. are you not, that they are 3 very large
qAas operator?

I yes, they are. X understand most of their gas is
intrastate, rathe? than intevstate. and does not potnay
their qualifications as & small nroducer . ¥ that was

your question, 81y .

(9

you are avare that therxe are muitiole, peculiar nroblems

about 4rilling and completind wells in rne South carlshbad

vorrow 6as pools, are rou not? }
25
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1 Yes, sir. T have a rovalty interest under Mr. Grace's.
g - . . .
f 2 That general o0il field practices elsewhere have 1n fact
— o 3 proven to pe disastrous when applied in certain
2
P N
1 ! e 4 instances in the South Ccarlsbad Morrow Gas Pools?
= o [3 A I am not qualified on that, as far as the certain
@
ot ;2 instances. The wells that T am acquainted with as far
L2
[ EE as their production, I am a royalty owner under the
M — h
‘% EB Cities service wells and I have not noticed that problem.
C e %i Q They haven't been very good wells, have they, these
od
B cities Service?
L &
=3 1" A They are quite good wells.
>- . i3 ]
{g 12 Q Compared with other wells 1in the field, they are far
= i
® o 2
B o3 i3 from the pbest, are they not?
- Y5
(S x o
R 14 A You mean on the section, OT what? I am not qualified.
’ z X
[“"}
T 0 on the basis of productivity?
wu
22
g
x A vou mean as far as the gas production?
22 19
25 0 Yes
i3 W ]
é% s A ™y your oroduction figures, you can show other wells that
at
3«
w ¥ are producing more aas, thatt!'s true.
z 0 19 \
I
Ei 2 Q Mr. Hannifin, you said that to confirm your thoughts
2z
- 4
gi about what the prooosed well should cost, you consulted
I
Cr cities cervice?
: : 22 |
3% A that's correct.
2 " 23
15 0 They in fact grooned the tease in cquastion, Aid they not,
3 24 )
rhe lease £halt you now hold?
25
[ e T e e - . .. e R . - - - e e mmmmr T P
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Q

(&)

0

O

A

0

U Y

That is correct.

You acquired it then directly?

From Merland, that's correct.

So they never had an opportunity to possibly revise that

in the light of intention to actually drill?

That is cérrect. You will note the date stated on

there. That was done over a year ago. That is why I

did not rely only upon the A.F.E. by Cities Service.

Are you aware that Cities Service brought a forced

vooling action before this Commission for a well in the

south half of Section 19, 22 South, 27 Rast?

No.

Called the Merland C Number 17

No, I wasn't.

In connection with that application, Mr. Hannifin,

Cities Service filed an estimate on well costs for that

well to test the same zone, and I hand vou a coony of

that and I ask you to read from that exhibit.

I will try to.

It is wvery vaque. 1 apologize for the reoroduction.
That estimate of well costs, reflects, does it not,

that Cities Service in Februarv of 1972 estimated the

complete well to the Morrow to bhe $338 442, does it not?

That's corroect.

Are you aware that since Uebruary of 1972 that there

e e e e e e i = e [ —
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19

20

21

22

A

nave heen substantial increases in the cost of the
necessary equipment to drill such 3 well?

No, I am really not. I have bids from various comapnies-

I haven't compared them to your cost sheet. you have

just furnished this to me. of course.

You would not exvnect that Horan would complete your

well. camedan would do that., would they not?

gamedan will supervise the drilling completion and

operation.

You, in fact, don't anticipate using Moran prilling

Company at all to drill this well?

as I stated, gamedan would

co they gould take all drilling pids.

They would hire the driller?

They would take the drillind vids, I presumne.

poes gamedan have any connection, direct or jndirect,

with the drilling Lomnany?

1 don't vnow if indirect. 1 presumnce you could say that

they did. gamedan are the BONS nf the Noblie family and

they oWn the drillindg comnpany -

They OWD the drilling comnnany and they oun camedan don't
thev?

1 don't kno¥ what thely cornorate giructuare is at all,
vy, Cooley.

nre Yyou aviare that nohle nyillind company has a rig
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A

which is presently drilling on a well for Midwest in
Section 3 of Townshin 23 South, Range 26 East?
Mo. You asked me that this morning and I didn't know
then either, sir.
Do you have any idea how long that marticular well has
been drilling?
It has heen there quite sometime as they are having, I
understand, gas kickout of the Atocka and that seems to
be bothering their drilling operations. At the time I
was out there last week, or a counle of weeks ago, they
were having drilling oroblems.
Do you have any idea whether this well would be
turn-keyed or whether it would be on a straight footage
rate?
I presume it would be on a straight footage rate as it
is a field well between two wells. 7T vnresume a
competent operator would be able to ascertain the
problems or anticipate the problems they might
encounter,

T don't know that that also would be under famedan's
sunervision.
That would e under Samedan?
Under their sumervision.
“ould you tell the Ixaminer, nleasc, what your exact

contractual arrangerent is with Samedan?




[N PAGE 34
' 1] A 1f the Examiner would care to nave that.
[
2 MRr. UTZ: 1 think it would be pertinent.
o
Yoo
L 5‘ 3 THE WITNESS: My contractual aqreement with them
will be that he will have 2 geventy percent net revenue
» -
LA ] interest uantil pavout, at which time T will convert a five
n x 6 percent overridind rovalty jnterest into & fifty percent
T e =
= 7 working interest. We are ralking about a lease interest here,
» 8
., ® ‘é g| not the proration unit, naturally.
# o3 9 Q (By Mr. Cooley) Now, has this aqreement already bheen
i — -
-] 10 entered into?
i >
E_ 1 A 1t has.
o
P < 3 12 0 gigned. sealed and delivered?
- °
S 5. . .
_uc: 92 A LetteYr of Intent. Tt is novw oral, but ¥e nave not signed
(X z°
, % .
30 a Letter of Intent. put we will.
¥ §3 0 This 18 just @ prooosed contractual arranqement?
o i 4
o .
‘::’h?l: A Mo, it isn't vronosed. we hpoth agreed orally. T don't
Zé 17 consider eneir word tO we bad, nor do they consider mine
13
E: 18 \ to be.
i
%i 19 0 L am not imolyind that. ¢ anm just +ryina to £ind out, \
15 \
a
52 20 MY . fannifin, whether you o nhave a8 firm deal? \
3z
- 4
o
éi 2% s\ e have @ fixm contractual arranqement.
5o
€ 0 That arx:anqemem; is that thev sut uo all the money TO
3 22
\ .
2% - arill the well?
ER FAN That's correct.
3 24
O you have @ hackind interest?

25
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That's correct.

In that contractual arrangement, do you not assign the
overating rights in order that they have the right to
drill?

No, an operating agreement.

They put up all the monevy and they will be the operator
as far as the 0il Commission is concerned, and if any
Federal leases are involved, the U.S.G.S. and so forth--
There is no Federal. We really didn't get into the
details of that that much, so I really don't quite
understand what your question is. They will take care
of the paver work, if that is what you mean.

They will take care of the paver work and the
supervision through their office by filinag the forms,
using their secretarial hel», if that is what you are
referring to, sir,

The first thing that thev are going to have to do 1is

to file a liotice of Intent (o orill with the 0il

pea

Conservation Commission: right?

That wouldn’'t especially be necessary because T had
filed an Intent Lo Drill with the Consexvation
Cominission and nosted bond for this Jocation. Thov may
wisht to, at this time, I do not know, bHut they would not
have to.

Are they going to drill on the ntent that vou €iled, or

25 (VU VU SRR SRR e
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A

he]

A

are thev going to submit a new one?
I don't know.
They will be the actual operator of the well, will they
not?
They will be the suvervisor of the well,
They will carrv on all field overations?
They will carry them on.
They will do all revmortinag to the State agencies and any
other agencies?
They have an office set un for that.
You don't know whether thev are going to drill with their
hond or yours?
I don't know.
Is this a binding agreement hetween vou and famnedan?
Yes, sir.
Then vou haven't, in fact, Yr. Hannifin, already granted
and sent over on to Samedan the richt o drxrill and they
hava assumed the risk of drilling?
Mo, Phey have acouired a vart interest in it. As vou
noticod, T 35til) own an interest in 1t and still have
rioghts under the onerator agreement, the same as thoy
dey .

They havé agracd to put un the money and to do the
sunarvision at my request.

Aro o you retaining a working interast before wayout, or
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QO

an overriding royalty or how did they get from
eighty-seven and a half down to seventy, or do you have
an eighty-seven and a half interest?

1 have an eighty-two and a gquarter mercent lease, or
81.25.

You have an eighty-one and a quarter percent lease from
the landowners?

That's ccrrect.

Now, there is this difference --

11.25.

11.25, 1Is that override?

That would Lie ovesilling royvalty in this varticular
arrangement and at wvavout, five percent of that converts
in half the work. I would still retain a 6.25.

All of the working interest in this well will bhe owned

Lo

T ennesman 1+ g S S e SO S
A R YA R L vl LAt

2= —~ — - L P— [N
b Gamedan unt & yOu intave Uhe

+
!

ortion to convert five nercent override into fifty
nercent working?

that's correct.

Well, the orimary, i€ not the sole controversy here
today, is whether vou should be desianated as onerator
under vour amnlication, or whether YMr. Grace should be
deslignated as overator.

As 1t now develons as far as all the practical

natters are concerned, Samedan is qgoing to bhe the real
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O

A

D

A

operator. Is there anyone here in Samedan that can
teéstify with resmect to their qualifications to act as
operator?

Mr. Martin is here with the Samedan. Whether he can
testify to their qualifications or wishes to, I have no
idea.

The cost figures that vou received from Mr. Grace with
respect to the Grardonoco well were the actual costs of
drilling that well, were they not, as reflected on the
information that was sent you?

I don't know.

Rather than an A.F.E.?

I doa't know. I really can't tell from this sheet. It
says date of completion, so I presume maybe they were.
You did receive a communication from Mr. Grace, did vou

oL, in facl, QUWACIrous COmunicalivns requesilng thal
you join him?

T received two.

In voluntary wooling with him as the ornerator?

I received two letters on the same day. One letter was
dated August 23, '72, and the other Septomber 8, X
received them on the same date, Sentember the 12th.
Your initial written nolice to "r. Grace was sent after
vou filed your Annlication for forcnd nooling, was it

not?
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1 think that is Aauqust the 2lst, and the forced pooling
date was the 22nd.
when you Say the noolind, the Anolication was filed with
this commission On the 22nd: is that right?
MR. KELLAHIN: 1 belizve ghat's correct.
MR. COOLEY: Mr. pxaminer., is there a aate of

receint of the pannifin Application in the f£ile?
MR, KELLAHIN: \r. Cooley. with all due resmect.
1 don't see how this is really relevant. 1 dor't pelieve the
statute requires we attemot ¢voluntary poolindg. either bhefore
or after an Application ig filed.
MR, COOLEY: ™MY. Kellahin, as well as the
Commission, counsel have neard the nYOoSs and cons of that
arqgument for abhout the last £ifteen years. 1 don't Know that
jt has ever been resolved OT ever will he. I am just hrinqinq\
it out for the record. \

up, UT%: The Aoplicaiion doesn't scen to have @&
date on i, nor is it s tamned in in our office. T have &
¢-11 which T presune came with it that 15 dated g--21. That
Was samned in the Ay cesia office g--21.

MR, KL LARTN v filed rhe /‘znn\icati_on with the
01l Comnission on e 2nd of pugust.
R CNOTEY: 1 have no further questions at this

time, but T would 1ikne Lo coserYve the rlaht to recall M

L.

pannifin at 1ater noint in thic weayind if 1 deemn it X
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necessary.
MR. UTZ: I think you do have the right.
Are there other aquestions of Mr. Hannifin?
MR. KELLAHIN: I have just one further question.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHNIN

A

We had some discussion about Samedan, Mr. Hannifin, and
to the best of your knowledge, what is your oninion of
Samedan's reputatioh as a reliahle operator?
Well, my personal opinion is that they are very
competent ovaratnre and any bhusinese which I have had
with them in the vpast, which has been considerable, their
overations have heen very smooth and according to normal
oil field nractices.

Naturally, mine is mainly experience in the land
end of it.

MR, KPLLAHIN: T have no further questions.

MR, COOLEY: 1In light of that rquestion, T would
to ask one wore.

CROSS -FXAMTIATION

Ny MR, CODLEY

0

Conversely, 'ir. Hannifin, vou are totallvy aware or
unaware of any varticular exvnertise that Samedan might
have with rasvnci to the South Carlshad Morrow as Pool,

arce you not?




dearnley, meter &

o0

210 FirRsT NATION

41

PAGE

I am.

Yes,

As far as you xnow, they have no particular expertise

in that area?

A I know nothing abhout their expertise one way OFr the

other, Mr. Cooley.

MR. COOLEY: Thank you.

does gamedan overate oil

MR. UTZ: Mr. nnannifan,

wells in southeast New Mexico?

THE WITNESS: ves, sir.

MR, UTZ: Do thev operate any gas wells?

THE WITHNESS: ves, sir, they do.

yr., UTZ: DO you have any idea how many?

THE WITNESS: 1 could ask Mr. Martin. UNOs

1 know they operate sone.

s wp, UTz: In talking about whether they are
6 competent O not, 1 think maybe i+ might he good to know .
1
] THE WITMESS: ves, Sir, thev do onerate das wells.
i7
wp, UPL:  Yom may he excused.
18
Mp. COOLEY: May 1t nlease the Fxaminer. at this
19
time, T would like o introdace vy c0mcounqel, My, vichael
20
vatkins of Alburueraue, (o Mexico.
21
Would Yyou cive Youy address?
22
up, WATKTHS: Tv. i3 oldaker & nidaker lav Firm,
23
1200 Simns puilding, Alburuer(ue 8719 naqain, SiY. 1 wronld
24
1ike o Aanolaaizn far heing 1ate to Lhe hearindg. My, frrace

25




basde o

Py

W

0
A

A

ick -

y, meier & mc corm

dearnle

209 SiMVS BLDGC.eP.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 243-06010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

S1e KIRST NATIONAL UBANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25|

PAGE 42

and I were out of the building conferring at the time that
the hearing started.

MR, UTZ: All right, sir.

MR. COOLEY: Mr. FExaminer, I would like to briefly
recall Mr., Hannifin to the stand.

{(¥hereupon, “Mr. Hannifan, having alreadv been

previously sworn, took the witness stand.)

* % &k * *

D. L. HANNIFIN,

Having already been previously sworr, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY

0 Mr. Hannifin, with respect to the consents or endorsements

that vou received and testified to on Direct, from the
various narties, would vcu repecat those again for my
benefit?
Of course, I have the covny of the letter fron

Merland,

A The others were v, Jack Tngram and his mother, Mudrey
Tngram, that I Lalked to by telenhone. Mr, Jack Inqgram
reriuested that T be the operator, rathey than My, Srace

for he and his mwother.

0 That raothor ig ludray?
A I think it is Audrey, They are of Carlsbad, New !exico.
T talked to My, W, 7, Yalling of Nonesville, Toxas. e
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n

A

is going to confer with an attorney,

You have no indication one way or the other from him?
No. He is going to confer with Mr, John McCormick in
Carisbad within the next week,

You were sure you had the sunvort of the Ingrams, Jack
Ingram and Audrey Ingram?

Yes. He stated so.

I hand you what has been marked as Commission's, or as
Grace Exhibits 4 and 5 in this case and ask if vou would
please read those to the Fxaminer?

"We, the undersigned, as owner or owners of the oil and
gas and other mineral rights in and under the south half
of Section 24, Townshin 25, Range 26 Rast, N.M.P. .M., do
hereby request that Michael P. Grace, 1T, and Corinne
Grace be made overators of the pronosed well which is

to be drilled in an orthodox location of Mr. Grace's
choice. We feel that Mr. Michael P. Grace, II, and
Corinne Grace have nroven their ability in this area

and that they are best qualified to bhe onerators.”

Mr. and 'irs. Jack I,, Ingram, and thr other one is siqned
by Audrey Ingram.

Those are identical letters?

Those arve identical lotiers,

How, did vou sav that theve was a Samedan renresantative

here today?

I
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A Yes. Mr. Martin is emnloyed by Samedan and he is here.

MR, COOLEY: T have no further questions at this
time. We would still like to reserve the right to call Mr.
Hannifin if necessary.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

0 Mr. Hannifin, when did yeu talk to Mr. Ingram?

A I talked to him vyesterday evening or afternoon at his
work where he works at the International Mines.

0 Grace's Exhibits 4 and 5 you just looked at did not have
a date on those letters, did they?

A No, thev didn't. I don't, of course, know anything
about them.

Q Thank you.

MR. UTZ: You may be excused.

MR, COOLEY: At this time, Mr. Fxaminer, I would
like to call Mr. Martin as an adverse witness.

MR. UTZ: TIs that in order?

MR, VATCH: T think so, ves. Hold it, just a
minute. Why is he an adverse witness instead of your own
witness?

HRL COOLLY: Recause we consider our nosition
adversce to that of Mr, Hannifin's and T really feel that
Camedan is a real varty in internst Lo this thing.

MR, KELLAHIM: e would object to the calling of
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Mr. Martin.

MR, COOLEY: Object to the calling of him at all?

MR, KELLAHRIN: You can call him as vour own
witness, obviously,

MR. COOLEY: I think it has been made quite clear
from the testimony of Mr. Hannifin that Samedan's position
is adverse to that of the Grace's.

MR. KRELLAHIN: Yes, sir, simply because Mr. Martin
is emploved by Samedan is no indication he is an expert and
able to qualify as one with regards to this particular
hearing.

MR. COOLEY: I will be glad to announce why I am
calling him. I want to know what, if anything, he knows
about the history of his company's overation.

MR. HATCH: You can call him as your witness.

MR. COOLEY: I call him wvhatever vou want to call
him. I have already requested to call him as an adverse
witness. You denv that and I will call him as my own
witness.,

{(hercunon, Mr. Yark &, Martin was called to the

stand and sworn.)

S.OMARRTIN,

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,

testifind as fellowse:

g



;_ 1 DIPECT EXAMINATION

2 BY MR. CQOLEY

b

[ a 3 Q Mr. Martin, would you state yvour full name, nlease, for
4 the record, and your address and employment?
] :
! 5 A Mark S. Martin. I am Division Land Man with Samedan
rr ~ 6 0il Corporation and our office is in Midland, Texas.
", "v"' -2
&= 4 0 Ar, Martin, are you familiar with -- how long have you
=]
1 : © been with Samedan?
8
R g 9 A Seven years.
iy od
‘ S . 9. . .
K- 10 0 Are you, generally speaking, familiar with the areas in
o R
s E 11 which your company has drilled during that seven-year
>
b % . 12 veriogd?
fr =
&'3 b3 13 A As far as drilling, there is a lot of old nroducing
= v-r
‘;> x ®
I ?3 14 areas that Samedan has nroduced in for vears that T am
5 g3 15 not all that familiar with hecause I don't get involved
- 22z
PE o .
§§ 16 in that end of it, unless something comes up that
i S ) .
\ 53 o involves the land end of it.
{
s s 18 0 You are, generally sweaking, familiar with the various
ar
33
g: 19 areas, if not the snecific wells, that your commany has
20
I
Q » .
[ 20 drilled in the nast seven vears?
o 2 2 A That we have Arilled, right,.
.
af; 22 0 Nowr, has Samedan been ithe onarator of all these wells
4
8 . . . .
53¢ that they have vnarticipated in during that neriod?
g 3
2 o - 1
F ” A Oh, no,
5 0 What nercent of those would you say?
2
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A

Q

i\

0}

A

I wouldn't have any idea.

Do you have any idea how many wells Samedan drilled as
overator during that period?

No.

Are you aware of the fact that Samedan drilled a well
known as the Union State Number 1 well?

Yes, sir.

In Section 19, Townshivp 23 South, Range 26 East of Lea
County, New Mexico?

I would have to check the description. I know it was
in the west side of that Township vou are talking about.
Are you aware of the outcome of that drilling activity?
It was ultimately a dry hole.

Are you aware of the cost of that well?

No.

Are those costs available to yvou in vour corvorate
records?

I am sure they could be arrived at. We keen good well
files on everything,

Ordinary prudent oil operator does keev the file on any
well he drills, whether he is successful or unsuccessful?
T don't know how long vou keen the dry holes. I assume
you Keen them for a couple of vears afterwards.

Phis well was drilled in 12797

That's right.
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0 Would you he willing to furnish this Commission the
complete itemized actual cost of that well?

MR, KELLAHIN: Objection, Mr. Examiner. Mr. Martin
has not indicated that he is in any positiop to bind his

ieel

corooration with regards to furnishing-oil costs. I believe

the last question Mr. Cooley asked was premature until he

establishes that ¥Mr. Martin is in a position to have access
to that and have authority of his corvoration to release it.

MR, COOLFY: T understood his answer to say that
he did have access to them.

THE WITNESS: I have access to the well files., 1
don't know whether T have got the authoritv to divuleoe the
information in the well files,.

0 {(By Mr. Cooley) Would you he willing to seek such
authority, and if succassful, to forward an affidavit
to this Commission with resvect to the actual cost of
the drilling of the well T just describead?

A T would have to consult with myv superiors ou it and aleo
legal counsel. Personally, I can't see any reason not
to, but T wouldn't he in a nosition to commit our
comsany.

0 trould you advise this Commission, say, within the next
seven davs or ten dove, whaltever is ammropriate, as to
whethery you will or won't submit information so that

we have an end to this at some noint in time?
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vou will tell us either yes OF no that you will or
won't suoply 1S. will you not?

A 1f it is required by the commission, T guess I could.

MR. UTZ: I would think that it would be in order
for you to either furnish it orf deny it, one or the other.
and let us know whether you will or will not.

THE WITNESS: Wwithin seven days?

MR. UTZ: Ten days would be fine.

MR. COOLEY: vou do understand that it is my
request that this be submitted in the form of an affidavit
or attached to an affidavit and that it is under oath?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR, COOLLY: vy, DxanineX: if the jnformation that
1 have requested from MTr. tMartin is forthcoming from Samedan
0il Cornoration, 1 request that it de incoroorated as a part
of this record and move to identify it as Grace Exhibit 6.
and I would further request that in ihé cwvent the information
is forthcoming, rhat we have the onportunity to review it.

ur. [IATCH: Certainly the other side has a right
to object to that beind introduced Aas an exhibit in this
case. L don't knov if they wish to 4o that or not.

BTN KELLATT v roserve the richt o object to
the exhibit unon soeing 1t.
K. cOnLnY:

1€ this be he case; We would then,

on this mayticuiar nolut, rerquest that Grace Alternative
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Exhibit 6 be permitted in this racord which would be a
tabulation of such of the wells costs as we are able to
ascertain from inderendent sources.

MR, UT2: May I ask what your independent sources
might be?

MR. COOLEY: The mud company that furnished the
mud and the drilling company that drilled the wells and there
are many of these records available.

MR, HATCH: You have not presented that here today
and you do not plan fo?

MR. COOLEY: It is not available. 7T presumed that
this Commission would require Sameéan to produce this,

MR, HATCH: I don't know that it can be accented
by the Commission if there is no objecticn to it.

MR, COOLEY: Well, if there is an objection -~

MR, HATCH: If there is an objection, I would say
the Commission could not accept somethinag that is sent in
here sometime after the hearing, without any autheﬁtication
here, or without any cross-examination, and it is only to he
submitted 1if something clse is not admitted, or --

1R, COOLEY: Or rerquired,

N HATCH: Or rerulirecd,

L, CONIEY:  This goes to the --

HR. HATCH:  You would bHe asking the Commission to

accent something that vou are not even offering here in the
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hearing today?

MR. COOLEY: Mr. Graham, I would point out to vyou
that only today, for the first time, were my clients made
aware of the fact that Mr., Hannifin was not going to be the
actual operator of his well, but in fact, Samedan was going
to be and the very thrust of this case qoes to one point,
who is the better qualified operator and I submit to the
Examiner that the track record, so to sveak, of the twvo
conflicting Applicants here is possibly the only evidence or
competent evidence on which the Commission could make a
determination where both Applicants seek identical relief
with the one excention, each desires to he the operator.

MR. UTZ:

¥ill the reporter please make the

correction that that was Mr. Hatch, rather than Mr. Graham?

MR. COOLEY: I have no further questions of ™Mr,
Martin,

MR, KELLAHIN: Ue would have no objection tn
continuance in order to obtain that testimony and have
somebody competent from Samedan te provide that information
for the Commission’s henefit., T will leave it at that, M»r.
Cooley.

MR, COOLEY: T have no objection whatsoavar to

them just submitting it as a late exhibit., It would be the

thousandth time that this has haonened hefore this

Commission.
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MR, KELLAHIN: I realize that the problem with this
well, if I understand correctly, it did not go just to the
Morrow, but it also went to the Devonian. Doesn't that
create some problems as to its relevancy to this particular
Avoplication?

You will have to bear with me. I am not
knowledgeable in that area.

MR, COOLEY: The 0il Conservation Commission file
on that well that I examined earlier did not reflect it wvas
drilled to the Devonian.

MR, KELLAHIM: We will defer to the Examiner.

MR, HATCH: I think we better understand something
here. I am not saying that the Commission cannot accept
those. I am saying that as a late exhibit, I am saying that
the adversary here cannot be foreclosed from objecting to
their receiving thei,

Tf you can get a stivulation from the adversary
that the Commission can accevnt it, and use it as nart cf the
evidence in thiz case, fine.

MR, COOLRY: Which are we talking about, well cost
sunplicd by Samedan?

MPLOHATCH:  We are talking about both of these that
you are talking about,

AR, COOLLY:  Let's talk first about the well costs

supplied by Samedan. Those well costs are available in the

e e e m e e e i i ot i s - - P
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offices of Samedan, according to the witness. If they won't
furnish them willingly, I presume I will have to subpoena
themn.

We won't talk in terms of alternative exhibits that
we might try to put together in pieces. Y wish to offer
those well costs presented under oath as Grace Fxhibit 6 at
this time and if counsel for Mr. Hannifin objects, I think
we should have a ruling on that objection now.

MR. KELLAHIN: For purposes of the record, I do
object. I am not informed about this varticular well to any
extent. I believe it was a wildcat.

Naturally, the costs are going to be higher and may
not be r.ulevant to the area of operation in question here and
we would like to reserve the right to object and
cross-—examination on the basis of that exhibit.

MR, HATCH: Do you deny the motion to have it
submi ttcd?

MR, UTZ: Yes,.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the I’xaminer vnlease, in ruling
either way on the objection, T think it would be helpful if
+he Examincr stated a reascn, either a relevancy reason, or
some other reason to deny or grant the request of Mr. Cooley,
s0 we will have something on the record.

MRLOUTZ4r 0 well, T othink it is obvious why the

objection was sustained, because you wili not have the
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opportunity to cross-examine on it. T think if this is

important enough to vyou, you might continue the case and

bring a witness in and introduce it, or have it introduced

as you would today.

MR. COOLEY: As I said, I have no apoloyies about

not inquiring into Samedan's qualifications earlier, because

we only found this out this morning in informal conversations

with Mr. Kannifin.

MR. UTZ: I think that is understandable.

MR. COOLEY: 1In view of this decision, I recall Mr,

Martin to the stand for one gquestion.

MR. UTZ: Yes.

{whereuvon, Mr. Martin was recalled to the stand.)}

MARK S. MARTIN,

having already been previously sworn, testified as follows:

DIPECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY

0

Have you reviewed the aestimate well costs submitted by
the Apnlicant Hannifin in this case?
Just roughly. I have not studied it in detail by any

means.

It is your understanding, howewvar, that what monev cash

dollars that will be svent doing this well will be
Samedan's under vour contractual arrangement with Mr.

tannifin?
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A

P

Pepeat that, nlease.

Well, Mr. Hannifin testified that Samedan would pay the
entire cost of drilling this well if he is successful
in his Application by virtue of the contractual
arrangement bhetween Samedan and himself where he has a
reversionary interest and overriding rovalty payoff?
You mean is it correct, that that is what he testified
to?

I am asking if that is the correct deal. TIs that the
deal between Samedan and Hannifin, or are vou aware or
unaware of it?

I am aware of it. I am aware of our deal.

Samedan is going to be putting um all the money ito Qrill
the well?

Yes.

Are you, at this time, in a position to authenticate

‘

under oath to this Fxaminer that these are your
prcijected well costs, the ones that were nresented by
HMr. Hannifin?

Yes., We feel like thev are what we would AF.F. the
well for, ves,

Fven though vou earlier testified that you had just
harely gone through it?

T know that that is our commanv's nosition that the

AJPLE, that has been oraesented by *tr. Hannifin is
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acceptable to usg,

State, It wae drilled under entirely different Set of

circumstances.

17
18 ) Yhat arq tho differences?

< .. - , S s

' A Tt wag 4 wildeat and gy inagine Your drilling conditions,

g 19

4 .

a One thing and another, Changaag from Area fq areg,

: 20

L4

2 0 This ig in the Same immediatc aArea, jgq it not»

£ 21

o ) ’ » »

N A Mhat do vou call immediate?

3 22

I 5 »

L the g5ama Townshin?

N

° .

S + 1t igniy

Tt jg in the Townshin to tha SOouth, 4 hoog Vo Irdo), |
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contractor will be selected?

I just said it will be put out by bids and selected in
the Ardmore office by Vice President in charqe of
Production.

What is his name?

Bob Layhe.

Mr. Martin, what exhibit is thig?

MR, UTZ: It was not marked. It was offered as an

amendment to Exhibit Number 5.

0

D

{(Bv Mr., Cooley) Are you aware of drilling bids that are
being submitted currently in the South Carlshad Morrow
area?

Am I persoconally?

Yes, sir.

No.

Do you know whethar vou can obhtain a driller to drill

in that area tor $8,4%0 a foot to 11,8002

I have already stated that T em unqualified in nreduction
natters and 1 would rather not - I don't have any

idea.

If you are unualified in nroduction matters, ‘v, "artin,
are vou then not necossarily nnwoadified Lo decide
vhether this »oronosad ALTIR, is or 15 not reasonable?
What I said bhefore was that 7 know that i¢ is our

comoany's nosiition that tha v .0 i reasonable, ves,
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: - [
i
: 1 They are prevared to accept it.
_?__ 2 MR. UTZ: 1In other words, someone of authority in
>
o
- A 3 your company has let you know that they think this is
4 reasonable.
- ;Qi s Q (By Mr. Cooley) Who is that someone, Mr. Martin?
)
- _i 6| A our Division Manager, My. Clifford Mathews.
Ly .2
. & 7 MR. UTZ: Excuse me a moment, Mr. Cooley. Mr.
s Y
R o
v (5] 8 Kellahin, I pelieve that it would be in order for you to
- E% 9 gubstitute thie amended A.F.E. in place of the original which
S »
K-*) 10 you stated was 1n error.
=b)
=3 " 4. KELLAHIN: That's correct.
P )
{g MR. UTZ: Do you wish to do that now?
Yo
$§ s 13 MR. KFELLAHIN: Yes, sir, if it is acceptahle.
] 14 MR. UTZ: We will makr that Fxhibit 5 then.
X
W
2
5 18 0 (By Mr. cooley) Mr. sartin, you have not comvared the

z
% 16 proposed #.7.5. which is now Exhibit 5 with any actu-l
:4
ur
§ 17 cost on the Union State Number 1, have you?
[
.
E 18 A No, sir. 1T naven't thought of the Union State tumber 1
L 2]
R . .
W for LwWO years: gince 1t was »nlugged.
59 19 -
X 5
a
. 20 9] Do you know whather Mr. Mathews has?
2z
- 4
)(Q B . 1 g
o - 21 A ¥ don't know of my own knowladge.
A
o0
o 0 po you have any idea on what Mr. stathews bhased his
2o
R 2 opinion with resnect to this AF.R?
w & " A f am sure 1t 1S the same basis that anyone uses in
o>

2% drawing up an AP E. e checked the area and checked
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on prices and darilling. I am not sure exactly what

procedures he goes through.

Q Then your answer is you don't know?
A I don't know what basis Mr. Mathews uses.

MR, COOLEY: Thank you, Mr. Martin.

MR, UTZ: Let the record show that MMr. Martin was
excused,

MR. COOLEY: Call ¥Mr. Baldwin to the stand.
{Whereupon, Mr. Baldwin was called to the stand and
duly sworn.)

* & ® % %k

THOMAS A, BALDWIN,

having been first duly sworn according to law, unon his ocath,

testified as follows:

Ralid

10

DIRECT EXAMINATION

HR. CUULEY

0

Mr., Baldwin, state your full name and nlace of residence
and occupation,

Thomas A, Baldwin. I reside in Pasadena, California. I
am a vetroleun geologist and netroleum engincer emnloyed
by the Petra-tech Comwmany, Service Organization.

Mr., Baldwin, have vyou previcusly testified bhefore this
Commission and had vyvour qualifications as a consulting

geolouist and exvert witness in that field accepted?

Yoe, I have, sir.
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Q Have you been retained by Mr. Grace to make a study of
the particular area involved in the South Carlsbad
Morrow area?

A I have.

MR. COOLEY: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes, they are.

0 (By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Baldwin, I hand you what has been
marked as Commission or Grace Exhibit Number 1 and ask
if you would please advise the Examiner as to what vyou
intend to pnortray thereby.

A Well, T had intended this as a revision of the Fxhibit
furnished to the Commission at an earlier date in which
a structural high was shown in the vicinity of the
o Pn Go 2 in Section 24,

At that time, we were projecting a depth of the
Go Po Go 2 of 7,910 feet below sea level and we onointed
out that it was unusually high for the area and that it
was an anomously high location. Actually, the well came
in the top of the Morrow and was minus -- or twenty-two
feet higher than we had anticipated and of course it
did show as Mr. LeMavy has stated an unusual good
davelonment of porosity and due to its high structural
position, anpa.ently will make an excellent well.

0 1 hand vou what. has bhean marked as Orace Pxhibit 2 and
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ask you what you intended to portray by this exhipit?

A 4
Grace FExhibit 2 is a rather fast sketch as ifg de
enlarging the picture of Grace Fxhibit 1 on a scale of
an inch equals a thousand so that we may see the
structural relationship a little better.

We see here the location of the Go Po Go Number 2
and at the south of 1,320 feet, the suggested location
for a third well. The swells shown here is essentially
the same anticlinal swell or bow as is shown on Grace
Exhibit Number 1.

The well location which you portray on Exhibit 2 is the

same location, is it not, that is nortraved or suggested

and requested by the Applicant Hannifin?

Yes, it is.

In your opinion, is this the most desirable location

within the 320 acre drilling wnit from a geological

standpoint?

Strictly from A geological standmoint, ¥ think this is

the most desirable location that falls within the Egcg}io
1300 FElss

rules permitting a well to be drilled within-320—feets
'Zé_: el if e Lelwnl

.
el L

_to-be-drilled ;ithin another. well.
It is higher structurally than anvy other vnosition
that can bhe attained in the section, following that rule,
ves,

Is there any other location that micht bhe suggested from

-
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2 11 a standpoint of engineering and drainage?
< s : .
3 s 2 A As Grace Exhibit Number 1 shows, we suggested, at an
' > _
i — & 3 earlier time, a location in the southwest corner of the
cr
S 4 southeast quarter of Section 24 as being halfway between
E %ﬁ [ Go Po Go Number 2 and Go Po Go Number 1, and establishing
i - ; 6 a drainage pattern that possibly might be more
i =
= 7 economic.
R -
Px) 8 I agree with Mr. LeMay, however, that the unusual
. g 9 development, of ppz:%sity in the Go Po Go Number 2
o Loripts
” o 10 certain%f/gitempgé“to move closer to it.
. 1) e
o 11 MR. COOLEY: At this voint, Mr. Hatch, could I ask
>~ L] » » .
2D for an interpretation by you of the Commigsion rules and
- = '
| em—-
8 '-"; regulations with respect to the proximity of one well to
= o:
' Eg 14 another in the particular pool involved?
z %
W w
23 i< MR. HATCH: I believe vou can read them for
] 5
2 2
gg 16 yourself, Mr, Cooley. They do not speak of the distance
3¢ ° s i |
@3 W between wells. 1 belicve the standard locations are-sent
< D
e T -
§§ i out 1,980 from end line end 660 from the side(and at least
&k ~ :
§; 19 1,980 and then 330, I helieve, from aquarter-quarter scction
23
T
58 line and I don't bhelieve in those rules there is anything
8% 20
2%
;ﬁ specifically of the distance hetween wells.,
a 21
.2
o2 MR, COOLEY: Imolicit in that, however, is that if
i 22
3% you cannot get cioser than 660 to a side line with a well,
o & 23
z oW
25 that it must necessarily follow that no two wells can be
2 24
closer than 1,320 feet.
25
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standard in one gection,

that a person could arill a

standard jocation on another gection that would be much

RS A

closer than{GGO.:
.

the well jocation shown on Grace £xhibit 2 and that

MR. COOLEY: In any event, it is your opinion that

by Mr. gannifin are poth the same jocation and is an

orthodox

jocation.
MR. HATCH:

MR. COOLEY* That is mine.,

we were playing with the same qround rules.

0

(By Mr. cooley) in view of the superior geological,
& A

S H Gtk
the well being 1,980 from the 1,980 from

rd

is that the jocation that you would recommend

jocation of
the east,

be drilled irrespective of who is named operator?

That 13 the 1ocation 1 presently recommend. 1 recommend

gEe
it be arilled 1,980 fyom the east and.l.SBO from the

N
south. -
1,9907
L

1,986, I apoloqize,

would this opinion that YoOu have now expressed pased

upon present information poseibly Be altered sn light
of subseqent Arilling information?

Yes. There are two vieces of information pendl »hat

could alter very sharnly 1f you wish me to expand upon
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them.
0 would you please?
A well, in recent weeks, it would be the first week of

september, Mr. Grace, after conferring with me amond
others. perforated in the Go PO Go Number 1 a small
jnterval in here which is a portion of the GO pPo GO
Number 2 as correctly shown on Mr. LeMay's cross—section
here.

MR. UTZ: This is going to be an exhibit that you
are going to offexr?

well, if you are going to refer to something in
relation to the well. please give +he depth and don't say
just here.

THE WITNESS: 1 do have the devth. 1 may not have
the precise depth of perforation, but approximately 11,463
to 11,467. Tt is a very small interval. 1 believe that
there were twWo or three intervals parfcrated after & meeting
I had with Mr. Grace on annroximatelv september 2nd or
something of that sort and the well is oresently heing
tested nov.

The resulls of that testing in £his same poxrous
interval, aven +houqan 1T is very small, 1f it nroves
substantially Lo improve its gas production hy ny
recommendation to perforate that ingerval, then it would

quite possibly jead me O think that & well halfway in
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: 1 petween would be more desirable than one only 3020 to the
- 2 south of Number 2.
- ;t;: 3 The second thing thaf. certainly could influence ne
4 is a critical wellis being drilled by Midwest, of course.
pou

down herxe at the southwest, which is outside of the
structural picture that I have been jnvolved in. 1If it

should be completed in the Morrow for 2 very substantial

wr -

producer, not only I. put I guess everybody in this roon,

9 would have to revise their picture geologically.

3

'!'2' 0] 2 (By Mr. cooley) Which well was this?
. . -w
$? .
. e 11 A 1t doesn't shov on this map.
>
(2 % MR. UTZ: since you have mentioned it, do you have
. 55
% 8§ a jocation?
. % °
’ﬁ R THE WITNESS: 1t is in gection 3 of 23 South, 26
j o x gast.
3 5
tog o . .
xw MR, UTZ: That 1s a Great Western well?
;% o THE WITNESS: midwest Oil Conpany .
e @
- J
23 18 MR, UTZ: tlould that b= the well tO ihe west of the
L E
1 2
% g 1 airport?
8]
i I3
ve 20 oup WITNESS: Yes. it is a long way away, but 1if
2z
- 4
gﬂ it should make & substantial well and gyve us a new point
i ® < 21
60
i E ” on the rorrow at the same tiwe, as T sav, T think all
L; z
’ %E qeologists involved in {he area sould tend to revise thelr
- 23
N7 nictures.
! 2 24

upr, UT4h: gince you mentioned nerforations in the
25

[ U e e e T S e = ,,.-__,,‘_,4.,_,,,_A_,,,_-,‘__/_,. e e




b rpac:  §7
B ; /__—-—_1
1 Go Po Go Number 2, would you give us the locations of those
]
3 i - 2| perforations?
o
pe S’* 3 THE WITNESS: They are Very. very close, at least,
b
o 4| to 11,380 and 11,400.
. ’ :"‘
H s MR, UTZ: That is the only perforations?
3 r & 6 THE WITNESS: No. There are other intervals that
) e 8
3 ; = 7 are perforated gsince 1 was here and T don't have that record
N —
£ i ™ o )
o - f-’ 8 with me.
Yo v, 9 MR, COOLEY: qteinhorst can present that at a
E '
@D 16 later time.
% E " yr. UTZ: That will be fine.
)
i < - 12 THE WITNESS!: 1 recommended this interval among
b =
:q:;; 03 others ani then they have been perforated by Mr. steinhorst
oK .
i % ®
; . w o s
iy 1o 14 since I left.
ey
e Wz 15 MR. UTZ: You may proceed.
b 3=
§§ 16 0 {(By Mr. Cooley) Mr. paldwin, how would you evaluate the
i o«
: > u
: zg 17 riagk factor with respect to drilling the particular well
s @
- J
, 3 i jon?
i $: 18 in question:
: 1%
gz 19 In terms of allocation of risk, it has heen
90
i Ia
: 23 20 reconmended py Mr. neday that a risk factor of 125
3z
- 4
Si 2 percent pe adonted. Do you have any objections to that?
o o«
. Z
(o] e}
s 2 A T am not gufficiently acaquainted with customn in the
o 2 ¢
[s 3 o4
2 2 area. [ would thjnk wvhat thexe {g not too much risk in
e 24 drilling this well., It will make a gas well of zome

sort.
25
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’ 1 What your venalty factor would be is more custom
’l m_— N
n 2 than it is economics.
z
— ? 3 Q There is however some risk in drilling any well?
4 A Surely. You may have mechanical failure even though the
; 3 reservoir is good.
- _'g 6 MR. COOLEY: No further guestions of this witness.
(&)
. : é 7 MR. UTZ: Are there questions of the witness?
- 8 8 MR. KELLARIN: Just a few points of clarification.
- g 9 CROSS-EXAMINATION
o
S
D 10 BY MR, KELLAHIN
-5
T4 = 1 0 Mr. Baldwin, you have to bear with me. I don't have too
=
{g 12 much knowledge of this area. T would like to ask you
= 3
8 33 a question about your Exhibit 1 there and the cxtension
= ¢; B
Eg of that south 1line,
u W
*z s hat authority do you have for extending the south
] P line as [ar as you ihave, ol as tiglt as you have?
20
S
23 A To the north?
< 2 17
: o
3% o Yes, sir.
$S 18
u v 10 A There would be some geological contention about this,
g *
€9
I
Y but much of geology is subject to an oninion. T feel
5% 20
S Z
- g
x 9 that I had a cut in this fault at a high interval in
@ < 21
. Z
ei the Go Po Go 2 and canyon section, and in the City 1
© 3 22
o r4
3w Carlshad %o Po Go !umber 1, T had a weak cvut,
™ 23
o0
4 There were two or three others of this sort. High
2 24
in this section the fault then necessarily would have to
25

L
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]
be dipping to the east. You will notice I have dashed

it from the City of Carlsbad, or from the Go Po Go
Number 1 north.
I have dashed the fault as being subiject to
interonretation.
What are your control points for your contour line there?
I haven't shown them on here. As I said, this was a
ranid sketch. T wanted to enlarge this map so we had
some of these to pass around. I have traced from here
taking the liberty, however, in revising this map with
the new point that we have got on the Go Po Go Number 2.
It had to be done in rather a hurry for this
varticular hearing and I did not carry out the movement
of all the contours westerly as I anticipate they couid.
I moved the 7,900 to honor the 7,888 voint in
Go Po Go wumber 2. I moved the 7,950 because I had
to and therefore in the 8,000 and 8.04%0, I did not move
thinking there might be an additional datum later on,
flould you agree that any location other than vour
proposed location would unfairly denrive the owners in
this warticular acreage nf recoverinag the oil or
vroduction that they would be entitled to?
I nave recommended this Location as the best that we
know of at this voint and I have nointed out that i€ in

testing the Go Po Co Mumber 1, it should turn out the
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1 perforations at this little stretch of the same interval
b
: . 2 marked increased productivity of the well, it would be
w §§ 3 entirely possible that we could look at our whole car,
{ 4 so to speak, and recommend a location equidistant
[ o
e L s petween the two.
W $; 6 Right now, I most certainly agree with Mr. LeMay's
X
' = 7 testimony that this particular location is the highest
n S
S (X 8 we can get structurally and the closest to the good
- Eg 9 porous development of +he Go Po Go Number 2.
. P o
& -.Q
N 3 10 4R, KELLAHIN: No further questions.
by D
- E " CROSS-EXAMINATION
)
T — 43| BY HR. UTZ
gg o2 13 Q vr. Baldwin, do I recall correctly that FExhibit Number
. - v
t x ©
5% 14 2 indicates your choice of location of the well in the
i
3 south half of Section 2472
gs 18
= o .
5% 16 A That is correct, sir. I brought alternate locations
3
5 g«
¥ ou
. ©3 1 down here, as you can see, from erasures On these mans
<4 D
e O
- 3
3 18 and atter concurving with others, we have all agreed
;.,l—
T3
39 19 that the engineering factor of getting gha . much closer
3
L5
EZ 20 to known porosity has tipved a balance with me and I
2
Eﬁ state thet that is mv best choice.
o< 21
0 0
3 2 0 vou mentioned the sidwest welil in cection 3 of 23 South,
d ¥4
%E , 26 Rast., DO YOU know anyihing apbout that well? Does
. 2
> e
i it look like it is going to make a well?
2 24 |
s A T understand that they nave been navindg difficulty and J
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progress has been very, very slow indeed, but somebody
hers today said that they had had a substantial gas
show.
Q But that is hearsay?
A We are waiting to get the information.
MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness? You may
be excused.
Do you have ar.other witness?
MR. COOLEY: Mr. Steinhorst, please.
MR. UTZ: Mi. Cooley, this witness has formerly
been qualified, so you may proceed.
(Whereupon; Mr. Steinhorst was called to the stand
and sworn.)

*® % *x % %

RICHARD STEINHORST,

having heen first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,
testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, COOLLY

0 State your name, address, and occupation for the record,
nlease,
Y Richard Steinhorsi, Lafayette, louisiana, consulting

petroleun angineer,
0 FPirst of all, Mr. Steinhorst, to clarify this record,

would you please delve through your records and state
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the answer to Examiner’'s question about the exact
perforations in the Go Po Go 22

A The exact jnterval perforated was 11,460 to 468. That
is all the perforations. That is not all the
perforations in that area.

9] gtate all of them.

A The well was perforated 11,408 to 416, 11,518 to 524,
and 11,539. 518 to 524. 11,532 1/2 to 11,538 --

MR. UTZ: Mr. Baldwin stated 11,380 to 11,400.

THE WITNESS: That was not perforated. That was a
recommendation but it was not actually perforated.

MR. COOLEY: This is the Go Po Go 2 that he asked
about.

THE WITNESS: I am sorry. I gave you the GO Po Co
1. The Go Po Go 2 is perforated 11,382 to 11,404. I was
prepared to answer you on the Go Po CGo 1.

MR. UTZ: *r. Steinhorst, it you don't have it
available right at the moment, you could write us a letter
and tell us.

THE WITNESS: I will, T am sorry 1 Jdon't have that
information and I don't have any informmation on the Co Po GO
2 with me, excepnt 1 4o v now that that one interval was
perforated.

wep, UTZ: M. Cooley, yYou may nroceed.

0 (By Mir. Coolev) . cteinhorst, rheye has also been




e

47 SO

JE—

o

b

o
B

LA

osery

1

Ll . v.<.. -
I B

y, meier & mc cormic

dearnle

209 SIMMS DLDG.eP.O. BOX 1092 PHONDE 2439-669010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 987102

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDC., EASTeALBUQUEIQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

13

14

]

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 73

O

\

vell

L

some discussion with respect to Midwest well drilling in
Section 3 of Township 23 South, 26 East.

Are you familiar with that well?
Somewhat.
Are you also familiar with the average length of time
during which it is required to drill a well of that
nature?
Yes.
What is that average?
The average time to drill a well in the South Carlshad
field has been about forty days.
What has been the history to date of the Midwest well
which we were discussing?
They are seventy olus at 11,430,
Did they encounter any particular difficulties of which
you are personally aware?
They have encountered several difficulties which are
not uncommon in the field.
Are you aware of the name of the driliing comnany that
is conducting that overation?
Yos, siv.,

MR, KELLANIN: v, Fxaminer, ( wonder if I might

object at this time. What is the relevancy of the !Midwest

with regards to this hearing?

M2, COOLLEY: tThe relevancy will be revealed by the
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-~

1 answer to the last question, and I request permission that

.;; 2! the question be answered.
- éé 3 MR. UTZ: You may proczed. Overruled.
- 4 THE WITNESS: Noble Drilling Company.
5 0 (By Mr. Cooley) What is that answer?
- 6 A Noble Drilling Company.
7 MR. KELLAHIN: I object again about the relevancy
» 8 of Noble Drilling Corpany to this particular Application. T

9 believe Mr. Cooley has not estabiished relevancy at this

10 point.

dearnley, meier & mc cormick o

11 MR. COOLEY: Relevancy of Noble Drilling Company is
- 12 that Samedan is a spinoff or a sister company of toble or
i °
3 s
3§ 13 owned by the same people.
, Ys
w0 . .
3y 14 MR, HATCH: I don't think that has bheen established.
gz 18 MR, KELLAHIN: I don’'t believe we have evidence on
g
@2 16 the racord to estahlish that point.
18 17 MR, COOLEY: That was testified to. It enrelv was,
« 0
33 . , N
g 18 by Mr. iannifin,
¥
?d 19 MR, OHATCH: 0 think ve are through with this line
20
%o . .
g% 20 of questioning.
it
5 5 2 MR. CODOLEY: ¥ awm through with the line of
5 8
P 22 questioning, but 1¥ the relevancy isn't uanderstood by the
w2
ook
B 23 Condainaion, then 1t was a useless line. The noint of
ER
Z 5 . , . , C e
A 24 relevancy, 1f you have a sister comvany that i1s 1n tne
25 drilling business, it is quite logical to assume that that is
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L

11 A I have.

1 who is going to drill your well.

! ‘ N‘} 2 MR. KELLANIN: T will object to that, because we
" ?g 3 had the witness from Samedan here saying that there is no
| V: 4 indication that Noble is going to drill this well. They vut
T ;3 5 it out for bids, so it is not relevant at this point.

E s $; 6 MR, UTZ: I think that is a true statement, Mr.
) ' ‘Eg 7 Kellahin. I believe that is the way he testified.
L et
i %;j Eg 8 o} {By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Steinhorst, have you prepared a
- §§ 9 cost estimate with respect to drilling of the well in
| E; 10 question?
=
>

2 0 I hand you what has been marked as Grace Exhibit Number
e 3
S s, . . . .
a o3 3 and ask you if that is the estimate to which vou
= v<
i xﬂ
W o
5
. 1o 14 refers
W
3 A It i
‘ vy 18 15.
32
§§ 16 Q Would you explain that and do so by way of first
: S u
. §§ 7 explaining it and then do so by way of comvariscn as to
<
s ©
-~ 3
. ] 18 why the discrepancy between the cost that vou portray
Y
32
22 19 and those which have been portraved by Hannifin Exhibit
, g
. o
: [ 57?
I
o
o 4 2 A T have not had an onportunity to make a direct
o o
L cormarison with ¢he AUV, as subnitted by Mr. Hannifin.
iz 22
H o R . )
. Az - I Lhelieve if T recall from my notes they had a dry hole
a o " cost of $216,807 as comnared to our dry hole cost of
3
2 $245,400 and they had a comnleted well cost of $305,162

. et e i o S




YT

B SRR

st .
&._‘« e

y, meier & me cormic

dearnie

20V SIMMS BLDC.eP.O. BOX 10902 PHONE 243-60010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeAnLBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 76

compared to our $366,030. There is an item in our A.F.E.
which perhaps is not pertinent and that is a $2,800

item for title opinion and legal work which may not be
pertinent to this particular exhibit.

No such item appvears in the Hannifin Exhibit 5?2

This is correct.

In essence, there is soime comparable of apples and
oranges there?

Right. T noticed that they have a drilling cost to
11,800 feet of $8.90 a foot. We have not been able to
find any contractor that we consider competent to give
us a contract price to 11,800 on a footage basis.

What price are you ovrojecting in your evaluation?

We are projecting a price of $10.20 a foot to 9,700 feet
at which peoint it is necessary to reach mud weight of
somewhere in the neighborhood of, oh, 10.4 to 10.5 and
at that point you go on day work.

This differential in drilling cost represents a very
large vercent of the differential betwecen the two
A.F.E.'s; is that correct?

Yes, sir, In other words, they have a drilling cost of
S5105,000 and our drilling cost s somewhere in the
neichhorhood of aboutt 5156,000 and this is an exverinnced
drilling commany's factor,

That has been the exnerience that you have encountered
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A

in drilling all the wells !YIr. Grace has drilled in that
area?

Yes.

Hypothetically, assuming that any independent drilling
contractor would drill for Mr., Hannifin at $8.90 a foot,
is there any reason to assume that he would not drill
for Mr. Crace for the same price?

No.

So if there is a drilling contractor available in the
area that is competent and will drill for $8.390 a foot,
you of course could hire him?

That's correct.

Your drilling cost would then be reflected as the same
as Mr. Hannifin's?

That is correct.

And the sole issue is whether there is or isn't someone
available to do that. If he is available, he is
available to hoth of you?

He should be.

Are you familiar with the history of Mr. Grace's drilling
operations in the South Carlisbad Tlorrow Gas field and
surrounding areas?

I am.

ould you wlease review that for the Dxaminer?

1

yad

2]
e

Well. the first well that 'y, Grace drilled in Carl

0 |
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; ‘ .
| 1 field was the City of Carlsbad and although I wasn't
- :
2 actually present at the time, I understand for all
>
ot & 3 intensive purposes, it looked like a drv hole to
o
: 4 everybody but Mr. Grace, and by his perseverance in
b
s trying to learn what he could about the Morrow
. .¥ 6 formation, he started out with a well that was making
.8 . ‘ .
g v nothing but water really, to a well that is now
] -
. _ 8 3 producing eleven million cubic feet of gas a day.
. g 9 The next well he drilled was the Panaqgra, which
od
B 10 was not a successful completion in the Morrow. The
. ‘®
&= 1 Mforrow at this particular point failed and did not
$ L] » - ]
- 12 indicate commercial production.
£ 3
8 '53 Q You say it was not a successful comvletion. Was it not
S ;B
XO
%9 14 successful for mechanical reasons, or for the reason that
F X
w
z3 15 the formation had not develoved in the area?
w W
= 4
gg’ i6 A That is what I said, that the Morrow did not indicate
3 Q
(o I ¢
23 . commercial production at this point in the field. It
< D
LI <}
é% 18 has been completed un the hole in the Cisco, actually,
L
g:ﬁ but the MMorrow was tested and it did test noncommercial.
8 § i9
to 0 would vou proceed then?
3% 20
ez
gﬁ A The next well drilled was the Humble Grace Mumber 1 and
3 < 21
. Z
S? this well was initialed for a calculated oven flaw of
: 7 22
gtg 313,239,000 cubic feet a day. The well has exoeviaenced
gc 23
e mechanical difficulties and is presentlv shut-in.
2 24
The next well drilled was the Grandonoco and this
25
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well was, at an absolute flow of 7,794,000. That is a

matter of record in the Commission. That well is

producing very well,

The next well drilled was the Go Po Go Number 1,
and this one exvmerienced very severe mechanical oroblems
vhich were from the service company breakdown ana the
well is nresntly being tested.

The mechanical difficulties have been corrected?

Yes. What actually happened was that the cement flash

set way ahead of the time the nlug was supposed to hit,

and for all intensive nurnoses, vou may say the hole

was junked, but it has now been brought hack into prover

mechanical condition and it is »nresently being tested.
The next well drilled was the Carlsbhad CGrace

Number 1, which was the first duval well that Mr. Grace

cormpleted and the tests on it so far indicate a

14,000 Nn0 ahsolute open flow carnacity on the Strawn

and a 2,006,000 absolute open flow capacity on the

Hforrow.

Thig well 1a not on oroduchion hacausa a agas

contract to sell the gas hag not heen negotisted.

Tha Co Po Go NMumhor 2 was tho anxt well and the

last wan Arilled by My, Crace and this well

indicatas

an absoiutn onan flow - - T sav indicates because this

hasn't heen comnletely made official vet -~ of about
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100,000,000 cubic feet a day.

0 A1l in all, how many wells have bheen drilled by Mr.
Grace in the Scuth Carlsbad area?

A Seven.

0 " Have any qf those wells heen dry holes?

A Not so far.

9] Mone of the seven were dry holes?

a Wone of the seven were dry holes,.

MR. UTZ: Did you mention the Humble Grace?

THE WITNESS: T mentioned the Humble Grace.
0 (By Mr, Cooley) What is the status of it?

A It is shut--in.

MR, UTZ: You haven't started to dual vet?

THE WITNESS: No. We haven't started work on it
vet. That is being set up and we are trying to aget everyvthing
lined up before we jump in with both feet,

0 (By Mr. Coolev) Over what neriod of time were the wells

that voun have just discussed drilled?

A Ch, over a neriod of about two years.

0 At what voint in time did vou become rersconally involved?

A Y becans personally involved in the early vart of this
year.

0 Have vou revioved the records snd the completion

rethods and Adrilling methods ihal were utiiized orior

Lo your coming here?
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! 1 A Yes.
1 _ 2 0 Are you personally now familiar with all the methods -ef
— Pleo i mseron fnge A
- & 3 _reuse since you came to work for Mr. Grace?
F lead
y 4 A I am not familiar with some of the very early oractices
5 that were used on these early wells, but on the last
3 - ;2 6 five wells, I have been particularly interested in the
, = y completion methods and the drilling methods and the
b- i gan] B
] %’; o 8 improvements that have been made from one well to the
g next
2 9 -
* od
o 10 Q Do you feel that the experience that Mr. Grace has had
y -1y
— 11 in this area has brought about continued improvement
>
. - 12 in drilling and completion technicques?
=
8 s 13 A Yes, I do.
- o:
x ® .
, uo 14 O Would vyou describe those as they orogressed?
” z X
W w
z3 5 A Well, for one thing, let's take the last two wells
W
22
o . s
« u 16 drilled. fThe Carlsbad Grace and the Go Pc¢c Go dumber 2,
i
o « s
a2 i I believe that any geologist that analyzes these
. 19 :
e B
é? 18 two wells will say that they were very comparahle as
th
~ R . . .
w Y 9 far as the main zone of porosity and nermeability of
Z o
23
‘a these two zones.
5% 20
-4
x5 “he Morrow formation in the Carlsbad Grace ghows
2 < 21
. Z
ZE an onen flow capacity of about: 22,000,000, The Go Po 0o
c 5 22
ar
3 Hamboey 2 has really no hetter norous zone and it is
- 22
3o o
L about actually -~ it is not quite as great an interval
2 24

as thae rorous zone in the Carlshad Grace and the change
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fo]

—

in the mud nrogram and the avproach to completion almost
increased the ability of the well to produce by five
fold.

I think that is very significant.
Is it your professional opinion that there are many
peculiar asnects of drilling and comnleting wells in
the South Carlsbhad area?
Very definitely.
That experience is the best teacher as to how to best
drill and comnlete wells in the area?
It is a very, very big factor.
Do you know of any improvement that could be brought
about, even over nresent drilling and commletion programs
that have been utilized?
Well, let's savy the last one was oretty good. I am sure
that the next one drilled there will be some improvement.
T can't tell you at this moment what it would he bhecause
we would sit down and look at what we have done and what
it accomplished and we would discuss what we might do
to improve the nlaces that we don't feel like we are
doing the very best job that verhaps can be done,
You have svoken in terms of the improved oroductivity
as a resulit of driliing comnlaetion methods. What effect
if anv have these innovations had unon costys of the

wall?
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A They have improved the cost of the well as you went
along. I can‘'t give you, off the top of my head, the
improvement in cost, but the Carlsbad Grace was a very
reasonably priced well for a dual, and for a good dual.

The Go Po Go 2, while we don't have the totals vyet
on the acutal completion -- drilling comwletion costs,
our bills indicate that it has been a considerably
more reasonably priced well than any of the others.

0 Lven though it is the best of all the wells?

A Even though it is the best of all of them. Tt is a more
reasonably priced well than any of the rest of them.

MR. UTZ: You don't know what that figure is yet?

THE WITNESS: I don't think all the bills are in.

Those bills that we have, like our mud bills and our

perforating bills and our completion costs, which we know,

because we keep up with them as we go along --

Now , we did encounter difficulty on this particular

well which did increase the cost of it over and above what

it should have bheen and we had about five days of fishinag

out some railroad car svikes and chains and bolts and a few

things that somebedy had droooved in the hole, and this did

increase the cost over what it should be.

8] {(By ir. Coocley) Wall, comparing items such as mud,
wnat improvemenﬁ, if any, did yvou notice in the drilling

nethods used on the Go Po Go 2 as comnared to previous

e e e e e e i m ae S G U SO O SR R
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B

1 wells?

B
)

»
»

Quite a considerable improvement. I have shown on my

m
Vi

A.F.E. here a mud cost of $8,000. Our mud cost on the

vy ‘
58
(]

- ?f 4 Go Po Go 2 were slightly over §7,000.
N ? :
s . 5 Q And the previous wells drilled in the area?
’ f o
. e JE 6 A They went up as high as $27,000.
T =
& & y 0 So improvement in drilling operations resulted in a very
e 5
ke o s substantial mud savings?
Q
té EE 9 A The Grandonoco cost about twenty-seven. The Carlsbad
! . .
K-t 10 Grace was eighty-three.
bé QO
by = 11 0 Have you reviewed the Hannifin?
=
i: f% 12 A I have looked at it. I have not made a direct comparison
i b4
¥ o -
SB o 13 However, I notice a couple of things. It is a little
= vr
;r} x®
- 20 4 difficult without a straight edge here. They have got
T X
W w
b3 . . .
j :5 15 drilling mud $20,000., They have got their logs at
' 2z '
[ 3 g .
53 16 €10,000, vhich is a2 little hit chean,. narticularlv since
w _ \
, o«
13 o
. 53 17 they have no allowance down here for their completion
N 4 D
33
E; 18 logs.
39
g: 19 Your completion logs will run vou about $3,000 and
90
X 3
Ei 20 your uphold log will run prettv close to twelve. 1 say
Sz
32 ” uphold log, your drilling log.
[x]
. Z
H o0
o 22 They have figured ¢gross stem tests. e figured
U’ z
o+
3% 23 rate, tilwe and drill stem tests, plus costs of drill
w
iz
S 24 stem tests as a senarate itemn.

v

I rotice no allowance in here for daylight or

25
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t 1
1 anything like that.
3 - ’
{ o 2 o} What have you estimated that cost to be?
- -
F s -
g 38 3 A $4,650. It takes about three days to log and run
E~
e 4 casing.
. s 0 Then in summary, the difference in the footage rate,
) _z 6 foundation of drilling the well, and the items that you
F B2
& 7 have pointed out, account for the difference in your
i E (& 8 estimates and they are both estimates, are they not?
1 : g 9 A Yes. They are both estimates. Ours is based pretty
B C
' T 10 close on what we know the actual costs are going to run.
}: E 11 0 If you encounter multipays in the drilling of this well,
>
iE % does this increase the cost of testing these nays?
b5 = 2
8 - A Certainly does,
i ; - v¢-
[ x =
.E pe £ 14 Q Has it been your experience that you should exmect to
i: Lz 15 encounter rultiple pays in this well?
e
5 16 A You have got a good possibility. We didn't allow for
) e
b ER . I R
i Ja 17 1T 10 CHE Qridlling Al L. db presenued, oscause oL cie
‘ « D
e @
- J
. e s 18 fact that .0 Po Go 2 did not have good shows above
1 ;)p.
be 2
u 19 .he Morrow and we wouldn't contemvlate extensive testing
o3
x d
E: of those “ones,
2z 20
s a
» 5 lHowever, the Go Po GCo 1 did have, so vou are in
: I
' 8 hetweoon,  You could very well increase vour cosh by
Sz 22
(a3 o .
42 having to test those zones,
a4 23
iz . o . )
i 5o O You have an iten of 10,000 for continuencies, tloulct
2 24
thin bhe one of Uhe conting®ncies?
25
1
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1 A Yes.
2 Q Mr. steinhorst, 7 hand you what has been marked as Grace
3 Exhibit Number 7, which js a -—— T would like for you to
4 briefly explain that for the record.
s A Grace Exhibit Number 7 is a letter from cities Service
6 0il Company to the Conservation Department of New
v Mexico setting out an itemized schedule of estimated
8 costs from the driliing £ +he well at 11,900 feet in
9 rddy County in Section 19, 22 south, 27 Fast.
10 Q’ what does that ectimate set forth as being the total
1 cost for producing well?

A $328,442.

13 9] what is the dat of it?

14 A It was received by the Cconservation Department on

15‘ rebruary 4. 1972. I don't particularlv see a date.

16 0 Mr. Steinhorst, are you aware of any increases in any
17 items of either tangible or intanaible that would cause
18 an increase in the total ~nst of the well since February
10 of '727?

20 A ves, for example, thev have nine and five-cichths inch
21 casing and if L am reading these figures correctly, it
2 is aboul $30,000. There is around 5,300 foet which is
- normal for the arca and the jast nine and five-cighths
» that we purchased cost $28,000.
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ror 5,400 focet, and this happened to be a very good
price. They also are showing five and a half jnch, it
100ks like about $3.50 a foot and all tubular qoods nave

gone up in the last seven or eight months.

Q in fact. there have peen two increases since that time?

n That's correct.

MR, UTZ: Percentagewise, how much?

THE WITHESS: I pelieve the first one was four
percent and I can't remembeY «hat the jast one wWasS. 1t runs
in my nind that there have been a total of about seven percent
increase in the orice of tubulars.

MR, UTZ: That's close enough.

Q (By Mr. cooley) 1Mr- steinhorst, 1 hand you «+hat has
been marked Crace Exhibits 3, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 13, and
ask you to please jdentify those.

A rxhibit wumber 8 is a 1ietter from tne gtate of New Mexico
0oil Conservation Commission with reference to compulsory
pooling order i canth Carlsbad yorrow Gas Pool, rddy
County, revw mexico, "TO whom it may concern, We the
undersigned, as owner oy owners of the oil and gas and
other mineral rights in and ander the gouth half of
gection 24, Pownshin 29 Southy range 26 rast, 4o hereby
roqlest that tjchael P cyace, iy and corinne Grace

pe made onaerators of the proposed aell wnich 15 to be

drilled in or thodox location of “r. crace's choice.
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D

We feel that Mr. Michael P. Grace, T, and Corinne Grace
have proved their ability in this area. They are bhest
qualified to be operators.”
Mr. Steinhorst, Exhibits 8 through 18, inclusive, when
taken together with Grace Exhibits 4 and S5, represent
identical requests on behalf of mineral owners under
the southwest quarter of Section 24 in support of Mr.
Grace's Application, do they not?
Yes.
Mr. Steinhorst, do you have ary recommendation with
respect to risk factor in light of your experience with
respect to this Commission?
As previously stated by Mr. Baldwin, I think it is a
pretty good certainty that some kind of a well is going
to be made at the location suggested.

I would say our risk factor of twenty-five percent
or 125 percent of cost would be reasonable.
Do you have any recommendation with respect to operatiny
charge?
I think the common and acceonted operator charge in the
field is $135 per month ner well.
would you recommend that?
T would reconmmend that,
Ts it vour ovinion that the sclection of “ichael P. and

Corinne Grace as owerators of this well will result in
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the orevention of waste and protection of correlative
rights in the area?
It is.

MR. COOLEY: No further questions of this witness.

MR, UTZ: I believe you stated in regard to

Exhibit Humber 5 of Hannifin's that it did not include logs.

T know that item 4 does include logs.

THE WITNESS: Ue said we 3did not include enough

money for completion logs.

MR. UTZ: T see. That was vour 33,0002
THE WITNESS: That was our $3,000, ves, sir.
MR. UTZ: OQuestions of the witness?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

My. Steinhorst, you ran thyough for us, a history of

My. Grace’'s seven wells in this area”

vy, Orace was directly regnonsible for the supervision
and operation of all those wells, 1 take it?
That is absolutelv correct.
aferring vou to Some of these wells, T would like
to go over them aqain with vou, if T miaht.

vou indicated that there was some mechanical

difficuliies on £hig Mamble Orace pmber 17

BY MR. KEQPAHIN

0O

A That's correct.
0

N

0 in 1

A That's right.
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what the mechanical difficulties were?

-
) ) Po you recall

1 do.

would you please tell me?
cal aifeiculty was involved with &

jrst mechani
4 the jmproper

The £
ch was improoerlv, or ha

hangeTY whi

. 1inex
identification. In other words, it was i
Hy the manufacturer. this caused mechanical problems.
tten and it also was

anger was 90

they 1iner b
so it was

ANO
it didn't have prover jdentitVy:
ryven SO:

not prover-
atually set.

£ and the 1iner wag eve

machined ou
used mechanical

these faulty liner hangers nhave ¢a

s with the well.
er loose

difficultie
Right no¥. there 18 2 fouyr and a half pack
in that. This has peen testified to before the

Commission.

1 understand those xind of difficulties. what
resnonsibility does Mr. Grace have as an overator and
se kind of prohlems?

:~nr of 2 well for tho
1f you are qoing to do anythind on a well, eveyy time
you un somethind nelow the floor on & ria, you are
subject tO mechanicai aifFfieuley.
9} you are pelling 102 that ¢his could nanpen tO any

onerator?
It could naonnen Lo

T™his coald yapoen €O any aneratol .
a it could hanoan €O rhe very worst.

A . -
IS I VIR Htes

the very
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A

It is not necessarily reflective of Mr. Grace's
competency as an onerator?

That is correct.

You have indicated to us that you have felt Mr. Grace
was a competent operator in this area?

That's correct.

What other factors do you use to arrive at that
opinion? What are the factors?

You arrive at that opinion by the : :sults of the
operations that the man is conducting. And it is the
same way with vou as an attorney. How do vou determine
whether you are a good attorney, by the results that you
get.

Are you talking about the mechanical result on a
particular well?

Or a particular case, or however it goes.

Wiould you also consider it important that the operator
be in compliance with all Commission rules and
regulations and orders and things like that?

This goes without saying.

That would he a factor?

This would be a factor.

vould vou consider managoement oractices as a factor in
detarmining a sucecessful overator or competent ornerator?

At i1s also a vart of your analysis,
OO
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0

o)

With regards to management practices,_would you consider
it a factor whether or not the orerator was nrompt in
payment of his obligations incurred in drilling?

You would use that to evaluate him, I assume?
I have got to disevaluate everybody that I work for.
That answers my question. With regard to these
management practices, wouldn't vou also consider a
competent operator to be one that promptly distributed
the earnings from the particular well to all other
interest owners?

I am talking about royalties and that sort of thing.

That would also be a factor, yoplgn't it?

£

AP TR B SO I

This is devendent upon the provision orders and the title
ovinions and the works of the attornevs.

And the State law?

, true,  hut T mean hasicallv you have qo£ to have
title opinion hafore you do anything. 1If vou can't
get vour attorney to move --

¥ am talking about State rovalties and that sort of
thing. Do you have any knowledge of any incident
involving the Graces as operators which you would
personally consider as substandard?

Mo, sir, not really.

Were yvou involved at all with the Graces’'® City of

Carlshad well that vou alluded to earlier?
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Not the drilling and completion of it. T have since been

in the production of it.

Have you had any difficulties with regard to production?
We had some for a while.

what were they?

Water.

what about water?

we had it.

what kind of water are we ralking about?
We are talking about thirty or forty parrels an hour.
salt water?

salt water.

what were you suoposed to do with the salt water?

1t is being flushed in an underqround formation.

You encountered difficualty. didn't you?

Right.

that 4id you ao with the salt water?

It was hauled off for & while and jt went to geveral
different places. Tt was peind used in other wells in
the area.

was any of it ever aisnosed O the surface?

not that 1 am avare of.

You are 3ure of that?

{ never Saw any of L.

vou told me asout the fHumple Grace wumber 1. let's g0
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5 > [
o 1 on to the Go Po Go Number 1. You jindicated that there
d;ﬁ 2 was some mechanical problems with that narticular well.
=
T
- gﬁ 3 Would you please tell me again?
_ . 4 A Weil, as I said before, what happened is they were
0 ?% S cementing the oil gstring --
%’j s; 6 Q who was cementing?
Ly B8
) = 7 A Dow Chemical Company., I guess they call it. They were
— o
(=
< (X 8 cementing the oil string.
b §§ 9 Q would you expect the operator to bhe aware of difficulties
_EE 10 in this area and be able to --
o b)
E 11 A No.

- o
2 Q Again the same problem, it could happen to an; overator?
12
£ 3 |
o - .
D o3 13 A You don't usually expect a service company of the
© i
EX 14 guality of Dow Chemical Company to have a failure of the
T X
W
z 3z
g3 18 type that occurred. This is not a common failure.
§§ 16 Q I understand this is not then che kind of mechanical
ox
W
3§ 7 failure tinat you would directly attribute to MMr. Grace's
NE
-3
5 ability as an operator?
se 18 :
A
~ <
g: 19 A Wait a minute. I don't quite know as 1 gather what you
% o
g
a . a »
- 20 are driving at with youxr questions.
2z
-«
§; 2 0 what T ar asking you is, is this the kind of mechanical
. Z
0 0
e - problem you would exnect a competent operator to
. 2
2 r
e prevent?
PN 23
e
=
S 24 A Mo.
el
(=3
25 ) t pelieve vou told me that these seven wells that the
L_ - i
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I .
3
_ 1 exhibit of ours, other than stamping on an affidavit of
2 - ‘:
Vi 2 Samedan's.
<
s 3 3 MR. HATCH: The witness was vour witness.
3 . . : 4 MR. COOLEY: Oh, ves, Mr. Martin was my witness.
; Lo o
3
" . = s Of course, I got that shoved down my throat. He was
4 D .¥ 6 obviously adverse, but the Commission can't observe that.
8
& 7 MR. KELLAHIN: I believe Mr. Cooley opened the
Y ps s
Ly (& 8 door on this particular subject by asking the witness 'r.
[
b s 9 Grace's competency and he alluded to the fact that he was
§ 10 improving his cost with each well and he was getting hetter
s o b)
' E 11 all the time.
>
b % R 12 He asked him the cost of the Go Po Go Number 1 and
; —
8 - i3 he said all the bills weren't in. I think it is relevant
‘ - Yr
t x ®
. 20 44 that we be able to compare costs because that is going to
) z x
w W
b3
i :5 18 e onc of the major factors in deciding whe is the onerator.
2 Z
i o .
§'§ 16 e have one set of A.F.E.*'s that proposes a well
g x
! D W
§§ 17 to be comvleted at substantially reduced costs than Myr. Grace
e ©
- 1
ES 18 is capable to furnish and ¥ think it would b2 imvortant that
T
gj 19 the Commission have his cost on these other wells.
23
I 4
. u: 20 I would again recuest that the firaces be required
2z
- g
: §2 by to furnish us the cost on the scven wells,
.2
[v o]
ar 2 MR, COOLEY: We have exnlained through the direct
0’ 2
0+
2% 2 testimony of Mr. Steinhorst that there is basically no
3
e 24 difference in the estimated cost of this well and Hannifin's
2 estimate of the cost of this well.
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3 .
’ ' a2 . ' .
E 1 If you start at the same point, assuming that vou
- = 2 could use the same drilling contractor at the same price,
-
Bore
- W 3 they are the same. We disaqgree that you can hire one for
! 4 $8.90. 1If you can, we are positive that we can hire them
1 .
‘ N 5 for the same price.
3 Tt 3 We have set down what we think is a realistic going
k .
: [ ]
& 7 price that is being paid in the area of $10.20 a foot. If
L | -
o
(] 8 it can be done for $8.90, more power to them.
E 9 Mr. Steinhorst has testified, and I am sure that
K- 10 this Commission can take judicial notice, that a third party
QO
= 11 drilling contractor under all ordinary circumstances is
z =
% " 12 going to qucte the same vrice to one ovnerator, or to Grace,
=
&u; o2 13 as opposed to Hannifin.
i = &
xﬂ
30 4 MR. HATCH: I think verhaps there is no vroblen
3 x
w
zZ 2z - . :
Gz 15 here, If I understand the question was onut to Mr, Steinhorst-t
2z
o .
§§ 1€ he had testified that the nrice was cetting better all along
e
‘Eé’ 17 and that the question was »ut to him “Can vyou give me the
e I
- 4
°g: 18 cost of each of these,” and Mr. Steinhorst said he could not;
u } > ~- 2
£ 19 is that correct?
Iy
a
[ 20 MR. COOLEY: He can't give tho exact cost on wells
3z
- <
Ez 21 that he hasn't been involwved in. Perhans if he would give
‘ 5 ‘
ak 2 those cstimated costs, that might satisfv Mr. Kellahin,
6 z
0 F
ER 2 MILHATCH:  First, let me ask “ir. Steinhorst if he
7%
3o
w ” can suoply these costs att a later date.
25 THE WITHESS: Well, T don't see any reason why they
i
i
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4 ! 3
' 1 can't be. I would like to say that the cost of completion
e .
- : .
: | o 2 as shown on our A.F.E.'s are essentially those of the
p §5 3 Go Po Go 2 and this is realistic and what I am saying is that
b - '
4 P 4 I don't care what kind of a quotation thev give me from a
-
. 5 drilling contractor, T am still saying as a professional
.*2 : E
P ;; 3 engineer and a knowledgeable individual that you can't do
AT ,
1 = 7 it for that.
3 ':“ F‘ E . .
} R o Py MR, UTZ: Does that satisfy you, Mr. Kellahin?
' L]
. (= 9 MR. KELLAHIN: No, sir.
$o
> 10 MR, UTZ: Do you still want fiqures for each vyear?
B
i e 1 MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir. I think it is relevant.
>
{g 12 ¥R. COOLEY: The witness has already testified he
3 8 % 13 sees no reason why they can't be furnished.
i T s
3 xo
20 14 THE WITNESS: I just can't give them off the top
o
2z of my head
W 18 ’
3Z
Ty 16 MR. COOLEY: Tt ijust agets back te what is qgond for
20
ox
D w
2% 7 the gooss is good for the gander. T still suggest Hannifin
s @
§§ 18 produce the well costs of the one well that Samedan drilled
5 F
3 q
u 19 in the area, Our historical costs are a matter of rvrecord.
o4
I
Ei 20 7 have to furnish them and I think they chould do the same.
3z
~- g
- . MR, KELLAHIM: 1 helieve there is one sliqght
o < 2
. L
ZE - difference, >Mr., Steinhorst did testify that he had reduced
o ? “e
§§ costs by well without any supnorting evidence, so to speak.
a b 23
¥ oo
i You reqguested the well cost from Samedan from a
3 24

person which he really didn't know whether he had the
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' )
g b l itn
3 p .
3 | 2 THE WITNESS: That's right.
f > ,
[ . o &= 3 MR. HATCH: 1If T understand his answer, he does not
~ o~
E s b = 4| know the cost of those wells. Therefore, really there is
o - )
5 nothing to back up his statement. It is not my ~- if the
] - -; 6 Graces want to support his statement with the figures, I have
i ] . . .
h § y no objection to it.
e =
b 8 8 If Mr. Kellahin has asked for it to be submitted,
P E 9 but T don't see that it is your position, whether you care
: oJ
"k P R
: -
g 10 if it is ordered in or not.
‘s = a1 MR, UTZ: Can you supply that information, Mr.
X =
: + ] Steinhorst? Would you do so?
T — 12
— o
P« @ 5, THE WITNESS: Yes.
g3 v
gt §§ “ MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Examiner, perhaps we could leave
’ r x
W W
( zz s it up to Mr. Grace whether he wants to provide those costs
| uwow
Ty 32 . N »
gg or not,and let the Ixaminer decide if he does have them or
i gg 16
f 33 if he doesn't have them.
£ p 2 17 .
32 MR, UTZ: That's correct. The Examiner will decide.
* t. 1B
ao MR, KELLAHIN: Mr. Steinhorst, ¥ have a few more
Zs 19
§ e .
23 questions for you.
£ 20
- 4
x 0 {By Mr. Kellahin) With regard rnerhans to my own
8z 21
;’E education on these tests on your Carlshad Grace Mumber 1,
L3 22
g* vou indicated absolute open flow oressures of 14,609,000
2 hy 23
ia or something in that neighborhood.
3 24
' T would like you to clear this up for me. How do
25
L e e ¢ o+ o t mem e 1 s e o o e e . e e e e et e e
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. 1 you use these absolute open flow nressures to determine
; , - 2 the well potential?
] - 35 3 In other words, do you see what I am looking for?
b o 4 A This is the accepted method by the 0il Conservation
- o
i o 5 Commission, State of New Mexico, in evalunating the
e :; 6 ability of a well,
R <
gg T Q These are reasoned opinions on your vart, based on tests
3 . o
: )Lg @ 8 and that sort of theing to determine the notential of
] : gg
grﬁ o3 9 a particular well based on a certain test: is that
on o
‘ B - 10 correct?
‘g )
-[q E% 1 A There is a procedure set out in a manual issued by the
b
{i {g' 12 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico which very
—
: Q . oo
{g specifically sets out how these tests are made and how

14 the calculations of these open flows are arrived at.
i< 15 Q Then there is no way, if you follow Commission rules,
by

16 there is no way to vary --

17 A No.

1216 £1RST NATIONAL SANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUEFRQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

18 o) We are consistent?
19 A It is all consistent. It is all under the sam2 basis,
‘ 20 0 Is it possible for two different engineers to arrive at
21 different calculated onen flow votentials?
2 A Nolt with the same set of data,
23 0 bepending on the use of the Commission rules, 1if a
24 cornetent engineer does the work, he should come up with
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25 the same result
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A That's right.

MR. UTZ: The same enguineer can test and get a
different test at a different time.

THE WITNESS: Tests vary, but with the same data,
a competent engineer will come up with the same data.

MR. UTZ: That's true, unless he makes a mistake.

MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, Mr. Steinhorst. I have
no further questions.

MR, UTZ: Other questions of Mr. Steinhorst?

REDYRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, COOLEY

Q Mr. Steinhorst, the difficulties that were ancountered
in the wells that you discussed under Cross-Examination
were caused by service caomnanies, were they not?

A Correct,

Q Does any nil ororatsr have any control over service
companies when it comes on his location?

A Mot in the sense of what vou are tryinag to imnly, if T
understand your gquastion.

8] Do you have any control over tihe cement or the way it
is made up and the way it 15 out together or anvihing
else?

A You order so manv sacks of a certain class cement mixed

a certain way and it comes outb in a bin and unless you

take a sammle of it and go take it to a laboratory and




b
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4 i )
C- 1 have it analvzed, you have to assume that the man gave
-
: L 2 you what you ordered.
Z::
- sl: 3 Q Do you know any prudent operator that runs such samples
4 of cement or anything like that?
o L s A They accept the fact that the order has been filled
35
3 S S5 6 properly.
L .E
Y o 7 Q With respect to the packer that was defective, this
; L S h
i Q . . .
ot 8 8 again was a service commany, was it not?
1 OEG 9 A It was a manufacturing problem, ves.
P [ .
D 10 MR. COOLEY: ©No further questions of this witness.
‘ (<7]
; E‘ it CROSS~EXAMINATION
>
: E p BY MR. uUTZ
; S -
_8 §§ Q I think the question came up as to a vroblem with the
e
E?_’ i4 cementing job on the Go Po Go Number 1: is that correct?
x
2%
§ 3 15 A Yes.
2 2Z
G u
u 3 16 0 What was the problem?
49 17 a The problem wag apvarentlv it flashed set.
e 0
E’E 18 0 It set teo quick?
7 19 A It set with a nlug way up the hole,
£
3 20 0 with continuous pumning?
2z
T a
é; 21 A It set while they were vummina, In other words, faulty
S &
ar O
. ; 22 (.Ol'lm.nt.
O
g%
2z 23 MR. UTZ:  The witness mav he excused.
j’ 24 Do vou have another witnhegs, Mr, Cooley?
25L MR, CoontY: do, T do not. T would like to offer
J o e R
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into evidence at this time Apvlicant's Exhibits 1 through
5, 7 through 13, with the understanding that the missing 6
is the exhibit that we :fequested be furnished at this
Commission by Samedan.

MR. HATCH: Which was rulled against, if I

understand it.

a record with respect to a refused exhibit.

MR, UTZ: Exhibits mentioned, with the exception
of Exhibit 6, will be accepted into the record of this case.

MR. COOCLEY: Mr. Exariner, my co-counsel, Mr.
watkins would like to address you at some noint.

MR, WATKINS: 7+f the Commission please, on behalf
of Mr. Grace --

MR. KELLAHIN: FExcuse me, I am sorry for

interrupting. Are you making a summary?

we close.

MR, KELLAHIN: I'm sorrv.

MR, WATKINS: The Examiner did malke a statement
that the failure of !Mr. Grace to oroduce his cost on each
of thesc wells would be taken inte consideration and, as I
understand it, MMy. NMartin was going to seek advice from his
counscl and his company on whether or not famedan would also

submit their cost on the well that was drilled in that arca

S e e e e . - RO

MR. COOLEY: It is a standard procedure to establish

MR. WATKINS5: I am going to clarifv one point bhefore
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) -
3 .
X 1 and I would like to know what is the Commission's intention
| 2 on taking that into consideration if they fail to sunply this
— a 3 information?
4 MR, UTZ: Since Mr. Martin testified to the fact

L) that he thought the Moran estimate A.F.E. was proper, I think

ick -

- 6 I would have to consider his failure to supply the information
1
= 7 requested the same as I would vours.
— —_
} o
! o 8 MR. WATKINS: May we have a short recess so I may
v § 9 confer with Mr. Grace before we close the hearing, or close
¥
D 10 our evidence and presentation to the Commission.
pom [0
L E_ 11 MR. UTZ: How long do you need?
)
ot - 12 MR, HATCH: I would like to ask something here. The
; E 3
: ™~
8 o3 13 request of Mr. Martin to furnish information I don't helieve
3 = U=
§ x © .
30 was in support of any question that was asked Mr. “artin.
¥ x 1‘ :
z
; G 15 Would vou exwlain why they should be treated the
.
§ 2 same, Mr. Watkins?
30 1¢
¢ ox
38 4y MR, WATKINS: As I understand it from the testimony,
Ta
- 4
S 18 samedan is qgoing to be the overator if Mr. fHannifin is
5 =
= avvarded the overation and I belizsve the question asked by Mr.
zs 19 A
i I q
“o - - - .
s e 20 Coolev was what the cost of this well that Samedan had been
Sz
. §é 2 the operator on was in that same area.
ax 22 Ha saint he did not know. My, Coolev asked him 1.f
: g
‘- R ’3 he could geit those figures and he said ha would have o find
A b i
37 . . : .
n 2 out from his counsel. That is the same thing. There have

not bean an absoclute refusal and neither has therae heen a

25
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refusal on the vart of Mr., Grace to sunnly these documents
and I would ask that if the actual cperator for Mr. Hannifin
refuses to supply to the Commission this information on their
past performance, would that not be taken into consideration
and given the same weight as the failure of My. Grace to
supply these same tyve of figures,

MR. HATCH: Of course, the final decicion here will
be by the Examiner, but I think at the time the question was
asked to Mr. Martin, he was asked if he knew what the cost
was and he indicated that he did not know and then it was
asked whether he could furnish those figures and ne said he
did not know and he was your witnass.

At the present time, we have a witness who is your
witness who testified to certain ranges of figures and on
Cross~Examination it appeared that he did not know to whaé
he had testified on which he was azlicd o furnish some
figures that would supnort his testimony.

Mow, if mv imnression is right, Mr. Steinhorst does
not know the cost of those now, Tf you want to furnish
information to suvnnoert that, Y have no objection to it, My,
Rellahin doesn't hocause he asked for thon, so it is vour
refusatl if you do notf: want to.

T don't thin¥% the Ixanminnr -- he shouldn't stoew
in and tell vou what to nut un to sunnort your witness.

MPLOWATKTINS . Ve asked on hoth sides and in fact T
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think the Examiner can see that Mr. Martin certainly is not
testifying on our behalf, even though technically under the
law he may be classified as our witness because we did call
him.

However, I believe Mr., Steinhorst was that he 4id
not want to, off the top of his head, give these figures. I
think it is in the record that he said that several times.

I am not saying at this time we will refuse to suoply to the
Commmission or to the hearing Fxaminer those fiqures.

All I am trying to determine is will that carry the
same weight as Mr. Martin who will be the actual operator,
his refusal to submit the same tyoe of figures.

MR, BATCH: My recommendation to the Examiner is
no.

MR, WATKINS: Again we would request a short
recess.

YR, UTZ: You understand my nosition in regard to
your well cost ficures, 1 would consider it supnorting
evidence of ’r. Steinhorst testimony.

MR, WATKING: If Mr. Martin decides to suonly thessa
figures, would vou 11so consider that in the same way?

YMR. UT2: Trankly, 1 don't gen whv all the
sacrecy about supplving the well cost figures. I think that
is reallv th=a case hero, whethoer it is My, 'lartin, Samedan,

or the Graces,.
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(Whereupon, a brief recess was held.)

MR, UTZ: The hearing will come to order, nlease.

MR. WATKINS: T have conferred with Mr., Grace and
we will supply what Mr. Xellahin requested and a revresentativ
history to support Mr. Steinhorst's position on this.

MR. UTZ2: All riqght.

MR. WATKINS: Znd Mr. steinhorstt own estimate,
that I‘belieVe was asked for also.

MR. KELLAHIN: So there is no confusion about this,
Mr. Watkins, I asked for the total well completion cnsts.

MR. WATKINS: That is exactly right.

MR, KELLAHIN: Thank vou.
.. UT7: The statements are in order,

MR, KELLAHIN: Sir, I would like to provide some
rebuttal testimony if I might.

I would like to recall Hr. Hannifin,

{Whereupon, !r. MHannifin having previously sworn

came to the stand.)

D, L. HANNIFIN,
naving already boon nreviously sworn, tostified as follows:
BLEECT TXAMINATION
BY MR, KELLANTN

9] Mir., Hannifin, wou renoember thak vou are under oath and

1 would like to ask vou what, if any, nersonal

jt'4
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I

involvement you have had with the Graces as onerators

of any well?

Only as an overriding royalty owner under the Grandonoco
well. My overriding royalty is under the northwest
quarter of Section 23 South, 26 Fast, which well went

on the line February 4, according to the Commission.

Mr. Hannifin, directing vour attention back to the
Grandonoco, I show you what has been marked Hannifin
Exhibit ¢ ana 10.

What if any difficulty did you have with Mr. Grace
with regards to the pavment of the royalties in this
varticular well?

As far as my own overriding rovalty?

Yes, sir.

I have had no difticuity. I ihave received no division
order for any rovalty.

Mr, Uannifin, let me ask vou that again.

I have received neither a division order nor ¢ rovalty
from the time T left Togwell vesterdavy morning.

hon was bthis well put on the line?

day of Vehruarv, 1672,

It is your understanding that there is no division
order?

T have received no division order.

You have not received any rovaliy oovmonts?
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) N
' 1 A I have received no royalty.
1 , A 2 Q Mr. Hannifin, I show vou what I nropose to mark as
- &t 3 Hannifin Exhibits 11 through 21, and T ask you to
£
4 identify where you got these and what they are.
y—n
3 A I acquired these at the County Clerk's office, Fddy
- x 6 Countv, New Mexico, Carlsbad. The clerk certified to
L
each one. They are liens and judgments against Michael
7 judac q
1 ~ S
3 : X 8 P. and/or Corinne Grace. I think one of them might be
] ()
‘ : E 9 on Grace Petroleum Company.
i o
& 10 MR. COOLEY: I object o the introduction of any
¥ D
. c 1 such evidence as being immaterial in this case.
S
.g 12 MR, KELLAHIN: In answer to that, Mr. Cooley, I
=
Sz 3 believe that the last witness for Mr. Grace testified that
; - °s
.. $9 14 in his evaluation and opinion of what a competent operator
i 3 15 was, he said one of the factors he used to consider it was
;
' ru 16 whether the operator had good management practices, such as
20
_ ®3 o7 prompt payment of obligations incurred in drilling and the
f <« D
[ )
a2 3 » o . ) . 3
1 5 distrihuticen of those earnings derived from the well to
o 18 i
pa
w ¥ interest aowners,
g o) 19
; I g
N 20 “he man answered that question on Cross-Ixamination,
Sz
P
<0 L think not only is it relevant for a comuatent onerator to
N he able to pult a hole in the ground and aget il or gas, but
%3 22
ar
2 he has got to also be able to mav hisz bills and efficiently
Ia and effectivelv run his oreration and T believe these
3 24
documents are relative to thia,
o -
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MR. COOLEY: If only those debts which are iust and
due and a man has a right to contest any bill if he thinks
it is not due or is too large. These cases are in litigation
and any debts that are due will certainly bhe paid.

MR, HATCH: Fxcuse we. T think nrobably some
questions could have been directed to Mr. Steinhorst
concerning this information. I don't really believe they
are relevant to introduace at this time. You may wish to
respond to that, Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: I am sorry, Mr. Hatch. I didn't
hear you. You do ant believe that they are relevant?

MR, HATCH: T don't believe they are relevant at
this time through this witness. I think perhans some
questions could have been asked Mr. Steinhorst concerning
those, but I don’t believe the introduction of them is
vroper.

MR, UTZ: You say some of these were judgments?

MR, KELLAHIN: Some of these have been reduced to
judgments and some are mechanic's liens that have heen filed
against the Graces. T was under the imvression that these
would be rvelevant to the question of comnetency as an
onarator,

MR HATCH: I think Mr. Steinhorst answered the
question that ceonle are often late., T don’t believe that

nroner foundaticon has been laid to intreduce thesa,
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MR, UTZ: what were the Exhibit numbers that vou

intended to offer, Mr. Xellahin?

MR. RELLAHIN: Eleven through 21.

MR. UTZ: Eleven through 21 in regard to the.

offering thereof, Mr. Cooley's objection will be sustained.

{By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Hannifin, I would like to draw
your attention back to the estimated well costs you
received from Moran.

MR. UTZ: That was Exhibit 5.
{By Mr. Rellahin) You heard Mr. Steinhorst's testimony
with regard to his estimation of cost?
Drilling cost?
Drilling cost, yes, sir. This Exhibit indicates a
discrepancy between your estimated cost with regard to
the footage?
Yes. Cost per foot of drilling,
On what did vou base ~- how do vou supnort the item vyou
have thenre?
I sunnort the drilling cost $8.90 a foot by a drilling
bhid from Morvan Drilling Company of Hobhs, New Mexico,
furnished and signed by ¥r, McePeter.
I pronosa to have that marked as BExhibit 22 and show it
to Mr, Cooley for his nossible objection,

There was some tesiiwony, Mr, Hannifin, with regard

to locgina costs. Mr, Steinhorst orovided us with one
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4 ’ 1 estimation and you have provided us with another. How
, you
" 2 do you supvort your A.F.E. there?
- §§ 3 A On the logging costs, 1 realize that Mr. Steinhorst
4 might represent a different tyve of logging program. I
.
F o b *5J S am not sure, but mine is made by Dresser Atlas
{ - 4: 6 Corporation and it shows a total cost of $8,596.90.
4 " e
s ;h. ) 7 Q Do you have any other testimony or any other
[t
t;i 8 clarification you would like to make at this point with
9 regard to your Exhibit Number 5?2

10 A Not that ¥ know of.

Y, Meier & mc cormic

: 11 MR. KELLAHIM: That's all the questions I have.
¢ {g - 12 MR, HATCH: Mr, Kellahin, I don't know that you
} — o
) Q s \ . cal s
{g 8§ moved for the introduction of Exhibits 9 and 10. Do vou
3
P, i ?
fe ze 14 wish to?
z%
i $3 18 MR. RELLAHIN: T move for the introduction of those
2z
§§ 16 Exhibits that have been marksd 2?2 through 23 and 9 and 10,
(e N4
o uw
38 4y MR, UTZ: 'ithout objections, Exhibits 8, 9, 19,
e O
- d
$S 18 22 and 23 will bhe entered into the record of this case. Do
3
gz 19 vou have anything further, Mr. ¥ellahin?
TS5
15 .
é < 20 MR, KOLLAHIN: o, siry,
ez
%4 = . »
o4 21 MR, UfZ: Ouestions of the witness?
X
b 22 CROSS~-EXAMINATION
o3 LenionThAARLNAL LU
[ g
: 22 .| BY MR. COOLEY
+
A 24 0 Mr, Hannifin, 1 know you have nreviously testified that
25 you wouldn't be supervising the drilling of this well,
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A

but>do you know whether a line would or would not be
set and proposed in the completion method if you drilled
the well?
I have no idea.
You are aware, are you not, that if a liner is set, that
another set of longs have to be run?
No, I am not.
Are you aware that it is standard practice of all
operators in the field to do so?
No, I am noti.
Are you aware that it is also standard practice of all
operators in the field that if you drill a well down
there to run completion logs in addition to the logs
that have been quoted by Dresser Atlas?
No, I am not.
You are aware, are you not, that ¥r. Steinhorst has
alloted $3,000-sone for the cost such completion
wells?
If it shows on this, vou A.F.FE.
ith respect to Erhibit Number 22, which is the footage
aquote, these things are somewhat meaningless unless vyou
have a drilling contract in front of vou to o with the
quote.

Do you kxnow at what voint, or at what depth Moran

would pronose to go on day work?
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A He shows no depth as his drilling qoes. It shows going
to 11,800 feet at $8.30 a foot.

(8] Are you saying that Moran has offered to go on day work
all the way to TD on this well?

A It doesn't say that at all, Mr. Cooley.

0 Does it offer to go to footage rather than from TD?

A Evidently from the bid you are holding in front of you,

sir. Of course, all I have is what the bid that was
submitted by Moran Drilling Company says.

MR, COOLEY: Mr, CExaminer, I do object to the
introduction of Exhibit Number 22 for the reason that it is
vague and ambiguous because I am personally aware that it is
standard practice in the industry that at denths such as
Lhese, they do not drill footage to total depth, and unless
these standard A.P.T. contracts that is utilized in the
industry has a noint at which there is a switch~over from
footage to day work and this not only involves a difference
in cost, but it is a complete transfer of the risk of the
loss of the hole and any well drilled on a footage to the
point where a well is drilled footage, the drilling contractor
is fully responsihle for the loss of that hole.

At the time it goes on dav work, the onerator
hecomes resnonsible for it. Accordingly, I would redquest
that 1f Ixhibit 22 is to he accented, that it be accented

in the light of an FExhibit 22 which would he a form of
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contract filled in that Moran is willing to undertake in
this area because it gives the implication that they are
willing to drill to 11,800 feet at $8.90 a foot but they have
a day work quote and I know from experience in the industry
that there will be a switch-over at some denth and that is
specified in the A.P.I. contract and T would suggest to the
Commission that this Exhibit is misleading and ambiguous
unless it is read in light of the contract comnletely filled
out with respect to terms that Moran is willing to undertake.

‘This is far below anything that has been offered
to us.

MR. KELLAHIN: T will have to defer to the
Examiner's expertise. If I understand it correctly, Mr.
Coolev's objection really goes to one of weight rather than
of admissability of a particular document and I will leave
it to the Examiner's exnertise to determine whether he thinks
it carries any weight at all, or whether he thinks it carries
the necessary cautions that *r, Cooley has alluded to.

MR, JOCLEY: Tk goes to ambiquity. It is ambiguous
as it is written because there is no wav that you can
determine what the well cost would he until von see the
contract.

MR, KELLAHTYN: Deferred to the Pxaminer.

MP, HATCH: T think he has onlv offered it as

supvorting evidence to the ALF.I. figure of drilling costs
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that was in question in making the estimate. Mr. Cooley has
pointed out some problems with it and I think, as Mr.
Kellahin says, vyou can certainly accept it in evidence as
some sort of supporting testimony as to the bhasis of his
A.FP.E.

MR. COOLEY: Is there anv objection on the part
of Mr. Hannifin to have Moran sunply a fully filled out
contract as Exhibit 22a?

MR, HATCH: I don't believe Mr. Hannifin has
testified to having a contract with this person and I think
it would be imprormer for the Commission to require him to
make a contract with someone.

MR. COOLEY: I don't mean an executad contract, Mr.
Hatch, but a provosed contract that would accommany this
letter.

MR. HATCH: That is up to the Examiner whether he
wants to require such a thing. I wouldn't think it would be
necessary.

MR, UTZ2: Mr. Cooley the gquestion that enters my
mind as to Exhibit Number 5 which is an A.F.E. which was
accented into the record which states 11,800 feet drilling
at $8.90 a foot.

MR, COOLEY: ™e have most directly attacked that:
figure because it can't be achieved,.

MR, UTZ: Did you object to Mumber 5 also?

TRy e




T

Y

g o

vz 2% ow 4 e T ~a

- e W s

o
ke Al

T,

aayye

It
Y3

[ O O LR
AT I TR
k LRI

1er & mc cormic

dearnley, me

209 SIMMS BLDG.e P.O. BOX 10902 e PHONE 243-66010ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIHST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeA-RUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 118

MR. COOLEY: We attemnted to destroy the credibility
of that figure through Mr. Steinhorst's testimony and now
they are attempting to support it by the letter from Moran
which I submit again that a question can be clarified as to
what they will or won't drill a well for.

I don't mean to require a contract, but require them
to submit you a proposed contract.

MR. UTZ: The question in my mind, Mr. Cooley, is
how much they worked as anyone exvects.

MR. COOLEY: It has heen standard practice of Grace
and of Pennzoil and other operators that drill on a footage
basis to a given depth to convert to day work as the well
gets deeper and more complicated.

Pennzoil, for instance, goes on day work below
10,000 feet and I am just questioning whether the Exhibit 5
in -~ if Moran will work for $8.90 a foot for Mr. Hannifin
there is no reason to believe he won't do the same for Mr,
Grace.

MR. KELLAHIN: I don't know if we have anvthing to
supvort that suoposition or not. MMoran is free to contract
with whom they please and set the orice at what they mutually
agree upon.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Hamnifin, maybe vou ran interorec
Exhibit Number 22, *“hat does he mean bv day work, zero to

11,800 feet, do you know?
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THE WITNESS: To my internretation, he is going to

drill zero to 11,900. pay work. 1 oresune, is during drill

gtem tests which is normal day work operations. 1 am not
an expert in that field at all.
MR.

urz: I would interpret the Fxhibit to say that

he would drill for $8.90 a foot plus day work whenever
required.

THE WITNESS: That is ™Y interpretation.

MR. UTZ: pid Moran tell you hovw much day work was

going to be required?

THE WITNESS: I shouldn't think s©O:. sir. I don't

think he could tell us how long it would take it to run drill
stem tests oY logs or various other onerations that are on
day work.

HR.

grz: 4hat do you think?

MR. HATCH: 1 think it is gupporting testimony.
you cannot say that this is the price he is going to get a

well drilled for. The claim has not been made. He has been

putting forth an estimate and one of the estimates was

questioned and he ovut forth some rastimony OY some evidence

as to why he chose that figure.

There is nO bhindind contract, of couwrse, rut there
ijs not on aither side.
up, UT%: This 1s true. Mr. cooley., I will

C,r(./'; /|

L ) A
overrule yOur ohjectron and ane?t rxhibit yumber 22.
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1 Any further examination?
- .
i ‘ 2 MR. COOLEY: No, sir.
i 3-13 3 MR. UTZ: Are through with your witnesses?
i ;
4 Oother questions of the witness? He may be excused.
ol O
i W g We are at statements once more.
o _z 6 MR. COOLEY: Wo, we are not. We are at rebuttal
R S .
E 7 testimony now.
. =
e -
¥y P 8 MR. UTZ: Have you got another witness?
o t E ° MR. COOLEY: Very brief, Mrs. Grace.
> 10 (Whereupon, Mrs. Grace was called to the stand and
b 3 1 sworn.
2 -
) x k *
b . 1
. £
bl D GRA
% g8 13 CORINNE CE,
P o . . .
be $9 14 having been first duly sworn according to law, upon her oath,
, ‘3z testified as follows:
H wu 15
b 32
54 46 DIRECT EXAMINATION
f, 23 BY MR. COOLEY
‘ 3owp =
é‘:‘ '8 0 Mrs. Grace, Mr. Hannifin testified on rebuttal that
s F
3
L;“' 1 there have heen some failure on yoursclf or Mr, Grace's
03
X
Ei 2 part with respect to certain Dersons overriding rovalty
ez
x interests.
sa 2
2% Do ycu have anything to say about that?
> 22
o r4
%E’ I Yes. then the Grandonoco ell went on the line, T
w 23
z w0
I jmuediately called our attorneys Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox &
2 24
Faton and asked them to please do the title oninion and
s |
; [ — [
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draw the division order and they said they would. Once
a week for the first few weeks I called them and I said
that I have not received it, may I nlease receive it.

They would say that they were very, very busy and
that they were going to do it. After that I started
calling them three times a week. They were busy and
they finally sent me the title ovinion without the
division order because they had certain requirements.

One of those requirements was that there were two
people, Mrs., Speena and Barecka 0Oil Company. They had
no record in their title opinion of them owning any
interest in this well.

In the meantime, because the time had elapsed, Mr.
Cuda, an attorney in Roswell, had written me that he
represented this gentleman here and Mr. Hannifin and he
represented Barecka 0il and Betty Sneena and a few other
people.

They had some siall overrides on this well and our
attorneys, Hinkle, Bondurant, Cos & Eaton firm, had
intormed Mr. Cuda that he had no record of Barecka 0il

and Betty Speena having anvy assiagnment from Pan American,

who is now Amoco 01l Commany and would he nlease get

hold of ~Amoco and if they had any assignment or anvy
rovalty to vlease give it to him so he could then

prepare the division order.
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o

He didn't get this from Mr. Cuda and he finally
sent me, in a rough draft, a division order, so he
wouldn't keep running up fees and for me, when I got it,
to pay the money and first circula%ifhe division order
and pay the money.

I finally decided that time was goinag on and I sent
Mr. Cuda money for everykody that he had on his list,
all of their rovalties up to whera I had been naid,
except for Bareck and Speena and I asked him in a letter
that he advised me if I wished to circulate the division
order without these two peoovle, or wait until he
straightened it out.

I have not heard from Mr. Cuda and if Mr. Cuda
hasn't distributed the money, it is not my fault.

You have paid all monies due from Michael P. Grace and
Corinne Grace on accounts of overriding royalty that
were discussed in his testimony with rasnect to the
Grandonoes well by and throuch his attorney and agent,
Mr. Cuda?

Yes, cxcent for Speena and barecka. T haven't hecard
from themn.

HMr, Hannifin?

Yes, Hr. BHanmifin, of course.

When did youv do that?

I did it approximately two werks ago. T have
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A

correspondence that gives the date.

Anything else that you would like to testify to with
respect to Mr. Hannifin's most recent testimony?

I have paid every check. One check may have arrived
today, as soon as that clears, I will pay it when I get
the division order.

Do you or Mr. Grace owe any just debts for and on
account of the drilling of any of your oil and gas
properties or production thereof that have not been
paigd?

None that are over thirty days old.

Do you have some bills that have been contested?

Yes, I do, and as in any business, there will be
dishonest people who try to do things wrong and we don't
rmay bills that we don't owe.

You dorn't allow yourself to be victimized by the service
companies or anyone else?

No.

If it were a joint overation, this would be a joint
account and if vou settled an account, you contested an
account and it would be settled in favor or all the --
We have gettled over half of the contested already and
our Carlsbad attornevs arc in the procens of settling
the others wvery well in our favor and whoever belongs

to the well's favor.
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We try to pay our bills in thirty days and get the--
you get a -- many of them give you a two oercent off if
you pay in thirty days. Like on pive, we pay in ten
days to get two percent off.

I don't think we could have paid for seven wells if
we didn't have credit somewhere.

COCLEY :

Mr. Thank vou very much, Mrs. Grace.

MR. UTZ: Any Cross-Examination?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

Q Mrs. Grace, am 1 correct in saying that 4r. Hannifin's

money is now with the Hinkle firm; is that correct?

A It is with Atwood & Malone in Roswell. He is his

attorney. He said he represented vyou.

AR £

EP S

e}

What was the difficulty with Hinkle now?

A Mr. Hinkle's firm -- it was Mr, Lewis Cox and hig firm

and he was traveling a great deal and there was a
certain amount of delay in his commleting the title
ovinion and when he did, he had certain requirements

in this title opinion that were to bhe corrected before
I circulate a division order and vnay any funds, but due
tuda did not furnish me the

to the fact that Mr.

requiremants, T still went ahecad wronafully and paid

these peoonle.
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; :
1 N The difficulty with Mr. Hinkle now was with regard to |
- L |
i 2 the title and not with regard to any money that might ;
= ' ’
[ . ;
3 L) gz 3 have been owed Mr. Hinkle? :
i s ’ :‘
4 a T have paid Mr. Hinkle over $50,000 in the last year.
A [ 0 You indicated that you were paying all the bills of
B, sy |
“ po ; 6 those people that you consider the bills just and |
B8
i = y reasonable., You have just said that:; isn't that right? ]
E
e i“ (o]
je § 9 Q Do you consider Civils Tank, Incorporated, of honest
L
> 10 people that you deal with?
: @
; e 1 A I will ask my attorney if I should go into this.
>
» .g 12 MR. CODLEY: T think that is an impromer question.
LI
g b 13 MR, KELLAHIN: I was going to ask her if she has
: = Y=
x ©
E._ 59 14 paid Civils Tank, Incorporated.
: z x
W u
§ 2z 15 0 (By Mr. Xellahin) Mrs. Grace, have you paid Civiis
£ W
b Ef, Tank?
53 16 )
\ g
, 23 - A T have rmaid them what I owe them. They drooned a tank
¥ <>
« D
§i 18 and broke it and then souqght to charge me over 3400.
ok
3
u 19 That is one of the items. There are many of them,
93
I
%5 0 0 ilave yvou raid Civils Tank for cquivpment, tools and
3 X 2
°Z
x0 . supnlies furnished you in the claim of 3509,.637
o4
. Z
i A Transwestern 's paving some of the bills for Civils
2 22
Q - - N
. ax Tank.
' g 23
e Q hre you maying the bills for I & ¥, Incorporated, Hobbsg?
: 3 24
o N I think Pranswestern is resononsible for that.

25
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' 2 1 0 Are you paving Gil Sunply and Rental, Incorporated,
o : )
= ‘ e 2 Odessa, Texas? Are you aware of that obligation?
1 PR
] - }Z 3 A Very much so. Are we going to fight that case here?
2
% ' = d 0 Here?
: - ":‘:‘.
e P s A Yes, are we?
: - 0 No, ma'am. I am just asking if you paid it?
LA - 6
P [X]
K i E - A You want to know what hapoened on that? They brought
1
] =
?: 8 8 out drilling material three days late. Now, what would
{y ’ .
f» g 9 hanven to a hole if vou sat for three days at $64 an
AL E hour rig time?
D 10
C§ @ .
E I am not that kind of an overator.
te . 11
. - . .
b 2 12 Q Don't you think that neople you hired to complete these
! = =
H Aom -
L g s, . wells for you also reflects uvon vour ability as an
o °
, = v
” E 0 operator?
s :5 14 )
. Zi 5 ;A Wait a minute. T hired these pecple for one reason,
;; IJN l
: > 2
ol gg because they had furnished a certain plastic to Pennzoil.
20 16 .
. o«
L §§ Pennzoil got in a lot of trouble in a wildcat well out
! < D 17
e 0
§ X there and they had terrible circulation and the only
: £r 18
5(5 people that could correct it was Cil Supnly, because
Zo 19
95
33 thev harpened to have this certain plastic and they
§: 20
< bought it and thev got through their law circulation,
2z 21
c2 so we got hold of them in case that we would get into
i 22
Sfé the same trouble, we would he orenmared and thev told us
gi 23
2z there was a certain item. %hat was that stuff?
» 3 24
* N T am telling vou how I qot hooked up with those
25 ]
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g - -
‘ ‘ >
i ' 1 crooks. They are the only people that furnish that
- F ‘ -
: - 2 plastic and if you will just hear with me, T will explaing
po E& 3 0 1 would be happy to have you tell me.
g L o 4 A There was a certain thing that we wanted and T can't
[
- i s remember the name of it right now, calcium carbonate.
L ;; 6 Q Eighty-three drums to be exact?
A L2 . . . .
B EE " A 1 didn't order it in drums, S1X. That was the whole
iw B
: !\_‘ rE) 8 problem.
Log ?% 9 Q Ookay.
e od
55 10 A Wwill you let me exnlain my sas~2 1If you want to fight
b [
i EE 1 it here, you brought up the subject about these CYooKs.
>
, -] Q You have not paid them?
t C =
Q
fa S
m LS 3
D oo A 1 don't owe them.
' = 3'5
L “3 14 o} How about Land Marine Rental Company. a corporation? Tt
’ z x
w W
P :g 18 says that you owe them some money , $3,000.
. o 3 4
Vo g - . :
z o 16 A They owe mne over $50,000. it was their fault, the fire
20
i 9%
: %g o1 on the Panagra. They had a faulty bhlow-out preventer.
! <« 1
o B .
: E% 18 0 That explains that one. HOW albout this one with
" +
i A
' g? 19 Norman and purnson Company, a llew Mexico corvoration?
o3
x5
59 A That has »eebd settled and cleared un. Tt has bheen
23 20
. %9 " removed, paid, settled. [t has all »een settled.
) o <
. Z
g 0 phis judgrent has been paild?
< 22
3w
22 L\ 1t is settled.
o 23
p- !
. 0 How about att Chase; Inecornorated?
2 24
I 1t was seltled very much Ln our favor.
25
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i . _/"‘
‘ ‘ 1 A How about vour aifficulties with Mr. pomerov?
: p-
i . 2 1t has been settled, very much in our favor.
: wl
— 5 3 you have paid the judgment, then?
I
o 4 No. 1 said it was settled.
o you have reached an amicable settlement with Mre. pomeroy?
— ;2 Very favorably on our side.
- ‘%% How about Abbet prothers?
S
Eg T+ has becn gettled in our favor.
— EE How about pool Company?
: o
. §§ 1t has been settled in our favor.
. . .
e How was 1t gettled 1D your favor: mrs. Grace?
> :
o K- A pecause thev 3illed us more than we owed and we naid them ‘
- o s
' Q = what we owed and thevy settled for it.
o ®

Q Than¥% you.

MR, UTZ: Are there other questions of Mrs. rnrace?
1RG. GRACE: t£ 1 could say something to clarify
this $8.99 drilling, they have got, I have been told Cactus
Drilling company for cities gervice. they said somewhere in

this testimony thev had an estimate from cities service.

19
I understand that Cactus orilling Company drilled
20
<% cities gervice's first well in the aouth carlshad field for
o < 21
.z
o7 $8.90 a foot, down to aooroximately 9,700 faet, and from
3 22
[+
%E thexe When they waited un to gaventeen pounds , giaht pounds
gc 23
e per £1fteen hundred, 450 a day On without drilled nive, and
2 24

gixteen nundred, $75 with arilled nine and Cactus 1ost money
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;:‘ ) 1 and they said they would never drill another well in the
;f T- \ 2 South Carlshad for $8.90 and I notice that Cities Service
L - ;;’} 3 later put in an A.F.E. and it was for more than that.

MR. KELLAHIN: With all due resnect, this is all

I
il
»

. - [ hearsay.
e .¥ 6 MR, COOLEY: It is not at all unusual to take
.8 L
i = v hearsay for whatever it is worth.
- "5
e o 8 MR. UTZ: We appreciate the information and we will
f " g 9 accept it for what it is worth.
3 E —
. @ 10 REDIRECT EXAMINATION
o @
B 4| BY_MR. COOLEY
= ) .
bt % "~ 0 Mrs. Grace, the items that were listed off by Mr.
‘ - g
i = . . . X
! 8 o Kelliahin were involved in a number of different wells,
.. B B
’ + K'
g9 were they not?
¢ g 14
T X
w o
z3 18 . Yes, sir, over a period of several years.
‘2
: xu 0 Several millicn dollars were sment in drilling?
: 3¢ 16
§§ or A For those few piddling four, T think that is a mightv few
E‘_.:: ar
8¢ 18 to get in an arqument with,
Lr -
L% _
w MR, COOLEY: Yo furtheyr cquestions,
2o 19
5
o MR, UTZ: Duestions? Wiknoess may be excused.
i 2
x 9 Statements?
2 2 21
’ o2 MR, KDLLAHTI:  Very briefly, Mr. Utz, I won't take
3 22
a -
'E Ja any more of vour time. T believe the Examiner is fully
’ oL 23
Ia competent to evaluate the tastimony in avidence on each side.
: 2 24
b T would like for you te kxeep in mind that although Mr,
¥
| Y
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!
1 Hannifin does not have the exverience in this area, he has
¥y
: - 2| made his best effort in retaining individuals to revpresent
: - a 3| him and to supervise his operation here.
] S 4 He does seek to he designated the operator. He
, [ will be the individual responsible to the Commissicn
- ;g 6 regardless of who he hires to sumervise. He has made efforts
‘ L '
= y to have the Graces voluntarilv join him. They have refused.
ws =
%i; [ 8 They, on their part, have made efforts to have him join them.
- §§ 9 He has refused and the sole single question for vou to
1
:‘;f'f P . . . .
{ a 10 resolve, then, is who in your estimation, as suoported by the
n 2 .
3 b 1 facts here, should be designated operator.
>
o {g Mr. Grace has had some exmerience in this area. He
e - 2
g o2 has drilled some seven wells. You have heard the testimony
. = u«r -
‘;—l x® .
. 3o 14 about those particular wells. Some of the wells have reached
p e .z 15 a state in which they have had mechanical oroblems.
. W w
i 3> Z
[ 2] o . . .
K 16 Mr. Steinhorst said that it could havnen to
4 i3 § E
I 3 17 anybody. Nevertheless, Mr. Grace has a vropensity for having
< 2
[ )
*9 .
L 2 s . some difficulty in this area.
.
I o < . . L]
g? 19 Perhaps we can allude to that as the difficulty in
o3
Ig
- E: 20 the area itself and pnerhans we can attribut that in some nart
: o 21 to Mr, Grace's comnmetancy. It is For vou to decide. I believe,
. 0 <
: . Z
Ls 09 R . . . s e -
< we, in the best effort, have sumnortaed Mr, Hanmnifin's vosition
i o»
; ar . - . R . .
i R that he in fact ought Lo he designated the onerator.
g; 23
5 The single most comnelling reason is that his costs
‘ 2 24
t: N , .
are far less than "ir. Crace's costs. That is all 1 have.
25
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Thank vou.

HR, COOLRY: T would at this time move tihat the
Application of Hannifin be dismissed because from his own
testimony, he owns no working interest whatscever in the
south half of Section 24 and T submit that the statutes in
the State of New Mexico particularly 65314 requires, as a
prerequisite to force pooling, that one he an owner and have
the right to drill.

He has testified here that he is contractually
divested himself of that right to drill and that he has no
standing before this Commission at this time nor has he had
since he granted that right and nrivilege to Samedan.

MR. UTZ: Fven though it was verbal.

MR, COOLEY: He said the deal was binding. That
was his testimony. 7T don't know how he is bound. That is
the only evidence in this record that he has no working
interest. He has got cleven and a quarter onercent
overriding interesi uniil vayoui, and {ive néLCeuL 17 carried
and converted with an ootion to convert five mercent so that
would bLie convertible to the fifty nercent working interest.

Tha other has nothing to do with interest.

MRy UTY: The motion will be overruled., You may
vrocacd il vonr atatemoent,

L, CNOLRY . Tt is clear, as Mr. Xellahin has

nointed ont, that the srolicant Hannifin, by his own
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admission, has no knowledge or expertise whatsoever with
respect to drilling or operating oil and gas wells. He has
stated that he has placed hig full faith and confidence in
Samedan 9il Corvoration.

Although we had one witness from Samedan, he is
not in the overating division or portion of that company, and
he too, disclaims any knowledge of the type of expertise that
is required to successfully conduct the operation that we are
discussing here,

In the record we have here nresented to you all of
the Grace team that will go out and drill and complete the
proposed well. They are subject to vigorous cross-examination
and inquiry. %e have been asked to supply historical cost
data, which we have agreed to do.

On the other hand, the one outing at the race track

jte

that Samedan has had in this particular arca resulted in a
dry hole which wa believe was probablyv tne most expensive
well ever drilled in the arca. There is no evidence in the
record to sunport that fact and apparently it will never be
produced. e have requested it,
“he gist of it is that our team has bheen here

hefore this Examiner and this Commission available for any
type of cross-examination with respect to thelr expertise

and their knowledge and their exnerience. The Hannifin tear,

consisting of Samedan, has not heen and we know nothing in J
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taken under advisement.

v.)

the hearing was adjourned for the day
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CASE NO.

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CONFERENCE HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
September 13, 1972
EXAMINER HEARING
IN THE MATTER OF:
Application of D. L. Hannifin for
compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexico.
BEFORE: Daniel S, Nutter
Examiner
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
I R e
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I, JOHN DE LA ROSA, a Court Reporter, in and for the

: _ Courty of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify

T T

that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing

before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was

reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill

and ability.
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Docket No. 20-72

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 13, 1972

9 A.M. ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A.
Utz, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE :

CASE 4808:

CASE 4809:

CASE 481Q:

CASE 4747:

(1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for October,
1972, from seventeen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and
Roosevelt Countles, New Mexico;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from nine
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico, for October, 1972.

Application of Skelly 01l Company for a waterflood expansion and

dual completion., Eddy County, New Mewico., Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks to expand its Grayburg-Jackson Skelly Unit Water-
flood Project, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by

the injection of water through its Unit Well No. 114 located in

Unit D of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 31 East. Said Well
No. 114 to be completed as a dual completion in such a manner as to
permit the production of o1l from the Fren-Sevens Rivers Pool and the
injection of water into the Grayburg-Jackson Pocol.

Application of Saturn 0il Company for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the Antebellum Unit Area comprising 3,B40 acres, more or less, of
State and Federal lands in Township 23 South, Range 34 East, Lea
County, wew Mexico.

In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation Commission

on its own motion to consider the revision of the special rules for
the Devils Fork Gallup Associated Pool and the Escrito Gallup Asso-
clated Pool, Rio Arriba and San Juan Counties, New Mexico, promulgated
by Orders Nos. R-1670-B and R-1793-A, regpectively, to permit taking
of gas-oil ratio and bottom-hole pressure tests on an annual basis
rather than quarterly and seml-annually, as 1s now r¢ *-

(Continued from the July 26, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Union Texas Peir-'eum, & Division of Allied Chemical
Corporation for compulsory poo..ng, Lea County, New Mexico, Appli-
cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests below the base of the Devonian formation underlying the W/2
of Section 33, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Crosby Field, Lea
County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to its well to be
located 1650 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the East
line of said Section 33. Algso to be considered will be the costs
of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision
for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment
of charges for supervision of said well,
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CASE 4577: (Reopened)
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CASE 4811:

CASE 4812

CASE 4813:

CASE 4814:

CASE 4815:

CASE 4816:

In the matter of Case 4577 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4181, which order established special rules and
regulations for the Parkway-Wolfcamp Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
including a provision for 160-acre spacing units. All interested
persons may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
developed on 40-acre or 80-acre spacing units.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a non-standard proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of a 120-acre non-standard gas proration unit com-
prising the N/2 SE/4 and NE/4 SW/4 of Section 36, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, Blinebry Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedi-
cated to its State 367 Well No. 3 located in Unit K of said Section 36.

Application of Midwest 0il Corporation for an unorthodox location,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
as an exception to Rule 104, authority to drill a wildcat gas well

to test the Morrow formation at an unorthodox location 1320 feet from
the South and East lines of Section 1, Township 18 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, with the S/2 of said Section 1 to be
dedicated to the well.

Application of Inexco 0il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, ¢~ -he above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the Sitting Bull Unit ~cea comprising 6,665 acres, more or less, of
Federal lands in Sections 28, 29, 31, 32, and 33 of Township 23 South,
Range 22 East, and Sections 4 through 9 of Township 24 South, Range 22
East, Eddy County, lNew Mexico.

Application of Inexco 011l Company for a wnit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks approval of
the Four Forks Unit Area comprising 3,133 acres, more or less, of

Federal and Fee lands in Secidons 3, 10, 11, 14 and 15 of Towns 2

South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

wor .
OwWnsSnLp <

Application of Inexco 0il Company for pool creation and special pool
rules, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stvled cause,
gseeks the creation of a new Strawn gas pool for 1ts well located 1980
feet from the South and West lines of Section 18, Township 2} South,
Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the
promulgation of special rules therefor, including a provision for
640-acre spacing units.

Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for a speclal gas-oil ratio
limication increase, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks amendment of the special rules and regulations for
the Hobbs-Drinkard Pool promulgated by Order No. R-3811, as amended,

]
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(Case 4816 continued from Page 2)

CASE 4817:

CASE 4818:

\
\

\

CASE 4820:

CASE 4821:

to establish a iimiting gas-oil ratio limitation of 6,000 cubic
feet of gas per barrel of oil in said pool.

Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for a dual completion,

Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Drag "B" Well
No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 27
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas

from the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool through tubing and an undesig-
nated Canyon gas pool through the casing-~tubing annulus.

Application of Tipperary Land and Exploration Corporation for a
waterflood project, lLea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
atyled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the
Norihi Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool by the injection of water iato the
Strawn and possibly other formatious Ly the iniection of water through
its Bess Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feet
from the East line of Section 20, Township 11 South, Range 33 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of D. L. Hannifin for compulsory poocling, Eddy County,

New Mexice. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in and under the S/2 of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,

New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from

the South and East lines of saild Section 24. Also to be considered

will be the costs of drilling sald well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the estab-
lishment of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of Anadarko Production Company for the creation of an
associated pool, special 1ules therefor, downhole and surface com~
mingling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
causc, gerks the creation of a new associated pool for the production
of 011 and zas from the Yates and Seven Rivers formations for its Loco
Hills Federal "B" Wells Nos. 1 and 8 located, respectively, in Units P
and K of Section 9, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New
Mexico, and the promulgation of speclal rules therefor includiug provi-
sions for the classification of oil and gas wells, o0il and gas well
spacing, and an uniimited gas-oil ratio.

Applicant further seeks authority to commingle in the well-bore of
sald Well No. 1 the Yates-Seven Rivers production from the newly
created pool and the Grayburg-Jackson Pool and to commingle on the
surface the Yateo-Seven Rivers production from said Well No. 8 with
production from the Grayburg~Jackson Pool.

Application of Getty 011l Company for downhole commingling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks as an exception
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to Rule 303 of the Commission Rules and Regulations, authority to
commingle production from the North Vacuum-Abo, Vacuum-Wolfcamp,
and Vacuum-Pennsylvanian Pools in the wellbore of its State "BA"
Well No. B located in Unit B of Section 36, Township 17 South,
Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4822: Application of Getty 011l Company for an unorthodox location, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its State "BA" Well No. 9
located 660 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the East
line of Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum Grayburg-
San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Said well being nearer than
660 feet to another well capable of producing from the same pool.

CASE 4823: Application of Getty 01l Cempany for an unorthodox location, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its A. B. Coates "C" Well No.
28 located 1820 feet from the North and West lines of Section 24,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Justis Blinebry Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Said well being located nearer than 660 feet to another
well capable of producing from the same pool.

CASE 4824: Application of Getty 01l Company for an unorthodox location, Lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its H. D. McKinley Well No. 11
located 760 feet from the North line and 55C feet from the East line
of Section 30, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Hobbs Grayburg-San
Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexlico. Saild well being nearer than 660
feet to another well capabie of producing from the same pool.

CASE 4825: Application of Hanagan Petroieum Corporation for dual completion,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Catclaw Draw
Unit Well No. 3 located in Unitr D of Section 36, Township 21 South,
Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
gas from an undesignated Strawn gas pool through tubing and from the
Catclaw Draw-Morrow Gas Pool through the casing--tubing annulus.

CASE 4826: Application of Hanagan Petroleum Corporation for pool creation,
speclal pool rules, and an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-sgtyled cause, seeks the creation of
a new Strawn gas pool for its well located 920 feet from the North
and West lines of Section 36, Township 21 South, Range 25 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of special rules therefor,
including a provision for 640-acre spacing units. Applicant further
seeks approval of an unorthodox location for the above-described well.

CASE 4827: Application of Robert N. Enfield for an unorthodox locaticn, Chaves

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
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§ authority to drill a gas well at an off-pattern unorthodox location
990 feet from the North and East 1ines of Section 11, Towmship 15

South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley—Pennsylvanian Cas Pool, Chaves
County, New Mexico, with the E/2 of said Section 11 to be dedicated

to the well.

CASE 4828: Application of Inexco 0il Company for a dual completion, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority for
+he dual completion of its McMinn State Well No. 1 located 31980 feet
from the South and West lines of Section 18, Township 21 South, Range 26
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from
the Strawm formation and the Morrow formation adjacent to the Catclaw

3 Draw-Mcrrow Gas Pool.
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AV 3 1977

sk of gection 24 Township 22 souths

Rang® 26 Easty

?
£4dY Countys New Mexico

&
. c.-

Title opinions etCs * Legal work 2,800 '

survey t 400

Road nd L cation Yteparation 1,250

surface amages 69

Fencins 11 pits ~ Cleanup 1,450

9700 fte 10.20 per foo 98,940

paywork ¥ D.P 6 days @ § 15 43,530

pa ork Wo[DPe s days 51,550 7,150

Formation Testind ' 5,700

Cement ad Gement ng 6,000

Logsing 12,000'

Other Ser jces = Weldingy etCe 150

Truckity 50

GeologY 6,000

Engineering 1,500

Labo¥ 350

Water and Fuel 3,300

prilling Mud and Chenicnls 8,000

company Supervision 2,400

cost to P& A 2,000

CQntingencies 10,000

casing supplies 600
DRILLING CcOSTS 214,250
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Area CODE 505

W.THOMAS KELLARIN

January 3. 1973

New Mexico oil Conservation Commission

p. 0. Box 2088
ganta Fe, New Mexico 87501 Snain i

Re: Application for De Novo Hearing
Ccase No. 4819 and 4836

Order No. R-4432
Dear Sir:
on behalf of Mr. D. L. gannifin, 1 re-
quest that the above referenced de novo
hearing presently scheduled for Fanuasy—L3r ,y,
1973 be dismissed.

Very truly Yyours,

o,

W. Thomas ellahin

WTK/ks
cc: Mr. D. L. Hanrifin

Mr. Jack Cooley
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Dear Sirs:
T am submitting

ur requests, re. case# ﬁ%%é ,

Pursuant to yo
City of Carlsbad #1 at

accountings:

the following chronological
02.85; and the Carlsbad~Grace

$4,63,349.923 Gradonoco #1 at 404 ,7
#1 A DUAL COMPLETION at $416,556.01 .

The GOPOGO #2 is neither completed testing nor being billed
es are clearly lower

certain professional gervic

and while mud and
ing is impossible at this time.

in cost an adequate account
-4 with a total cost of

w

I also submit my AFE as promis

te you refreshing your recollection on my testimony,

To facilita
nnifin AFE will be written

all items omitted in the Ha in red ink.

/ggmbly yours, )
Richard e horst b &\.Q('cut(&@soo
Richard Steinhorst !
S0S Systems
Box 51795

Lafayette, Louisiana
70501

RS:1w
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DRILLING VEHTURE 70 BVATLUATE POCLUCL IV POSSIBILICILS OF PINNSYLVANIA GAS JONES

I TES PV I

5% of fection 2L, Township 22 South,
Range 2€ East, T’y Jounty, New Mexico
f
Stake well G 60.00
Damages, location and roadwvork 1,250.00
SuRvey + FPegan T NCO.D0
i Drilling 9700' ©¢£10.20 ver [t. 98,9L0.00
Daywork w/D.P. 26 daysc 91675 (Twer, DSTs ) 43,550.0C
] Dayuwork v/o/D.P. 5 Cays ~#1550@cLAoes,Cemenst) 1,%450.00
Cementing and cement ecquinment 6,0C0.00
Logging 12,000.00
Drilling Mud and Chemicals 8,000,00
Formation Testing (DSTs) 5,700,00
; Other scrvices, welding, otc. 1,000.00
. TRuckivG s5¢.20
i G eotosy s0cC. 00
i % Er6neernG !,500.00
E ; Aneor 350.00
: Loaree amct fuee 3,2c0.00
; Compary Susequisicn 2,4¢0.00
A;uemsppt o o 22958
Sontingonsies > 10,000, 00

TOTAL INTANGIBLE DRITIING COSTS 210,850.00 17,900 %2
C'Os_m wetne CasioG 8 &450.00
17-%/8" Surface Casing - LOO! 2,900.00

c-5/8% Protection CZasing - 310Q!

TODPAL TANGIRBLE DRILLING CGHTS

DRY HOLE COS5TH

Intanzible Comvletiorn Costs

Day Uk wo/DP. 3days @ #1,550 Aees + Piog
Comprenon Ris- & days @ #45(9/da~j

PDL and SBL LoG athLenoD koGs

Toment and Cementinge

Perforating

Ensimeerne

PeNTAL EguipmelT

Casing SurpLIes

CIANCIA Y TATIIIA T T T, T Y ANy SENITANNT et
COTAT TUTAVGTIRLY JOMPLOTYOTT oo

70T Caging - (12,0600 )
i)_'?/gl! S 1‘”3‘»{) - (/2[000)
PAciceR + FiLowiines
Loellinead Souwbment
Swurepce EguiPmerst

28,000.00

31,550.00

242 ,1,00.00

¥, &50.00
o2,280.20
3, 0oo. 00
7, 000.00
7,800,060
2,000.00
, 900.00

82, 000 .08

y G0, 00
1 8,000.09
, ©00.00
/0, 600.00
/&, 6CL.LO

"7798,000.00

68,550 %

18 820

+3%
+2Y,

23000 %

) [ DR AR SR ARG o S U DR I
Toes D LoGonths 2,000,00
- . X,
. . [2Ye]
S I ST RS S en by fonEy 366,030, 00 110,390~




Feo, City & State

Well No, 1
Eddy " So. Carlsbad 100%

Seo. 25, T-225

R25-E  New Maxico I

Single Completion 1970 1971

: ' DRILLING VENTURE TO EVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF (UY) PENNSYLVANIA gas zon

Work Detail

~

INTANGIBLES
Location and Road: Title exam, & rei.aj‘egl_\_v_lork 9,341,02
Survey and Permit 1,332,573
Road and Location Preparation 902,92
Surface Damages 250,00
Fencing-Filling Pits-Cleanup 2,855,841
D¥illing Turnkey 189,210.93
17,00 31174 P L2
- AL It. at ar oot 2,159,28, City of

. T 117 days Rigitime at 3] %_55' 3,705,00
- Rig time at . i 2 08k, 78

1,108,728

f 5 Bits at : A ol 68
"—""“—‘“—E"E—_F_—}’ig its a . 2 (1::,-1{‘2'th @ $1525.)

Reamer Cutters

] R I;ore Barrel - Core—Hand—‘RePtaI

L3

. Cai‘lsbad No., 1°

‘Casing Cementirg - _17,061.22
3queese Cementing or D1“""71“° )
Togging - Sidewall Corlng Log Sulte 20,912.62 :
e ‘Core- Analysis ] j .
i Tormation Testings D.S5.T.'s 23,600,00 3
3 Pertorating . 2,943,719 £
Acidizing and FRAC L
"~ Special Rig Completing . 2.553.15 .
Uther Services  Welding, eto. 366.24
TFUCKIng 750,74 .
:Geology o h,129,74
: Engineering 12,288,136 : e
y Tabor 214,12 z :
E | Logging Unit - 3,442,00
+Tool and Equipment Rental 1%4,955,70 .
Water and Fuel 12,280,96
“Casing Supplies 2T 1,311, 5%
Drilling Mud and Chemicals- : 20,684,51
‘Company Supervision (3300-. per mo.) 5,600.00
Tortfingencies 5% -
Single Completion TOTAL INTANGIBLES 157,981,42
_ TANGIBLES
Casing,Conductor 420,00
‘Casing,Surface 350' of 13 3/8" 4 432,17
‘Casing,Protection 500" of 8 5/ 24 . 8AL, hh
Casing,Production 12, 000’ of & 1/2" n].226,14
Casing,Other - 4° 305,27
‘Tubing, 12,000 of 2 1/2" 16.495,08
.Packer 1 792 472
\___Flow Lines 2,268,82
Well Head Equipment 13,584.11 _
Surface Equipment el —
Single Completion TOTAL TANGIBLES 105,368.50 :
. Single Completion TOTAL WELL COST 463,349.92




AT T R | I“"n vc‘“. l ““un, ! N ENT

«».\‘uk Sulvb .t b l._-. k\-.. - -..,.“.._.;L L L4 RiT) : .{~J~‘~—-> ‘l‘:ﬂ ‘1'.)‘-‘ (" - ‘L“
SUNTY l FILLD o2 DAJL JYOIK DEGAN F GOMPLET ) ON
:‘ u \c° Fi PRORs cosri W5, oK o ] DATE DF COMPLET )

'. .
' %t
b, '
‘k
rl
D =
3 Work Detall Al
f 'O
]
INTANG IBLES .
Location _and Road: Title exam. & rejated work _2,845,46 :
Qurvey and Permlit -410.48 e o
Road and Location Preparation : 1, 250,00 *‘
Surface Damaqces 60.00 -
) Fencing=Filling. Pits~Cleanup 1,439.98 -
Leitlina Turnkey 161,595.20 . -
N ft. at . ..~ _per foot N -

AIALELJQAZAHEFLBLH time at 71.875
09, 0. 7231 Hrs.Riqg time at_59.375

Gradonqcb #1

Orili Pipe — Toal Rental i . 2308 & By X
L Sigtina Bits at _for tésting iz | BT °P¢rat°"$3 mc"“' ,{4 Cn
o Bils at —— ", and Cor Inne Grace e
- Reamer_Cutters o 4
1 hy Core Barrel ~ Care Head Rental R : E
‘ Day Waork. Testing. Logging, etc : 20,280,00
! E3sing Cementing 13,258.44
: bouceze Cementing or Plugqing
1 " locaing = Sidewall Coring Log Suite 12,025.5]1_V
: : fore Analysis
1 ;‘ormation Testings D.S.T.'s 5,720,00
3 yerforating : 2,835.96
7 idcidizing and FRAC 2
E {peciat Rig Completing
4 ther Servijces Velding, etc. 135.72
rucking 3630
eolagy 6,011.36
Enajpeerjng 3,490,56
Lasor ' e 348.80 "
Leaaing Unjt .
00} and_Eguipment Rental 4,893,50 *
lator_and Fuel 3,273.73 '
asing Suppljes - 2,011.76
“jiiipg pud and Cheinfcals __57.376.36 .
ympany Supervision ($800.00 per mo,) 2.400.00
J)njjnqcnchs;Sf’? {(under 3%) 12, 000, 00
mperature surveys . 3.389.12
Singie Completion TOTAL [NTANGIBLES
TAMGIBLES
35inq, Conductor 755,26
13109, Surface zns,1qof 13 3/8" : 2,920.84
5inn, Protections2.60'0f 9 5/80 28,315.03
'5ing, Productionsy), st of 4 1/2n 1,279.37
5inn, Other 11,434' of 7V 42,296.47
i bing,12,031,80" of 3/8" X 12,431.06
ckor 2,765,96
! Flov Linas
% . .
|\ LI Head Equioment - 10,325,22
i i o Equipment ~10,252.93
l__Sjnalr’ completion TOTAL TANGIBLES 110,842, 14
: Sanle ComoletlonAIOTAL UELL cos; . 404,7C2.85
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State Well No« 1 Sec. 29, T22S R25E New Mexico
Eddy Coe carlsbad 100% pual Completion 1972

RE_TO IZVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF _(W) PENNSYLVANIA gas zone.;

DRILLING VENTU
Work Detail:

~

—

TNTANGI 1BLES

Bits at > Well .CUSt'

__________——————’“g"
ts a

—TReamer ner cutters “ B -
Core B Trel - Lore Haad R erﬂtaI«— : .

14,070.00

"_g_/'-’
Day & Tosting Lcoggingz etcs

_,_,_..._/’—————'—' ———
Location and Road: Title ex & re .d_work
_‘___Survey and Permit o 250.00
Road and TLocation Preparation 2 741.00 o
arface hamages . 250.00 s
Fe ncin&,-ElIIlng Fits—(f[eanup g,i.gz -
D TILAn 'I‘ﬁrnEey - - )
LGP Ber Toot "172,223.10
’——-'rﬁr——a—a‘g'ﬂi—gjflm‘tﬂsjlgs/————"k/z 329, carlsbad-Grace
- 559 days Rig Tif ime at _ Vo, —y,WT596 No 1 -
DF"Il—"Plpe = Tool Rent'al ‘ —
\

_._-.—.

rertingencies
" Single Completion TOTAL INTANGIBLES . :

TANGIBLES

Casing, Conductor 450.00

’«/__//-

Cas:.ng,Surtace 3. 201,
Casing, Protectlon 2 G8 . N
Casanq Production 1 . zo,zso. 41
Casing,0ther Line r 4" 3,139. 14 (1ncludes Bond Coatiny $640.
fubing, 23,305 2 3/8" { two strings) o 19,952.17
Packer 65,012.03 .

Tiaw Lines ______,_,.__._.-——
Hr.-ll lead Equlp_rpgnt 3 15,358.39
burEace Eguipment ____._1_94_@_9___0_0 )

on TOTAL TANGIBLES 136,070, 10 . :

pual . E Comoletlon
x)ua[ Co*nglptlon TOTAL WELL COST 17,012 06

‘.
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(Case 4833 continued from page 1)

CASE 4834:

CASE 4835:

CASE 4836:

CASE 4819:

to 1200 feet from the East line of said Section 28, adjacent to
the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling saild well,

a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vision of said well.

Application of Read & S%evens, Inc. for an unorthodex location, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to drill a Devonian test well at an unorthodox location
1200 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the Rast line of
Seciion 2, Township 14 South, Range 27 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
adjacent to the King-Devonian Pool.

Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order pooling &1l mineral interests from the surface of the ground
down to and including the Pennsylvanian formaiion underlying the S/2
of Section 13, Townsghip 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field
area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to & well to be drilled
1980 feet from the South and Fast lines of said Section 13. Also to
be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for
the risk involved, a provision for the allocsation of actual operating
costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of Mfchael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled
cause, seek an order poolinyg all mineral interests from the surface

of the ground down to and including the Morrow formation underlying

the 8/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad
Pileld acen, £ddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled at an orthodox location for said unit. Also to be considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishmant of charges for supervision for saild well.

(Continued from the Septewber 13, 1972, Examiuer Hearing)

Application of D. L. Hannif:‘n for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,
New Mexi{co. Applicant, in the above~-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral intereste in and under the S/2 of Section 24,
Towaship 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from
the South and £ast lines of sald Section 24, Also to be considered
will be the costs of drllling said well, a charge for ti.e risgk in-
volved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and
the establishment of charges for supervision of said well,




Docket No. 21-72

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 27, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4829: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a special
depth bracket allowable, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.
Applicant, in thke above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of a
special depch bracket allowable greater than the present allowable
for the Vada~Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New
Mexico.

CASE 4830: Application of Mobil Qil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, scieks approval of
the Horth Vacuum~Abo Unit Area comprising 5,680 acres, more or less,
of Federal, State, and Fee lands in Township 17 South, Ranges 34 and
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4831: Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for a pressure maintenance project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a pressure maintenance project in its North
Vacuum~Abo Uult Aresa by the injection of fluid into the North Vacuum—
Abo Pool through 34 wells located in Township 17 South, Ranges 34 and
35 East, Lea Couvnty, New Mexico.

Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional producing and
injection wells may be approved without notice and hearing.

CASE 4832: Application of Pennzoil Company for pool reclassification, special
pool rules, and a non-standard proration unit, Roosevelt County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the reclassifi-
cation of the Northwest Todd~San Andres Gas Pool to an associated
pool for the production of gas and oll and the promulgation of special
tules therefor includiing provisions for the classification of oil and
gas wells, o0il and gas spacing, and a gas-oil ratio limitation of
10,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

Applicant further seeks approval of an 80-acre unon-standard oil
proration unit in the subject pool comprising the NW/4 SH/4

and the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 7 South, Range 35 East to

be dedicated to its Superior State ''Com' Well No. 1 located in Unit L
of aaid Section 8.

CASE 4833: 4pplication of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling
and an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests
underlying the E/2 of Section 28, Township 20 South, Range 26 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at
an unorthodox location 660 feet from the South line and from 1160
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Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - September 27, 1972 Docket No. 21-72
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(Case 4833 continued from page 1)

CASE 4835:

CASE 4836:

CASE 4819:

to 1200 feet from the East line of said Section 28, adjacent to
the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well,

a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges for super-
vision of said well.

CASE 4834: Application of Read & Stevens, Inc. for an unorthodox location, Lea

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled csause, seeks
authority to drill a Devonian test well at an unorthodox location
1200 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the East line of
Section 2, Townghip 14 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
adjacent to the King-Devonian Pool.

Application of Texas 0il & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
a7 order pooling all wmineral interests from the surface of the ground
down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the S/2
of Section 13; Towmship 22 Scuth, Raunge 26 Easi, South Carisbad rield
area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
1980 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 13. Also to
be considered wiil be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for
the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating
costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the sbove-styled
cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface

of the ground down to and including the Morrow formation underlying

the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad
Field area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled at an orthodox location for said unit. Also to be considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishment of charges for supervision for said well.

(Continued from the September 13, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

Apnlication of D, 1, Hoanifin £for compulsoiy pooling,- Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the sbove-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in and under the S/2 of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 Rast, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well tov be drilled 1980 feet from
the South and Fast lines of said Section 24, Also to be considered
will be the costs of dyilling said well, a charge for the risk in~
volved, a provision for the allocation of aztual operating costs, and
the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.




Docket No. 21-72

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 27, 1972

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvia A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 482&3’ Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a special
depth bracket allowsble, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of a
special depth bracket allowable greater than the present allowable
for the Vada~Peunsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New
Mexico.

CASE 4830:“/1§plication of Mobil 0il Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the North Vacuum-Abo Unit Area comprising 5,680 acres, more or less,
of Federal, State, and Fee lands in Township 17 South, Ranges 34 and
35 Bast, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4831§//;pplication of Mobil 01l Corporation for a pressure maintenance project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a pressure maintenance project in its North
Vacuum~Abo Unit Area by the injection of fluid iInto the North Vacuum-
Abo Pool through 34 wells located in Township 17 South, Ranges 34 and
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional producing and
injection wells may be approved without notice and hearing.

CASE 4832:b/£;p11cation of Pennzoil Company for pool reclassification, special
pocl rules, and a non-standard proration unit, Roosevelt County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the reclassifi-
cation of the Northwest Todd-San Andres Gas Pool to an associated
pool for the production of gas and oil and the promulgation of special
rules therefov {ncluding provisions for the classification of oil and
gas wells, oil and gas spacing, and a gas—-oll ratio limitation of
10,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

Applicant furither seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard oil
proration unit in the subject pool comprising the NW/4 SW/4

and the SW/4 NW/&4 of Section 8, Township 7 South, Range 35 East to

be dedicated to its Superior State ''Com" Well No. 1 located in Unit L
of said Section 8.

CASE 48337//Application of Tesoro Petroieum Corporation for compulsory pooling
and an unorthodox location, Zddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-gtyled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests
underlying the E/2 of Section 2%, Township 20 South, Range 26 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, te be dedicated to a well to be drilled at
an unorthodox location 060 feet from the South line and “rom 1160
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- 800 Vaughn Building ' ,
S oL Midland, Texas 79701 :

o R ‘g S0 Telephone: 915 684-7131
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State of New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission ] .
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<S5
WAV .!
e Post Office Box 2088 le& :
Santa Fe, Ney Mexico 875071 ;
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Subject: Case No, 4643,
Order Yo, R-4239,
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C% TETRA TECH, INC. |
PASADENA CALIFORNIA ‘1
OPERATIONS  DIVISION | ‘t‘

MORROW STRUCTURE
SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD, NEW MEXICO |
FOR i
MICHAEL P. GRACE , OPERATOR |
3 - [JCONTOUR INTERVAL: __ 50 FEET DATE. JULY, 1972 ;
‘ INTERPRETATION BY JOB ORDER| DATUM SCALE (HECKED ! 4
{ : "_ ] m ; ;-
E T.A. BALDWIN | T/C 276 | | | =2000 p—==—p——my i
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MO, OF COMES ARCE|VED {

-

OISTRIBUTION

RIS — NEW MEXICO 0& ?'E%APW ?)ﬂlSSlON

Form C-101
Revised 1-{-65

FILE

U.s.o.s, AUG 21 1972

SA. Indlcate Type of Lease

sTATE D ree

LAND OFFICE

.5, State O1] & Gaa Lease No,

19m FLET IR

OPERATOR
0.Cc.C. \\:
—_APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPER-OR PLUG BACK _ \\\\\\\\\\\\\\
1a. Type of Work nit Agreement Nome
o Typeorwe ORI X peePen ] PLUG BACK [] e
2. . e o Merchant
2. Nome of Operator ' 9, Well No:
D. L. Hannifin
3. Address of Operator 10, Fi~id end Posl, or Wildcat
P. O. Box 182, Roswell, New Mexico So.Carlsbad, Morrow
4. Location of Well UNIT LE‘TT(! J LOCATEO 19w FEEY FROM THE south LINE

DI

il i o SR L

\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\?\\\\\\\\\\\\\\”‘\\\\\\\f\\\\\”\\x

12. County \\\ \\

_Tm I ;H;H il T T

AMMDHIHNMHITITIUISIibaa

20. Aotary or C.T.

19, Proposed Depth 15A. Formation
\\\\\ 12,100 Morrow Rotary

1. Elevations (Show whether DF, R 21A. Kind & Status Plug. Boud | 21B. Drilling Contractor

22, Approx., Date Wo~t will start

At e 0

S/ 7 g, 1 well 5000.00 Not selected Within 90 Days
7z
23. PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM '
SIZE OF HOLE SIZE OF CASING | WEIGHT PER FOOT | SETTING DEPTH |SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP
J.Zi" 13 3/8» L8 350 400 Cire
12z 9 5/8" 40-36 5300 1400 Cire
8 3/4n 54 17-20 12100 ' 1000 8000

Blowout Prevention Program as follows:

1. One set blind rams

2. One set drill pipe rawms
3. Cme hydrill

4. One rotating head

IN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE PROPOSED PROGRAM: I7 PAOPOSAL 13 TO DEEFEN A PLUG BACK, GIVE DATA ON PRESENT PR
TIVE ZONE, GIVE BLONCUY PREVEKTER PROSNAM, IF ANY.

QOUCTIVE IONX AND PROPOSED NEW PROJUCS

I hereby certify that the infcrmation above s true and complete to the beat of my knowledge and bellef.

,/’}7’/ ‘- -

f é o 7 = e -7 -

Signed % aade”7 et Title &/l e Date F A P
{This space for Sm:e‘Use)

APPROVED BY TITLE DATE

CONDITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY!




NEW MEXICO Oil. CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C+102
WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT Subersedes C-126

Effective 11-65

All distances must be from the ouler boundaries of the Seclion.

Qperatot Leanse Wel! No.

D. L. Hannifin Merchant

Unit Letter Section Townsh}

2 %2 Seuth A% East | """ Bddy

Actual Footage Location of Well:
South 1980 East
1 feet trom the line and 9 foet trom the line
Ground Lpvel Elev: Producing Formation Pool Dedt: Acteage:
Morrow South Carlsbad i ; % Acees

1. Outline the acreage dedicated to the subject well by colared pencil or hachure marks on the plat below.

2. I more than one lease is dedicated to the well, outline each and identify the ownership thereof (both as to working

interest and royalty).

3. If more than one lease of different ownership is dedicated to the well, have the interests of all owners been consoli-

dated by communitization, unitization, force-pooling. etc?

] Yes [X] No

L)

1 answer is ““yes]” type of consolidation

If answer is *‘po]’ list the owners and tract descriptions which have actually been consolidated. {Use reverse side of
this foem if necessm.)Wi

No allowable will be assigned to the well until all interests have been consolidated (by communitization, unitization,
forced-pocling, or otherwise) or until a non-standard unit, eliminating such interests, has been approved by the Commis-
sion.

1 o CERTIFICATION
|
I | cD
| R E C & i vV E I hereby certify that the information con-
| ! tained herein Is true and complete to the
| 1 19-,2 bes? of my knowledge and belief.
| AUG ? -
| , 7//1, M*;j»'/«-**
Narae
O SN S L0 - .
+ mcé 4\A. orfFiek /«éﬁ;;,.m/
| A ﬁ Position /
I |
’ : Company
]
| ! Date
! : . O//?"/// 7 <
] N

I heraby certify that the well locetion

shown on this pfot wos plotred from field

under my supervision, ond thaot the zome

i

I notes of actual surveys made by rie or
: is true and correct to the best of my
}

knowledge ond beliaf.

X,

Date Surveyed

1 Reqlstered Professlonal Engincer
and/or 1.and Surveyor

: See Exhibit Merland, Inc.
i L IS R
‘ Certiftcate No,
o 335 880 ‘90 1320 156%0 1980 231¢C 2640 2000 Y500 1000 520 O




.y - 4
W, B, Walling

E. W. Dougles
J. N. Nelson

James E. Smith
James L. Wood

Andxy M. Ingram

Atlantic Richfield

118/160

Iots 5, 7, 9, 19,
lots 5, 7, 9, 19,
Iots 5, 7, 9, 19,
Iot 19

Iots 20, 21, 22

1/16th. of 8/8ths

- o

RECEIVED

AUG 21 1972

a.c.C.

ARTESIA, OFFICE

6, 8, 10
6, 8, 10
6, 8, 10




AN [ [

5\) " - IL_ _/‘ \_ -/i " N
- NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION Form C}lf!
WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT Ertecties 1488
All diatances must be from the suter boundaries of the Section.

Operatoe Lease Well No.
MERCHANT Ree : i

Unit Letter Section Township Ronge County

— 24 228outh 26 East Eady
Actual Footage Location of Well:
1980  festtmmte  Souyth line and 1980 tost trom the Eagt line
Ground Lgvel Elev: Producing Formation Pool Dedicated Acreager
—_3m gzg Acres

1. Outline the nc‘reuge dedicated to the subject well by colored pencil or hachure marks on the plat below.

2. If more than one lecasc is dedicated to the well, outline each and identify the ownership thereof (both as to working
interest and royalty).

3. I more than one lease of different ownership is dedicated to the well, have the interests of all owners been consoli-
dated by communitization, unitization, force-pooling. etc?

i A ] Yes [] Neo If answer is “’yes;’ type of consolidation

: If anower is “‘no;’ list the owners and tract descriptions which have actually been consolidated. ((se reverse aide of {
| . this form if necessary.) i

‘ _ No allowable will be sesigned to the well until all interests have been consolidated {by commuaitization, unitization,
forced-poohng.or otherwise) or until a non-etandard unit, eliminating such interests, ha been approved by the Commis-

': -Ioﬂ-
3 ] R2b 5 : _CERTIFICATION
3 |
; 1 VED
| REC |E l "t haraby cortify that the information con
3 ] i _tained herein Is true ond complate to the :
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September 21, 1972

D. L. Hannifin
P.O. Box 182
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Re: S% of Sec. 24
T225-R26E, Eddy County, N.Mex.

Dear Sir:

This is to notify you that Merland, Inc. does voluntarily
approve the pooling andcommunitization of the Scuth Halfl
ot Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

We believe that D. L. Hannifin or his assigns should
operate the unit, and do approve D. L. Hannifin or his
assigns as operators.

We are strongly opposed to Michael P. Grace and/or Corinne
Grace as operators of the above unit.

Very sincerely,

Merland, Inc.

WMony Ynamees Mhinchant

resident

———

e

| . ) | ;
Armpern a o ‘
frhnmfe ~E17
[ Arowr pir
B 7 ge{ 7%




DAN HANNIFIN ~ 11,800' TEST
Section 24, T22S, R26E
Eddy County, New Mexico

" ESTIMATED AFE COST

- Stake well

Damages, location and roadway
350' 13 3/8 43* H-40 @ 8.20
5300' 9 5/8

3400' 9 5/8 36# K-55 @ 5. 64
1100' 9 5/8 40# K-55 @ 6.27
850' 9 5/8 40# N-80 @ 7.76
Cement 13 3/8

Cement 9 5/8

13 3/8 Float Equipment:

9 5/8 Float Equipment

13 3/8 X 9 5/8 casinghead
Dirilling mud

Logs !

Rig time to log

4 - DST's at $3000 each
Welding, etc.

Contingencies

11,800' drilling at $8.90

s 150
.2,500
2,870

19,176
6,897
6,596
1,590
6,820

150

700

2,000
20,000 _

(0. oao/

2,000

12,000

7,000
9,000 —

$103,449
4,138

$107,587
105,020
4,200

$216,807

- mr em B M Se e me ER e G M B e wE e e am s e We on’ G A W WS MR A G e AR GR We  me  we  wm

11,800' - 5 1/2

900' 5 1/2 17# N-80 Buttress @ 3.66
8950' 5 1/2 17# N-80 @ 3.43

2140 5 1/2 204 N-80 8 4, 0% :
17,800' 2 3/8 4.7# N-80 tublng @ 31
Cement 5 1/2

Perforating

Acidizing and Treat

Tank battery and etc,

3,295
30,700

0 0N
V,vov

17,800
5,470
1,500
6,500
7,000

Labor and trucking

Miscelloneous and contingkncies BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COM

L EXHIBIT NO.

lhstax#g/(?

/ (/L{)_/]A"

CASE ¢

TOTAL COST COMPLE‘T'EDVHWEL'L by _.
\ Hearing Date .

COMPLETION COS TLZ/

APPROVED:

Date

Company

7 - ?/‘//7v

P e )

A
)

,_,_—-——-——-f"""""”#‘_’\

e

Title

P/‘{”SEO‘\l

3,000
7,000

3,400

P 84,955
o
!

: $305,162

Sy

e
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OIL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION

P. 0. BOX 2308 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 130 7

OPERATORS REMIT FANCE REPORT
O-1

TAX REMITTANCE SCHEDULE

OIL AND GAS EMERGENCY SCHOOL TAX . . .. ... -ee.....(TOTAL OF COLUMN (N) OF 0~2 REPORT) 5§ 279866 .~
OIL AND GAS SEVERANCE TAX - v vt v v even . e (TOTAL OF COLUMN (O) OF 0~-2 REPORT) 274378  ~
OIL AND GAS CONSERVATION TAX......... e (TOTAL OF COLUMN (P) OF 0-2 REPORT) 153004 <
OIL AND GAS AD VALOREM PRODUCTION TAX .......... (TOTAL OF COLUMN (R) OF 0~2 REPORT) 117,10  —
TOTAL OF ABOVE LINES « v o v vttt et et et e e e e e et e e e e e et e et e e e eeeanas 711.3.,18
ADD INTEREST IF REMITTANCE ISPASTDUE .+ v vt vvvvnnaonenneioaonnnann.
ADD AMOUNT OF COMMISSION INVOICE # e
DEDUCT AMOUNT OF COMMISSION CREDIT #_FPaid—frem-Commiesien Involga. . . .. .. N (_72p2 )3
TOTAL TAX REMITTANCE « + <o vnn.. . -Bue ... ... .. o LU F 2 8

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: OIL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION
ATTACH CHECK, INVOICES AND CREDITS TO THIS REPORT .

STATE ROYALITY REMITTANCE SCHEDULE
Ww\\kk el

oF>zuo>mmH>Hmmc§S<................ ......Qo?row.norc%avbmorwzmwcxd “”mmuuouo ,\.
ADD AMOUNT OF COMMISSION INVOICE # e
DEDUCT AMOUNT OF COMMISSION CREDIT # Paid—~from-€Commiss e (—8625%38 )
TOTAL ROYALTY REMITTANCE . .+ o vt e eeeeenn e Creddt—Due— . . . .. § AR08} T<r2.20
MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: COMMISS;ONER OF PUBLIC LANDS
ATTACH CHECK, INVOICES AN CREDITS TO THIS REPORT

THIS REFORT SUBMITTED BY:
coMPANY__Corinne Grace
ADDRESs ¢/0 0il Rerorts & Gas Services, Inc., Box 763, Hcbbs, Ne Me 88240
FOR THE MONTH OF __February 1972
CONSISTING OF 1 PAGES HAS BEEN
EXAMINED BY ME AND TO THE BEST OF MY
KNOWLEDGE AND BELIEF IT IS TRUE, COMPLETE

AND PURSUAAT TO LAW QCN W%agdoz.
SIGNATURE Brrore. Nl ll2P

TITLE Agent, _DATE__6/22/72

I certify that this is a true and correct copy of Corinne Grace's

Februar‘%é 1?%%2 Operator's Remittance Report. Payment received

August

COMMISSION

&

GAS ACCOUNT

QIL

‘.
x

e

9
Al

Executive Director

€

o

-
L.

¢

Martinez —~

T e b T T

|
o

CAST

1.
i

Hoerrine:




Y ' OPERATORS UNIT REPORT

SIL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION 0-2 REPORT MONTH February  wl2eace. L <&
>, 0. BOX 2308 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO REPORTING cOMPANY Corinne Grace piny
M SCHEDULE 2 SCHEDULE 3 SCHEDULE 4 -
FOR : PRODUC- PRODUCT SALES DEDLCTIONS TAXES AND ROYALTY REMITTED WiTH THIS REPORT /307 N
REPORTERS ¢ TION o m 3 3 C N o P R s 2
USE M INIT .an VOLUME VALUE TRUCKING ROYALTY SCHOOL SEVERANCE | CONSERVA- | AD VALOREM STATE b m
zjl NUMBER | =] BBL-MCF EXPENSE EXEMPTION TAX TAX TION TA} TAX ROYALTY © -
(] [%2]
O -
State 13688 j|lo None e « E
[ds] ™~ o
5 v -
13688 (G None 5 2 Py c /,MJ
_Indian Hill} | 312110 JlO None : L o~ 5 3D«
: © % 3 WES
uo o] 3752 975.13 121.89|) 2176 | 2133 | 1.9 11,02 . 5 5 8 \k&
| p o < = e
C. Of Carlsflad 14379Al0 None g - 2 /G =
m S 9 M,, ~ g
| HEITIANE- 27533 550950947/~ Ty | e om0 oy IS S % B ONE2%
“ s @ NS O
1437980 |  None 3 5 = = 0Eg
14379B|[G | 18133 5593.95% 142465 [ 139,85 7483 72023 y .2 E \
2 4 ?
Gradonoco YL3LIRH0 Nonaé m - <
b SN
o - .
LL3LIAIG | 69567 | 21461,96 2682,75|| 47887 | 469.48 |  26,29] 202,47 2682.75) © ¥
s =9
134180 | None 8 2
2
b -
143L18(|G 694,01 21410,51 2676431 47772 468,36 26.23 241,90 m B .IW
(L) <
Humble-Grac 14342410 None m M, e
° r 3
L4342A0G | 134179 41395,27 517held || 923463 | 905.52 50.70 167.68| 5174k | o m m
3 (@] (5]
14342810 None m - &
w
[»]
H L3428l 1 80508 2L837.16 _ £33.34 620,92 —Bh 71— 32069 4
; . . ’
ur.r , #Does not include 13.22% interest to eu..ﬁrom Servie 2./ . 7 .
. TOTAL THIS PAGE- ,
GRAND TOTAL LAST PAGE oNLY— G [ 393073 121083,07 11331, 501 2798.66 4 27h3.78 A 15%.6 1417.101 8533.30 \\\
' I




OlL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION

P. 0. BOX 2308

SANTA FE, NEV MEXICO
, | | @oA
Om.mw.»._.OWm wmzﬁ..ﬁ»zﬁm REPORT .
0O-1
TAX REMITTANCE SCHEDULE

OIL AND GAS EMERGENCY SCHOOL TAK o vovmomnonmsrs (TOTAL OF COLUMN (N) OF 0-2 REPORT) $ 1J,094E2
OIL AND GAS SEVERANCE TAX - < vccvemrsn 77 e (TOTAL OF OLUMN (O) OF 0~2 REPORT) 1323055 =
OIL AND GAS CONSERVATION TAX. .« < oo v ce s oo " .. (TOTAL OF COLUMN (P) OF 0-2 REPORT) T 2h2.09 «~
OIL AND GAS AD VALOREM PRODUCTION TAX «-cvvevcc” (TOTAL OF COLUMN (R) OF 0—2 REPORT) T 2232, =

. 112080..8

TOTAL OF ABOVE LINES « w.ov v+ 2 < 2 7 e
ADD INTEREST IF REMITTANCE IS PAST DUE .--- .
ADD AMOUNT OF COMMISSION INVOICE # .

DEDUCT AMOUNT OF COMMISSION CREDIT # Paid from ooaanmnpou.u.ﬁoubu. [
TOTAL TAX REMITTANCE . - - - - © Crediv Due .. .... .-
MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: OIL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION
ATTACH CHECK, INVOICES AND CREDITS --0 THIS REPORT

R L « s o 8 o ¥ o s 8 ® e v =0 ..

--.-.-.;.-n!n'n-c.

--...-F--...-

STATE ROYALITY REMITTANCE SCHEDULE

&\& A N\...x\

and correct co

OIL AND GAS STATE ROYALTY - ervvsnmrsssns sttt " (TOTAL OF COLUMN (8) OF 0-2 REPORT)
ADD AMOUNT OF COMMISSION INVOICE # ‘ e ,
DEDUCT AMOUNT OF COMMISSION CREDIT # Paid from Comrission. Tnvaice. . ....--

ao;_.wo?r?wmzﬁgznm:...... aa&pﬁbu.o
MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC LANDS
ATTACH CHECK, INVOICES-AND CREDITS TO THIS REPORT

4 12518.18 —

¢ A3L32eht
s {615329) /R /8.5

THIS RErORT SUBMITTED BY: .. .
COMPANY Corinne Grace

ADDRESS c/o 0il Reports & Gas Services, Inco, BoX 763, Hobbs, No M. 88240

FOR THE MONTH OF Yarch 19 T2
CONSISTING OF 1 PAGES HAS BEEN

EYAMINED BY ME AND TO THE BEST OF MY

KNOWLEDGE AND BELIEF IT IS TRUE, COMPLETE

AND PURSUAN/] TO LAV _.MW;doz.
il / 2y -

SIGNATURE ) _
TITLE oaTbf22/72 .

e = : - J =

SO PSS

. 1972.

's

py of Corinne Grace
t received Aucust 28

Paymen

remittance Report.

hat this is a true

tha
s Operator's

fy
, 1972

.

.

ING COMMISSION

MARTINEZ
TRECTOR

OIL AitD GAS ACCOUNT
778

f%ANrONIO L.
-CUTIVE D

¢
LA LIOMNEX

R
: i
e
[SPRNUR

R
~ A

by

Submitted

v

Hear'ng Dats




GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS _

D e
REPORTING PERlIOO “/f n oo e
quh cakmdnr maonth is a reporting period. v .
WHOMUST REPORT - LA KPS :
Each operator must report monthly on forms 0-1 and 0-2. Report 0-1 is to be used to summarize remittances shown on form
; 0-2 and to certify the reports. Every operator must report each ¢f hu pmdlcnon units each monrh
WHO MUST REMIT TAXES AND STATE ROYALTY
Taxes and State Royaity shall be remitted to the Commission by the ‘operator of a productign upit; however, a purchaser may,
by express of Implied wummt wnh the opcratot remit taxes and suu Royalty. One of the persons must femit alf taxps and
State Royalty dus on an individual production unit entry,
DUE DATE OF REPORT AND REMITTANCE .
QOperators and purchasers reports and panying i are due in the Santa Fe office of the Commission within 65
days following the end of the calendar month covered by the report. Thers is no provision for an extension of the prescribed
due date. Interest on past due taxes will be computed at the rate of one percent per month or fraction thareof.

‘r v

N INSTRUCTIONS FOR FORM 0-2

REPORT MONTH, PAGE NUMBER, COMPANY NAME
Enter in the upper right-hand corner. Number piges in
i NO PURCHASER COL.UMN
Place an *'X” in this column to indicate that the ownership or control of the products transportad from the production unit
has rerhained with the operator. (This mesna the entry is a combination operstor-purchaser report.)
PRODUCTION UNIT NUMBER COLUMN -

'

Each lim) satry on report must show the production unit b igned by the C ission. Production unit suffixes are to
be used by the remitter only. . :
SCHEDULE 2 — PRODUCY SALES ?
v £ach operator must plete this schedule to show the total volume and value of sach kind of product sold from each
; production unit for the calendar month. The information reported by the operator in this schedule will be checked against the
’; A( informztion reported by the purchaser and must agree by the production unit by production moath. For reporting putposes, &

sale takes place the date that the products are taken from a production unit.

COLUMN G — KIND — Use the letter “O" to designate liquid products; use the letter “G* to dexgnate gas products.

COLUMN H — VOLUME — Report volume to the nearest whole barrel or MCF.

COLUMN J — VALUE — Valus is the actual price received for products at the production unit before deductions. If there has

been no sale of products, enter the word “none™. Value subject to approval of any agency of the United States of America,

State of New Mexico or any court must be shown separately from the approved value. identify these entries with symbols or
" letters in the Volurne Column and axplain the identification on the last page of your report.

ONLY REMITTERS WILL COMPLETE SCHEDULES 3 AND 4
)
SCHEDULE 3 — DEDUCTIONS
O . Deductions must be reported by individual production unit entry.
. SOLUMN K — TRUCKING EXPENSE — Show to the nearest whole dollar the reasonable expense of trucking the product
from the production unit to the first place of market. (Trucking is the only transportation deduction aliowahle.)
COLUMN L — ROYALTY EXEMPTION — Show the royalty paid or due to the United States, State of New Mexico or any
Indian tribe, indian pueblo or i ndian that is a ward of tha United States of America.
SCHEDULE 4 — TAXES AND ROYALTY REMITTED WITH THIS REPORT (METHOD OF COMPUTATION}
The individual taxes and State Royalty must be computed and reported by individual production unit entry

multlply the muni‘nder by .0255.

COLUMN O — SEVERANCE TAX — From the valus shown in column J, deduct any amounts shown in columns Kand L,
multiply the remainder by .025.

COLUMN P — CONSERVATION TAX — From the value shown in column J, deduct any amounts shown in columns K and L,
multiply the remalnder by .0014.

COLUMN R - AD VALOREM TAX — From the value shown in column J, deduct any amounts shown in columns K and L,
divide the remainder by 2 and multiply this amount by the tax rate applicable to the production unit.

COLUMN S — STATE ROYALTY — From the value shown in column J, deduct any amount shown in column K; multiply
the remainder by .126.

AMENDED REPORTS

Applications for recovery of excess tax and royalty and corrections for erroneous reports are prepared in identical manner.
Amendad reports must he prepared, consisting of a separate unit repert, form 0-2, and remittance report, form 0-1, for each
reporting month. Only those production units being corrected are to be included, and each production unit must show these

entries:
{1n Original entry. Use parenthesis to indicate a credit entry or the word ‘'nons* if there was no original entry.
{2} Corrected antry. This entry will show the corrections being made.
THE  TIME  LEAITATION ALLOWLD 1O RECOVERY OF E£XCELsS TAX IS ONE YEAH FROM FINAL

DETEAMINATION OF VALUE. THE TIME LIMITATION FOR RECOVERY OF ERRONEOUS TAX PAID 1S ONE YEAR
FRAOM DATE TAX WAS RECEIVED BY THE COMMISSION. NO EXTENSION GF TIME CAN BE ALLOWED.

NOTE:
Total each column at bottom of page. Show grand total of all pages on fast page of report and transfer to spplicable lines on
form O-1.




OPERATORS UNIT REPORT

S1L°ALD GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION 0-2 REPORT MONTH larch w9 2ence L
P. 0. 80X 2308 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO REPORTING company _Corirne Grace . )
! proDUC SCHEDULE 2 SCHEDULE 3 SCHEDULE 4 N
FOR H PRODUCT SALES DEDUCTIONS TAXES AND ROYALTY REMITTED WiTH THIS REPORT /307 >
REPORTERS m .._._oz G H J K L N [+] P R S -
Use aff MT e voLume VALUE TRUCKING | ROYALTY SCHOOL | SEVERANCE | CONSERVA- |AD VALOREM | STATE <
3 || NUMBER 1] BBL-MCF EXPENSE | EXEMPTION TAX TAX TION TAX TAX ROYALTY <
‘mawﬁo 13688 |10 None M
13688 |G None i m m
o as . : & a
“ndian Hills | | 1110 fo 175 622050 © . E o~
. R o = oy = v
X e~ O )
310 |Gf 1742 3054077 381,85 68,16 66,82 3Tk 3Le51 " .mmu M N
" O A o= X
%o of Carlsba 143794 {10 None 5 wQ 2 A~
. | . S, E Ul 25
113798 Jle] 136816 | 35915.008] ¢ 1489.38!] 801,35 | 785.64 | 44,00 | 10577} Lh89.38) @ 2z 8 \ 5%
+ [alR @] (&} ) o o
343798 || O None : MM M J,,/c g W
- ‘ 8 €8 5 N
143798 |G| 120394 | 37142.41% K713 | 928456 52000 | 479.58 . 2 2 N es
2 o w == — LIIJV
Tradonoco 14314 L0 Nona. m .M m nn N W m
z = — N =X
LA 1G] 82594 | 25480,87 3185.10|| 568454 | 557439 | 3121 | 287,88 3185.10| & Ne-T /A
“ > E
1 143,18 10|  None z 53
u o
I ka 8239625419579 —SYTTHT 56T 556506 STelh | 287519 2
z +
“mble-lrace 143424 |10 None a .,nhw
a - @
o
143524 1G] 125604 | 38749.60 18)3.70|| 864.60 | E47.6L | 4746 | 437.79| A8M3.70| F £
. < L
328 0] Worie 3 <
oy : 2%
# 143428 {|G 75362 2321,9.76 592486 581424 32454 300,20 w S
> S
—S
: #Does nop include 1B.22% intefest to Cities Service 2.,/ |, 7/ ,_
« TOTAL THIS PAGE~ O & =250 || -
© GRAND TOTAL LAST PAGE ONLY- G 189TETRL— 16077.5011 4,09.82 44323035 .t 242,09 | ~2232,92 {12518.18 1 ﬂ\
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MORAN OIiL PRODUCING & DRILLING CORPORATION
August 31, 1972

Mr. Dan Honnifin
P. 0. Box 182
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

Thonk you fur the bid request on your proposed 11,800' Test located in

Section 29, T22S, R27E, Eddy County, New Mexico.
We are pleased to submit the following footage offer:
Footage:
0 - 17,800 $8.90 per foot, plus tax

Day work:

0 - 11,800 $1450.00 with drill pipe, plus tax
$1400. 00 without drill pipe, plus tox

Qur Rig No. 3, inventory attached, will be available October 1, 1972.

We sincerely appreciate your asking us to bid this work and hope io be
H vice {0 you in the near future.

-

57

O

Yours very truly,
MORAN OIL PRQDUCING & DRILLING CORP.
P d ,
A “ ™
K. D] AcPeters

KDMC/d
Attach.

P.O.BOX 1919 HOBBS., NEW MEXICO 88240 {BO5) 393-7176 (915) 563-0562




7000° — 14.000°

DRAWWORKS
Mid-Continent U-712-A. Catheads: Make-up. Kelco: Break-out.
Unit. Drum: 1Y4"" Lebus grooved. Compound: 2-engine oil
bath chain drive. Brake: Hydromatic Parkersburg 40" double

ENGINES
Two 495-H.P. F-3520 Waukeshas, butane or natural gas.
Clutches: 24" Fawick

DRILLING MAST
Lee C. Moore, 131°. 650.000# capacity. Substructure: 12" x
50" x 24" with 6" pony optional

TRAVELING EQUIPMENT
Block: Oilwell 450-ton. Hook: BJ 4300 350-ton. Swivei: iNa-
tional N-69 300-ton

MUD PUMPS
Pump No. 7: Gardner-Denver GRGXP Duplex. 700-H. P. with
steel fluid end. 57 -734"
driven. Pump No. 2: tdeal C-250. 350-H. P.. powered by one
Waukesha NKR engine

LIGHTING SYSTEM
Generators: two Kohler 15 kw. AL hght plants powered by

liners. 167 siroke. Compound- -

Waukesha 180 GKB. Lighting: All lights fluorescent or mercury
vapor. All vapor-proof.

DRILL PIPE
14 000°. 4V% " Grade £. Tool Joints: 47 H-30. 6" OD*
BLOWOUT PREVENTERS
One Shaffer LWS hydrautic double 107" x 1500 series with
Payne 4-valve accumulator closing unit. Manifold. 4 x 1500
series flanged connections. One Hydril 107 x 1500 series
DRILL COLLARS
Thirty Drilco spiral-grooved 615" OD. 2V4 " ID. Three Drilco
square collars (6347, 77%47°. 834 00D's) *
MUD PITS ‘
Three 8" x 5" x 30" steel pits. Shale Shaker: Link Beit double
screen.
WATER STORAGE
Two 500-bbl. horizontal 1anks
HOUSING
One 8" x 24° air conditioned traiier house with sleeping and
cooking accornmodations
COMMUNICATIONS
24-hour direct telephone interconnect through tlobbs (397-
3291) or Midland-Odessa (563-0562)
* Other strings of pipe and collars avatlable as specified.

MORAN Ol PRODUCING AND DRILLING CORPORATION

P.O.Box 19180 Hobbs. New Mexico 822400:915)

oy

The "mere-hole-per-dciiar”

563-0562 0 (505) 392-7176

people




Dresser Atlas

DIVISION OF DRESSER INDUSTRIES, INC.

1020 WESTHEIMER, P.O. BOX 1407, HOUSTON, TEXAS 77001 ¢ 743 U 2-7100

Mr. Dan Hannifin

e A T o e ~

R f The following is the cost of the logging program for your 11, 800 foot
$ well in Carsbad Field;
i
§ Service Charge $ 200.00
4 BHC Acoustilog/Neutron Gamma Ray Caliper $4484.00
3
Laterolog from TD back to casing 1076, 40
!
! Micro-Laterolog from TD to casing $1921.50
X Instrument Protection Charge $ 15.00
- Total $8596. 90

We will bring the logs to Midland office and make a Moveable
0Oil Plot at no charge.
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DRILLING VENTURE TO EVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF PENNSYLVANIA GAS ZONES

[ 8% of Section 24, Township 22 South,
; Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico

o S !
ER— K 7 Y\ Lo - . e | o 'vg" )
‘Title opinion, etc. - Legal work ..2,800 . e EPEPEEIAN Y
Survey & Permit T400 b,y
Road and Locatlon Preparation 1,250 A
. Surface Damages ) . 60
g Fencing - Fill Pits - Cleanup 1,450
; 9700 ft. @ 10.20 per foot 98,940
Daywork w/D.P. 26 days @ $1,675 43,550 3
v Daywork wo/D.P. 5 days @ $1,550 7,750 § v
o ; Formation Testing ‘ 5,700 e
- ! Cement and Cementing 6,000 R
: Logging 12,000
L Other Services - Welding, etc. 150
3 i Trucking 50
1 i Geology 6,000
: Engineering 1,500
: Labor 350
! N T e Ghemical 0
i Driliing Mud and Chemicals 5,000
' Company Supervision 2,400 : R
‘E Cost to P& A » 2,000 : SR gy
i Contingencies : 10,000 /[; o e }
i Casing Supplies 600 S S
: P R T
TOTAL INTANGIBLE DRILLING COSTS 214,250 R I L
Conductor Casing 250 NOY Ng 5
‘ 13-3/8" Surface Casing - 400! 2,900 AN U
9-5/8" Prutection Casing - 5400! 28,000 ~
TOTAL TANGIBLE DRILLING COSTS 31,150 RS
ORY HOLE COSTS 245,400 7/ v
E : Intangible Completion Costs ,
\ 5
Day Work wo/D.P. 3 days @ $1,550 4,650 _ ;
Completion rig - 5 days @ $456/day 2,280 TR
POC and CBL Log 3,000 R
Cement and Cementing 6,000
Perforating 2,800
Engineering. 3 2,000
Rental Equipment 4,900
Casin; Supplies 2,000
TOTAL INTANGIBLE COMPLETION COSTS 27,630
M OD Casin, - 12,000 57,000,
2.7/8" OD Tubin, - 12,000 18,000
Wellhead Equipment 10,000
Surface Equipment 10,000
TOTAL TANGIBLE COMPLETION GOSTS 95,000 .
Less P & A Costs 2,000 /-/ BEFCRE DXAMINIR UTZ
. C)J/L CONSERVATION COMM! . ION
TOTAL COMPLETED WELL COSTS 366,030 < N 3
’ pri s EXHIBIT NOO 5
CASE NO.
Subnaitted by
Hearing Date
. JE - e Gk s s s
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO , '
. OIL CONSERVATION COMMiSSION

: SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

i 4 RE1 COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN .

= . THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL

EDOY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO VHOM 1T MAY CONCERN: : -

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL .
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY ;
REQUEST THAT M!CHAEL P. GRACE Il AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE ‘

PROPOSED WELL WHICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR« GRACE'S
CHOICE. ;

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BZST QUALIFIED TO BE OGPERATORS.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO |
' RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
!

THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EDOY COUNTY; NEW MEXICO

|
TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: . . !

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MiINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DD HEREBY
r REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE

PROPOSED WELL YHICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE. '

at
L o

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE [i AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

as ! N ‘ ~ ’ .
QWCLL(J ) \_#g‘? uj& v




CITIES SERVICE OiL COMPANY 800 Vaughn Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Telephone: 915 684-7131

February 3, 1972

- A 7
~ Y loge—
T
b ; 4
ey
e <,
g A <
} state of New Mexico Oil Conservation Commlssion O C,/ (5
! Post Office Box 2088 ¥ /éé;};v*«
{ (%
A

ganta Fe, New Mexico 87501

Subject: Case No. 4843,
Order No. R-4239.

R Ll Tt

Gentlemen:

: As set out in paragraph 3 of Page 3 of the above mentioned
i Order, Cities Service is required to furnish you with the attached
copies of the itemized schedule of estimated well costs.

1f we can be of further assistance, please advise.

Yours truly,

CITIES SERVICE OIL GOMPANY

2l

;“}
NowrnS L0 7 be ,\
Roanic G. Ward
Landnan
o FORE F}’»\u»‘\l: UT?, on
TGRS ANAES S
4‘L\()I\q‘-\\J\T AN COAN

_
( et NOL /
o s
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;
STATE OF NEW MEXICO s
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
§ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL !
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO !

et

TO WHOM [T MAY CONCERN:

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, 1225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 1f AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE

PROPOSED WELL WHICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE.

b b Ayt 1

e

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE:

TO WHOM (T MAY CONCERN:

- e e—— T At e o © T &

N\

COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL -
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO ’

-

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL WHICH IS TO BE ORILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S

CHOICE. =

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO 8E OPERATORS.

G 37 S an




STATE of

NEW Mgx ) co
Q1L CONSERVAT) COMMI S5 ) guy
SANTA FE, NEW Mex) oo |
RE:  CompyLsgmy POBLING orpeg ) .
THE souTH CARLSBAD~MORR Ol g POOL
_ _ : E0DY County, Ny MEXICQ
L TO WHOM [Ty CONCERN ; -
VE THE UNDERS | o A5 OWER 07 ips o THE 1L AND Gas app OTHER Mingra,
SICHTS IN AND Unpen THE /2 0F ecr)on 24, 1225 poe EAST, N.M.p. . po HEREBY
o QUEST THAT M) ey, Pe BRACE 1) anp I INNE GRACE ‘g pya? OPERATORS o 1y
EROPOSED WELL i on 'S 70 BE tRiLLEp [y AN RTHODOX Loga7y o OF M. GRaCE 1
i CHoice, ~
WE FEEL THAT pg. MIGAEL p, oo
IN THIS ape.

GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABiLtTy
ST QUALIFIE 19 BE oPeRAT(RS,
| ,éy 4&/!/@*‘@4/ )
N
~N
/ LLCOLE g ~1'2:‘,"'..'(11.2““ 'I
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
Ol1L CONSERVATION COMMISSICN | .
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY PGOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAO-MORROW GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICQO

TO VHOM IT MAY CONCERN: °

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OlL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 0F SCCTION 24, 7223, RZ26 EAST, N.M.P.Me DO HERGBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 1 AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATCRS OF THE

PROPOSED WELL WHICH (S TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE. : 4

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || ANG CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.
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: | STATE OF NEW MEXICO
: O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEX{CO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO VHOM IT MAY CONCERN: .
3 WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
: RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. D0 HEREBY

REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE

PROPOSED WELL WHICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE. -

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

REs COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO WHOM {T MAY CONCERN: °

WE mE‘XUNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL

. RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T22S, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY

REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND COR{NNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE

PROPQOSED WELL VHICH IS TO BE ORILLED [N AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE.,

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.
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i l Mr. Dan Hannifin :
{ P. 0. Box 182 1
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 !
; Dear Sir: |
.) Thank you for the visit to our office last week to discuss your proposed
] 11,800' Test located in Section 24, T22S, R27E, Eddy County, New Mexico. ;
"; Please find attached an estimated AFE cost as we discussed. E
I hope we are able to make some kind of deal on this prospect. %
|
Yours very truly, i
!
MORA/N)IL PRODUCING & DRILLING CORP. 3
N4 ;
K. D."McPeters
KDMC/d
Attach.
) i i
\ |
i
YWM,',_‘,,, oo 5 l
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Dan Hannifin - 11,800 Test

Scction 24, T22S,
Eddy County, New

R26E
Mexico

ESTIMATED AFE COST

Stake well

Damages, location and roadway
350" 13 3/8 48# H-40 @ 8.20
5300' 9 5/8

3400' 9 5/8 364 K-55 @ 5.64
1100' 9 5/8 40# K-55 @ 6.27
850' 9 5/8 40# N-80 @ 7.76
Cement 13 3/8

Cement 9 5/8

13 3/8 Float Equipment

9 5/8 Float Equipment

13 3/8 X 9 5/8 casinghead
Drilling mud

Logs

Rig time to log

3 - DST's at $3000 each
Welding, etc.
Contingencies

11,800' drillin

ESTIMATED DRY HOLE

11,800' - 1/2 \

900" 5 7/;7 174 N-80 But;r‘e/s @ s. 9‘,6
8950’ 5 l{.( i7H N-80 @ 3.4

2140' 5 7/7 20# N-80 @ 4.04

11,800° 2‘3/8 4.7# N-80 tubing @ $1
Cement 5'1/2

Perforoting

Acidizing and Treat

Tank battery and etc.

Labor and trucking

Miscellaneous and contingencies

COMPLETION COST

% tax

TOTAL COST COMPLETED VELL

$ 150

2,500

2,870

19,176

6,697

6,596

1,500

2,500

150

700

» - 2,000
( ' 20, 000
10, 000

2,000

! 9,000
: 1,000
9,000

96,039
3,841

99,880
105,020
4,200
2/’, o7/

3,295
30,760
8,690
17,800
2,300
1,500
3,060
7,000
3,000

,,,,,

78,485
3,140




| AEFORE THE

| 0TL CONSERVATION CONMISSION OF NEW NEXICO

@ '

g 2 2/ “//
f IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF Ci;z;‘”i’ egy /2/

1 p. L. HANNIFIN FOR COWMPULSORY POOLING,
i EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICA T I QN

Comes now D. L. Hapnifin and, as provided by Section

65-3-14, New vexico Statutes 1953, as amended, applies to

the 01l Conservation commission of MNew Mexico for an order

g all of the nineral interests in and under S/2 of
—.‘—_—_—/

% poolin
: Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 56 RBash, N.M.P.M..
,',_.

Eddy County, New Mexico, and 1in support thereof would show

the Commissiont

1. Applicant is the owner of the operating rights
on the SE/b of section 2, Township 22 South, Range 26

rast, MLML PG
2 ilichael P. Grace and Corinne Grace are the owners

of the operating rights on the SW/L of the above described

section. Their address is P. 0. BoX 1418, Carlsbad, NLEL

88224,

3. Aovplicant provoses to drill 5 well in the South

Carlsbad—ﬁorFOWrGas el to be located 1080 feetl from the
O S ,

South Lline and 1920 feet 2ast lire of the above

described gectlon,’

L, As reaguired by the provisions of Commisslion Rule

10%, Avplicant pPropose’ o dedicate the 5/2 of gection 2%,

.. B - VR R S T N
wownship 22 goutn, Range 2f Bast, LW Pain. Lo the well.

-

T e 7 . -
ﬁ”i;‘»&n.&dag—-&;uww'




5. Applicant has been unable to obtain voluniary

agreement for the pooling of the above unpooled interests,
and in order to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to prevent waste, the
Commission should pool all interests in the spacing or
proration unit as a unit.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that the Commission set
this matter for hearing before the Commission or the
Commission's duly appointed examiner, and that after
notice and hearing as required by law, the Commisgion
enter its order pooling all interests underlying the S/2
of Section 24, Tovnship 22 South, Range 2¢& East, N,L.P.M.,
Eddy County, New biexico, together with provision for
applicant to recover his costs out of the production
including a risk factor to be determined by the Commission
and with provision for the payment of operating costs and
costs of supervision out of production to be allocated
among the owners as their interests may appear, and for

such further orders as may be prover in the premises,

Respectfully submitted,

D. L, Hannifin
<N, 0000

- )
v I [ SEARGTC

UELLAMNIN & FOX

P, (. Tox 1749
Santa Pe, lew lexico 87501
Attorneve for Avplicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
F OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
|- OF
; MICHAEL P. GRACE II and
CORINNE GRACE
_FOR A COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN I S
o LM S R0 e 736
‘ i: | APPLICATION
< E COME NOW the Applicants in the above styled cause, and respect-~
E '; fully wmake application to the Commission for a compulsory pooling
order covering the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26

East, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico, covering all mineral
interests of whatsoever kind and nature in all formations from the

surface of the earth to the base of the Morrow formation. Applicants

further pray that Applicants be named as the operator of the

F pooled unit reguested above.

Applicants would propose to dedicate the above referred pool

unit to a well to be drilled at an orthodox location at some point

e PRI S

within the boundary of said pool unit, which location will be

P

selected by the Applicants prior to the time of hearing on this
application, after having all geological data that could be derived
from the presently drilling wells in the immediate area.

Applicants are the owners of and have the sole and exclusive
right to drill from the formations which are the subject of this
application underlying the SW/4 of said Section 24, and applicants

are informed and believe and on the basis of such information and

belief allege that D. L. Hannifin, whose address is P. 0. Box 182,

-

P — —




Roswell, New Mexico, owns or controls the drilling rights with
respect to the same formations underlying the SE/4 of said Section 24,
D. L. Hannifin has heretofore filed application with the
Commission for a compulsory pooling order covering the S/2 of said
Section 24, which has been docketed as Commission case no. 4819
and is currently set down for hearing on or about September 13, 1972,
which application requests that D. L. Hannifin be named as operatox
of said pooled unit. In view of the conflict between the instant
application and that of D. L. Hannifin referred to above, Applicants

would respectfully move the Commission to continue the hearing on
-~

the Hannifin application in case no. 4819 until such time as the
e i SRR e

instant application can be heard, after due notice ad-required by
- ORACE AEi A

e

e o e

law, ang then and there consolldate the 1nstant appllcatlon w1th

case no. 4819 for purposes of hearlng.

S e e
U

The instant application is in the interests of conservation and

will prevent waste and protect the correlative rights of all parties
concerned.

WHEREFORE, Applicants pray that the foregoing application be
set down for hearing at the next regularly scheduled examiner's
hearing, thai casc nc. 4819 be continued until such time and that
both cases be consolidated for purposes of hearing.

BURR & COOLEY

152 Petroleum Ceﬁéer Building
Farmlngtoy’ New Mexico 87401

it

Willian J Cooley
Attorneys’ for Applicantls




ki




